# Philip and Helen Akrigg fonds

Compiled by Victoria Blinkhorn and Greg Dick (1987) Revised by Cobi Falconer, Jennifer Baetz, and Tracey Krause (2006), and Myshkaa McKeen (2009) Last revised August 2011



University of British Columbia Archives







### **Table of Contents**

#### • Fonds Description

- Title / Dates of Creation / Physical Description
- o Biographical Sketch
- o Scope and Content
- o Notes
- Series Descriptions
  - Research Collections series
  - o Personal Material series
- File List
- Catalogue entry (UBC Library catalogue)

## **Fonds Description**

**Philip and Helen Akrigg fonds.** – 1580-1993. 11.24 m of textual records and other material.

### **Biographical Sketch**

Born in Calgary in 1913, George Philip Vernon Akrigg received a B.A. (1937) and M.A. (1940) from the University of British Columbia and his Ph.D. from the University of California (1944). He began his UBC teaching career in the Dept. of English in 1941. The author of many scholarly articles and books, Akrigg continued his research in the field of British Columbia history after his retirement in 1978. He died in 2001.

Helen Brown Akrigg (nee Manning) was born in British Columbia in 1921. She received a B.A. from UBC (1943). After raising a family she returned to academic life and in 1964 earned an M.A. in history from UBC. She subsequently served as part-time instructor in the Dept. of Geography and later, with husband Philip continued her research into British Columbia history and place names.

#### Scope and Content

Fonds consists of essays, articles, offprints, reviews, contracts, correspondence, a CV, a scrapbook, photocopies, maps, plans, notes, microfilm, and photographs pertaining to the personal lives and research of Philip and Helen Akrigg. Fonds contains two series: Research Collections (1580-1993) and Personal Material (1934-1999).

### Notes

Researchers are strongly advised to check with the University Archives regarding permission to publish or otherwise use materials from this fonds.

File list available.

For additional information about the maps in the fonds refer to the separate hard-copy inventory, available at the University Archives office.

Includes: ca. 530 photographs, 18 microfilm reels, 223 maps, 1 scrapbook, 12 2-drawer boxes of index cards.

### **Series Descriptions**

### **Research Collections series.** – 1580-1993.

10.59 m of textual records and other material.

Series consists of three research collections maintained by Helen and Philip Akrigg: British Columbia History; William Shakespeare, the Earl of Southampton, James I & the Jacobean Period; and Garnett G. Sedgewick research collections. The first research collection includes photocopies, photoprints, maps, plans, notes and other materials used by Helen and Philip Akrigg for their books on British Columbia history and place names. The second research collection consists of microfilms, photocopies, photographs and original English documents acquired by Philip Akrigg while working on his books about William Shakespeare, the Earl of Southampton, James I and the Jacobean period. The final collection is composed of research materials relating to G.G. Sedgewick assembled for Akrigg's Garnett Sedgewick Memorial Lecture (1980).

For maximum usefulness of the British Columbia History research collection the following list of xeroxed items relating to the early history of British Columbia should be used with the subject card index.

Includes: 547 photographic prints, 34 microfilm reels, 223 maps, 112 glass plate negatives, 151 slides, 17 audiocassette tapes, 12 2-drawer boxes of index cards.

Boxes 1-15(4), 18-23, 25-42, 45-51

**Personal Material.** – 1934-1999. 65 cm of textual materials. 1 scrapbook.

Series consists of essays, articles, offprints, reviews, contracts, correspondence, a CV, and a scrapbook pertaining to the personal life and research of Helen and Philip Akrigg. Also includes a manuscript copy of Philip Akrigg's memoirs (1999).

Boxes 15(5)-17, 24, 43-45.

## File List

#### **RESEARCH COLLECTIONS**

British Columbia History

#### BOX 1

1-1	(W. Colquhoun Grant) "A Descripton of Vancouver Island by Its First Colonist." MS, Royal Geographic Society Archives. (Original uncut MS.) XEROX 1. For abridged printed version see Xerox 67. [81]
1-2	Captain Sir Edward Belcher, R.N., Description of Nootka and Chief Macquilla in 1837. (Belcher's Narrative of a Voyage, London 1843, I:107-113. XEROX 2. [4]
1-3	Rev. Pere A.G. Morice, "Du lac Stuart l'oc,an Pacifique" Bulletin de la Societe Neuchateloise de Geographie, XV:32-80. XEROX 3. [27]
1-4	A.G. Morice, "Exploration de la riviere Bulkley" Bulletin de la societe Neuchateloise de Geographie. XXI:101-126. XEROX 4. [17]
1-5	D.R. de Simone, "Attraverso alla Colombia Inglese" Bolletino Societa Geographica Italiana. Series 3, 12 (1899):26-32. XEROX 5. [5]
1-6	A. Menzies. Letter to Sir Joseph Banks, Monterey, California, Jan. 1-14, 1793, DTC Vol. 8, pp. 142-155. MSS, in Botany Library of the Natural History Museum, London. XEROX 6. [14]
1-7	A. Menzies. Letter to Sir Joseph Banks, Nootka, Oct 1 1794, DTC Vol. 9, pp. 105-108. MSS. in Botany Library of the Natural History Museum, London. XEROX 7.[4]
1-8	J. Whidbey. Letter to Sir Joseph Banks, London, Oct 21, 1796. DTC Vol. 10, pp. 80-86. MSS. in Botany Library of the Natural History Museum, London. XEROX 8.[7]
1-9	Francis J. Audet, "Noms Geographiques Francais en Colombie Anglaise" Bulletin de la societe Geographie de Quebec XVI (1922):80-82. XEROX 9.[1]

- 1-10 Dora Kitto "Indian Place Names in British Columbia" United Empire XXXI (1940) pp. 25-27. XEROX 10. [1]
- 1-11 James Kerr, "The Coast Names of British Columbia" United Empire XXXIX (1948) pp. 296-7. XEROX 11. [1]
- 1-12 J. Monroe Thorington, "The Cariboo Journal of John Macoun" Bulletin of the Geographical Society Philadelphia XXVIII (1930) pp. 199-209. XEROX 12. [6]
- 1-13 Wm. Ridley "Twenty-five Years Beyond the Rockies 1879-1904" Church Missionary Review LVIII (1907) pp. 2-9. XEROX 13. [4]
- 1-14 W.F. Tolmie, Letters to J.D. Hooker, MS in Royal Botanical Gardens Library, Kew (North American Letters) Vol. 195 pp. 154-173 and Vol. 218 pp. 308.
   XEROX 14.[35]
- 1-15 Violet Markham, Paxton and the Bachelor Duke, London 1935, pp.64-72.XEROX 15. [5]
- 1-16 Paul Kane, "The Chinook Indians" The Canadian Journal III, No. 12 (July 1855) pp. 273-279. XEROX 16. [7]
- 1-17 Robert Greenhow Memoir on the Northwest Coast of North America New York 1840, pp. 207-211. Reprint of Michael Lok's account of Juan de Fuca's voyage, Purchas's Pilgrims III:819. XEROX 17. [6]
- 1-18 David Douglas, "A Brief Memoir...with Extracts from his Letters" Companion to Curtis's Botanical Magazine II (1836) 79-182. XEROX 18. [44]
- 1-19 David Douglas, Letters (MS), Royal Botanical Gardens Library, Kew Miscellaneous Letters 1818-1830, Vol. XLIV No. 61) and North American Letters, 1832-1834, Vol. LXI, No. 105,108,109,110,111,192, 193.
- 1-20 W.F. Tolmie, Letters to J.D. Hooker, MS. in Royal Botanical Gardens Library, Kew (North American Letters, Vol. LXII (1835-38) No. 150, 151, 152. XEROX 20. [11]
- 1-21 Joseph Burke, Agreement with Sir W.J. Hooker, for the Royal Botanical Gardens, Kew (MS), Kew Collectors-Burke 1839-42, III (?) XEROX 21 [4]

- 1-22 Susan D. McKelvey, Botanical Exploration of the Trans-Mississippi West, Arnold Arboretum, 1955 (re: Joseph Burke) XEROX 22 [2]
- 1-23 Joseph Burke, Letters to W.J. Hooker (MS) in Royal Botanical Gardens Library (North American Letters 1839-50, LXIII, No. 144,146,147,148,149,153). XEROX 23. [47]
- James Douglas et al. Requisition etc. concerning forces and supplies needed for defence of V.I. against the Russians. 1854. Public Record Office W.O.1/551. Also Douglas's letter of 24 Dec. 1853 concerning Russian threat W.O.1(?)/567. XEROX 24. [33]
- 1-25 Hudsons Bay Company "Establishments of the Hon-ble(?) Hudsons Bay Company on the North West Coast and in the Interior of the Oregon Territory" c. 1844, Public Record Office F.O. 5/457, 1723. XEROX 25. [1]
- 1-26 Warre & Vavasour "Census of the Indian Tribes in the Oregon Territory from Lat. 42 to Lat 54 40", Public Record Office F.O.5/457:1723. XEROX 26. [4]
- 1-27 Robert Duffin, Sworn Statement concerning Meares, given to Capt.
   Vancouver at Nootka, Sept 21, 1792. Public Record Office ADM 1/2628:1704.
   XEROX 27. [4]
- 1-28 George Vancouver, Letter from Monterrey Dec. 29, 1792. Public Record Office ADM 1/2628:1704. XEROX 28. [2]
- 1-29 (W. Black, Capt. R.N.) Encoded message reporting on H.M.S. Racoon's arrival at Astoria, Nov 30 1813. Public Record Office ADM 1/1554:1698. (for a slightly different decoding see Xerox 241) XEROX 29. [1]
- 1-30 Peter Puget, Letter of Nov. 1795, recommending people who had served on Vancouver's voyage. Public Record Office, ADM 1/2312:1698. XEROX 30. [4]
- 1-31 Untitled memorandum, 1785 on proposed trade between N.W. coast of North America and Japan. India Office Library, Home Misc. Series 494 pp. 359.
   XEROX 31. [23]
- 1-32 Untitled review of maritime fur trade between N. W. America and China. India Office Library, Home Misc. Series 494 p.42. XEROX 32 [30]

- 1-33 Untitled review, 1785, of particulars concerning trading venture of Capt. Cook & Experiment. XEROX 33. [9]
- 1-34 Admiral Sir Cyprian Bridge, Some Recollections, London, 1919, pp. 120-123. (H.M.S. Brisk at Esquimalt, 1855). XEROX 34. [2]
- 1-35 Berthold Seemann, Narrative of the Voyage of H.M.S. Herald, London, 1853.I:95-112. XEROX 35. [9]
- 1-36 Hydrographic Office, Taunton Remark Book, 1845, H.M.S. America pp. 17-25.MS. XEROX 36. [9]
- 1-37 Hydrographic Office, Taunton, Remark Book, 1846, H.M.S. Cormorant, pp. 3-6. MS. XEROX 37. [8]
- 1-38 Hydrographic Office, Taunton, Remark Book, 1846, H.M.S. Fisgard pp. 1-9. MS. XEROX 38. [10]
- 1-39 Hydrographic Office, Taunton, Remark Book, 1852, H.M.S. Thetis, pp. 1-15. MS. XEROX 39. [16]
- 1-40 Hydrographic Office, Taunton, Remark Book, 1853, H.M.S. Trincomalee, pp. 6-8. MS. XEROX 40. [3]
- 1-41 Hydrographic Office, Taunton, Remark Book, 1853, H.M.S. Virago, unpaginated, MS. XEROX 41. [22]
- 1-42 J.F. Parry, "A Historical Sketch of the Exploration and Survey of the Waters of British Columbia," Hydrographic Annual No. 2 (1913) pp. 6-11. XEROX 42. [9]
- 1-43 Colonial Office, "Wreck of H.M.Steamer" Birkenhead 1852, two printed bulletins plus a MS. letter to Sir F. Beaumont & a press clipping relating to the Birkenhead. XEROX 43. [6]
- 1-44 missing Nov. 1986.
- 1-45 Report of Thomas Trounce, M.W. Gibbs, J. Willis, 1 Feb. 1866 to the directors of the Queen Charlotte Coal Mining Company Limited on their Q.C.I. property. MS. in Hydrographic Office, Taunton. XEROX 45. [5]

1-46	Peter Puget, Journal 30 March-24 May 1793. National Maritime Museum, MS. 58/017-Fis.1. XEROX 46. [22]
1-47	Davies, Thomas, Journal while serving on H.M.S. America 1844-47, pp. 84-90. National Maritime Museum MS. JOD/42. XEROX 47. [7]
1-48	James Douglas, Letter of 28 May 1849 to Captain J. Shepherd, H.M.S. Inconstant, National Maritime Museum MS. PH 1/3/5. XEROX 48. [8]
1-49	Richard Blanshard. Letter of October 1850 to Admiral P.Hornby, National Maritime Museum, MS. PH1/3/5. XEROX 49. [3]
1-50	John Shepherd (Capt. H.M.S. Inconstant) "Journal of Occurrences" 30 April-9 Aug. 1849. National Maritime Museum, MS. PH 1/3/5. XEROX 50. [27]
1-51	John Shepherd (Capt. H.M.S. Incontant) Letter of 9 Aug. 1849 to Rear- Admiral Phipps Hornby re: Vancouver's errors. National Maritime Museum, PH 1/3/5. XEROX 51. [7]
1-52	Admiral G.F. Seymour, Letter of 27 Sept. 1847 concerning Oregon crisis. National Maritime Museum, PH 1/3/5. XEROX 52. [6]
1-53	Captain G.W.C. Courtenay (H.M.S. Constance) Letter of 15 Nov. 1848 to Rear- Admiral Phipps Hornby, National Maritime Museum, PH 1/3/5. XEROX 53. [17]
1-54	Roderick Finlayson, "Return (concerning Indian tribes) made to Captain Courtenay of H.M.S. Constance" National Maritime Museum PH 1/3/5. XEROX 54. [5]
1-55	Commander C.R. Johnson (H.M.S. Driver), Report to Rear-Admiral Phipps Hornby 21 June 1850 on visit to N.W. Coast. (Letter of 15 March from Gov. Blanshard enclosed. also "Journal of Metals" Pit No. 1, Beaver Harbour) National Maritime Museum PH 1/3/5 #7. XEROX 55. [15]
1-56	Captain Henry Kellett, Letterbook, H.M.S. Herald, 20 April 1846-7 Dec. 1846, National Maritime Museum, MS. 68/018. XEROX 56. [14]
1-57	Commander F.M. Norman, "Martello Tower" in China and Pacific in H.M.S. Tribune, London 1902, pp.246-290. XEROX 57. [25]

- 1-58 Admiral Sir Charles Dundas, An Admiral's Yarns, 1922, pp. 230-233. XEROX 58. [2]
- 1-59 Protocol Signed at Washington on the 10th of March, 1873, Defining the Boundary Line through the Canal de Haro, Command Papers, North America, No. 10 (1873). XEROX 59. [4]
- 1-60 "News from Koncolith" (Rev. R. Tomlinson) & "First Letter from Queen Charlotte's Islands" (W.H. Collison) Church Missionary Intelligencer July 1872, pp. 211-217; August 1876 pp. 493-497; June 1877, 374-376. XEROX 60. [10]
- 1-61 David Douglas, "Memorandum of a Conversation between Mr. Lindley and Mr. Douglas on the 16th April, 1829." Royal Horticultural Society, Douglas Papers 76.2.A. XEROX 61 [4]
- 1-62 Royal Commonwealth Society Library, List of Holdings (1931) pp. 86-87, 129, 149-150, 235-236, 266-267, 271, 274, 275, 292-294, 314-315, 451-475 (the sections relating to B.C.) XEROX 62. [42]
- 1-63 Rev. Canon R. Grice, Hutchison (1st rector of Parish of Shuswap Lakes) Journal 16 Sept. 1922-17 Sept. 1923. Typescript. 98pp. XEROX 63. [99] \*10 year closure required
- 1-64 Office of the Hydrographer of the Navy, Taunton, Map Index pp. 4-49 (British Columbia section) XEROX 64. [48]
- John Scouler, "North West American Tribes," Journal of the Royal
   Geographical Society, Vol. 11, 1841, pp. 216-223 (excerpt) XEROX 65. [4]
- 1-66 (Sir) James Douglas, "Report of a Canoe Expedition along the East Coast of Vancouver Island," Journal of the Royal Geographical Society, Vol. 24 (1854) pp.245-249. XEROX 66. [4]
- 1-67 W. Colquhon Grant, "Description of Vancouver Island" Journal of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 27 (1857). pp. 268-320. XEROX 67. [26] (This is the abridged printed text. For the unabridged manuscript submitted by Grant see Xerox 1)

- 1-68 Matthew B. Begbie, "Journey into the Interior of British Columbia" Journal of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 31 (1861) pp. 237-247. XEROX 68. [6]
- 1-69 W. Downie, "Explorations in Jarvis (sic) Inlet and Desolation Sound, British Columbia," Journal of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 31 (1861) pp. 249-256. XEROX 69. [5]
- 1-70 W.C. Grant, "Remarks on Vancouver Island, Principally Concerning Townsites and Native Population," Journal of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 31 (1861) pp. 208-213. XEROX 70. [3]
- 1-71 Richard C. Mayne, "Sketch of the Country between Jervis Inlet and Port Pemberton," Journal of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 31 (1861) pp. 297-302. XEROX 71. [4]
- 1-72 Richard C. Mayne, "Report on a Journey in British Columbia in the Districts bordering on the Thompson, Fraser, and Harrison Rivers," Journal of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 31 (1861) pp. 213-223. XEROX 72 [5]
- 1-73 Spencer Palmer, "Report on the Harrison and Lilloet Route," Journal of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 31 (1861) pp. 224-235. XEROX 73 [6]
- 1-74 R.C. Mayne, "Route in Exploring a Road from Albernie (sic) Canal to Nanaimo," Journal of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 32 (1862), pp. 529-35. XEROX 74 [4]
- 1-75 C. Forbes, "Notes on the Physical Geography of Vancouver Island," Journal of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 34 (1864), pp. 154-170. XEROX 75 [11]
- 1-76 H.S. Palmer, "Remarks upon the Geography and Natural Capabilities of British Columbia," Journal of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 34 (1864), pp. 171-195. And, "Discussion on the Paper by Mr. Palmer on British Columbia" Proceedings of the R.G.S. Vol. 8 (1863-4) pp. 90-94. XEROX 76. [16]
- 1-77 A. Waddington, "On the Geography and Mountain Passes of British Columbia in Connection with an Overland Route," Journal of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 38 (1868), pp. 118-128. Also, Proceedings of the R.G.S. Vol.12 (1867-68) pp. 120-126 (abstract & discussion). XEROX 77. [11]

1-78	R. Brown, "Explorations in the Interior of Vancouver Island" Proceedings of the Royal Geographical Society Vol.9 (1864-65), pp. 305-308. XEROX 78. [3]
1-79	R. Brown, "On the Physical Geography of the Queen Charlotte Islands," Proceedings of the Royal Geographical Society Vol. 13 (1868-69), pp. 381-192. XEROX 79 [7]
1-80	W.C. Grant, Letters to Brodie of Brodie, 1848-51. (courtesy of Scottish Record Office). XEROX 80 [14]
1-81	Obituary notice, "The Late Major-General R.C. Moody, R.E" The Royal Engineers Journal (1 Aug. 1887) pp.176- XEROX 81 [1]
1-82	"Henry Spencer Palmer" (apparently an obituary from Royal Engineers Journal incomplete) XEROX 82 [3]
1-83	Draft agreement between Lieutenant-Governor of British Columbia and Vancouver Island Development Syndicate Limited (xerox supplied by Scottish Record Office possibly from Brodie of Brodie papers). XEROX 83. [10]
1-84	John Sykes, Illustrations for Vancouver's "A Voyage of Discovery to the North Pacific Ocean and Round the World, 1798" (B.C.I:520; I:530; I:383; I:364; A 97, I:76 also marked Vol.64, Vol.57, Vol.5, Vol. 8, Vol. 55, Vol. 6) in Hydrographic Office, Taunton Archives No. 453. XEROX 84. [6]
1-85	R.C. Mayne, Remarks on the Cariboo, made to Royal Geographical Society, Proceedings Vol. 6 (1861-62) pp. 108-111. XEROX 85 [2]
1-86	Sir Edward Belcher, Remarks on Oregon, Royal Geographical Society Proceedings Vol. 4, pp. 1859-60. XEROX 86. [2]
1-87	"Oregon" Nautical Magazine Vol. 15 (1846) pp. 293-303. XEROX 87. [6]
1-88	"Oregon and Vancouver Island" Nautical Magazine Vol. 17 (1848) pp. 517- 523. XEROX 88 [4]
1-89	J. Colnett, "Extracts from the Journal of a Voyage to the North-West side of America" Nautical Magazine Vol. 18 (1849) pp. 80-86. XEROX 89 [4]

1-90	"Notes on Vancouver Island" (probably by Commander James Wood of H.M.S. Pandora) Nautical Magazine Vol. 18 (1849) pp. 299-302. XEROX 90 [3]
1-91	Commander James Wood "Description of Juan de Fuca Strait" Nautical Magazine vol. 20 (1851) pp. 316-320. XEROX 91 [6]
1-92	(Anonymous author on H.M.S. Fisgard) "Recollections of Six Months in Puget Sound" Nautical Magazine Vol. 21 (1852) pp. 244-249. XEROX 92. [6]
1-93	(G. Inskip?) "A Glance at Vancouver and Queen Charlotte Islands. By the Officers of H.M.S. Virago in the Summer of 1853" Nautical Magazine (March 1854) Vol.23, pp. 113-123. XEROX 93. [6]
1-94	(G. Inskip?) "Account of the Plunder of the Susan Sturges" Nautical Magazine Vol. 23 (1854) pp. 209-212. XEROX 94. [3]
1-95	G.H. Inskip, "Remarks on Some Harbours of Queen Charlotte Islands" Nautical Magazine Vol. 24 (1855) pp. 617-630. XEROX 95. [8]
1-96	Commander J. Wood, "Vancouver Isand" Nautical Magazine Vol. 27 (1858) pp. 663-666. XEROX 96. [3]
1-97	"The Navigation of the Frazer River and Its Approaches" Nautical Magazine Vol. 28 (1859) pp. 324-327. XEROX 97. [2]
1-98	David Thompson, "Remarks on the Countries westward of the Rocky Mountains - with references to the rough Chart by D.T., Manuscript in the Royal Commonwealth Society Library (dated Terrebonne 19th April 1813) XEROX 98. [2]
1-99	Great Britain, Colonial Office, "Letter relative to a project of the American Consulat Agent on the Amor River" re Collins Overland Telegraph, Public Record Office BT 1/560/1423. XEROX 99. [9]
1-100	The Vancouver Island Steam Sawing Mill and Agricultural Company, "Statement for the Consideration of the Board of Trade" 10 June 1850. Public Record Office, BT 1/478/1952. XEROX 100. [6]

#### BOX 2

- 2-1 (Sir) James Douglas, Letter to Duke of Newcastle, 13 May 1854 concerning exemption of distressed foreign ships from customs levies. Public Record Office, BT 1/515/1468. XEROX 101. [14]
- File of correspondence etc. (c.1848) relating to the transfer (grant) of
   Vancouver Island to the Hudson's Bay Company. Public Record Office BT
   1/470/2506. XEROX 102. [54]
- 2-3 (Capt. G. Vancouver) A list of charts, drawings, etc. to 1792 sent to the Admiralty in care of Lieut. Broughton, Public Record Office, ADM 1/2629. XEROX 103. [3]
- 2-4 Ogilvey, John D.B. Letter from Thompson's River, 13 March 1856, to Ed. Huggins, Huntington Library MS. FN 724. XEROX 104. [2]
- 2-5 H.H. Bancroft, Letter of 9 July 1878 to Ed. Huggins, Huntington Library, MS. FN 57. XEROX 105. [2]
- Edw. Huggins, "How Eighty Thousand Dollars (\$80.000) worth of Gold Dust was in 1853 conveyed from Fort Vancouver, Oregon Territory, to Fort Victoria, Vancouver Island, Huntington Library FN 434. XEROX 106. [16]
- 2-7 Dalrymple, Alexander. Catalogue index cards for his maps in the Dixon Library, Sydney. XEROX 107. [2]
- 2-8 James Cooper, Correspondence with Governor Douglas, 1853 Newcastle Papers XEROX 108. [11]
- 2-9 Fitzwilliam, Earl, Letter to Duke of Newcastle concerning grievances of Vancouver Island settlers. (Statements from Yates & Cooper attached) 29 June 1853. Newcastle Papers XEROX 109. [11]
- 2-10 Edward Ellice, Letter of 14 Sept. 1859 to A.G. Dallas, Newcastle Papers No. 11, 267. XEROX 110. [8]
- 2-11 Duke of Newcastle, Letter to Governor Douglas (19 Sept. 1859) re San Juan crisis, Newcastle Papers No. 11, 126a. XEROX 111. [11]

2-12	Duke of Newcastle, Letter to Governor Douglas, 31 Dec. 1860 re. Tomline Gordon, Newcastle Papers XEROX 112. [2]
2-13	Duke of Newcastle, Letter to Governor Douglas, 16 March 1863 re. Malcolm Campbell and petition, Newcastle Papers XEROX 113. [6]
2-14	Duke of Newcastle, Letter to Governor Douglas, 16 Dec.1863 re. replacement by Gov. Kennedy and Seymour, Newcastle Papers XEROX 114. [2]
2-15	William Armstrong et al. Petition to the Queen (seeking representative institutions and a resident governor for B.C. Newcastle Papers No. 11, 127 (no date) XEROX 115. [10]
2-16	Clarence King, Mountaineering in the Sierra Nevada London, 1872 pp. 104- 107. XEROX 116. [2]
2-17	T.C. Elliott, "A Hudson's Bay Company Marriage Certificate", Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society Vol. X (Sept. 1909) pp. 325-328. XEROX 117. [4]
2-18	Dr. John McLoughlin, "Letter to Oregon Statesman 8 June 1852", Journal of the Oregon Historical Society Vol. VIII (Oct. 1907) pp. 294-299. XEROX 118. [3]
2-19	Peter H. Burnett, "Recollections of an Old Pioneer" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society V (March 1904) pp. 82-89 and 92-97. (excerpts) XEROX 119. [6]
2-20	Jedediah S. Smith et al., Letter of 29 October 1830 giving an account of Fort Vancouver, Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society IV (Dec 1903) pp. 395- 403. (plus other Oregon items) XEROX 120. [5]
2-21	Capt. J. Biddle, U.S.N. "Extract from log of U.S.S. Ontario" etc. Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Journal III (Sept. 1902) pp. 310-311 (re: taking posession of Columbia River areas) XEROX 121. [1]
2-22	Dr. John McLoughlin, Defence of his policy in Oregon (1845 or later) Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society I (June 1900) pp. 193-206. XEROX 122. [8]

2-23	New York Tribune, Articles published in 1842 relating to Oregon. XEROX 123. [6]
2-24	Bedaux Expedition, Newspaper clippings, 1934 from Swannell scrapbook. XEROX 124. [24]
2-25	Lieut. H.S. Palmer R.E., Letters of 17 July and 13 Aug. 1862 to Col. Moody. Public Archives of Canada, Box 320, F. Swannell's "Field Book C" XEROX 125. [5]
2-26	Dr. Charles Forbes, R.N. (H.M.S. Topaze). Report to Governor Douglas on his 1860 expedition up the Harrison River and Harrison Lake. Metropolitan Toronto Central Library MS. XEROX 126. [37]
2-27	Vice-Admiral Sir Archibald Day, The Admiralty Hydrographic Service 1795- 1919, London, HMSO, n.d. excerpts. XEROX 126. [5]
2-28	Dr. John Scouler, "Journal of a Voyage to N.W. America" Journal of the Oregon Historical Quarterly VI (June 1905) pp. 162-281. excerpts. XEROX 127 [25]
2-29	Mrs. W.H. Odell, "Biography of Samuel R. Thurston" University of California, Bancroft Collection Series A no. 73. typescript. XEROX 128. [9]
2-30	Roderick Finlayson, "The History of Vancouver Island & the Northwest Coast" University of California, Bancroft Collection, Series C no. 15. typescript. XEROX 128. [80]
2-31	J. Quinn Thornton, "Oregon History" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series A. No. 70, typed excerpts. XEROX 129. [15]
2-32	Wm. Strong, "History of Oregon" University of California, Bancroft Collection Series A no. 68, typed excerpts. XEROX 130. [4]
2-33	F.W. Pettygrove, "Oregon in 1843" University of California Bancroft Collector, Series A, No. 60 (incomplete) XEROX 131. [8]
2-34	Joseph William McKay, "Recollections of a Chief Trader in the Hudson's Bay Company" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series C, no. 24. XEROX 132. [15]

2-35	Sir James Douglas, "Private Papers of Sir James Douglas (second series) Bancroft Collection, Series C, no. 13. (Indian population statistics) XEROX 133. [45]
2-36	J.C. Ainsworth, "Statement" (27 Oct. 1883) University of California Bancroft Collection, Series A, no. 88. XEROX 133. [133]
2-37	George B. Roberts, "Recollections", University of California Bancroft Collection, Series A, no. 83. XEROX 135. [46]
2-38	Anon. "Solid Men of Boston in the Northwest" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series C, no. 31 XEROX 136. [62]
2-39	John Tod, "History of New Caledonia & the Northwest Coast" University of California, Bancroft Collection, Series C, no. 27. XEROX 137. [69]
2-40	F. Swannell, "Preliminary Inventory-F. Swannell Collection, Acc.1955-42" (Public Archives of Canada) XEROX 138. [6]
2-41	"Letters and Documents (or copies) from the Hazelton Indian Agency Compiled in Book-Form by the Indian Agent Mr. Loring" (More than half the letters (1888-89) are by Loring's predecessor, H. Fitzstubbs) Public Archives of Canada, MG 29, D7. XEROX 139. [55]
2-42	Jesse Applegate, "Views of Oregon History" University of California, Bancroft Collection, Series A, no. 2. XEROX 140. [26]
2-43	John Work, Journal, University of California, Bancroft Collection, Series C, no. 30. (covers period from mid-November to end of December, 1824). XEROX 141. [35]
2-44	Hudson's Bay Company. Various letters and other documents 1823-25, some relating to Kamloops area, excepted from McLeod Papers, Public Archives of Canada. MG 19, A23, Vol. I. XEROX 142. [28]
2-45	George Blair, "Account of a trip to British Columbia as a prospector and labourer during the Caribou (sic) gold-rush of 1863" Public Archives of Canada MG 24, H48. XEROX 143. [68]

2-46	A.W. Vowell & T. Spence "Mining Districts of British Columbia" University of California, Bancroft Collection, Series C, no. 28. XEROX 144. [22]
2-47	William Fraser Tolmie, "History of Puget Sound & the Northwest Coast" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series B, No. 25. XEROX 145 [36]
2-48	Henry Roder, "Bellingham Bay and the San Juan Island Difficulty" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series B No. 18, XEROX 146. [9]
2-49	J.G. Parker, "Puget Sound" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series B, No. 16. XEROX 147 [5]
2-50	Phillip H. Lewis, "Coal Discoveries in Washington Territory" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series B, No. 14 (excerpts) XEROX 148 [7]
2-51	William T. Ballou "Adventures of William T. Ballou" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series B, No. 1 XEROX 149 [7]
2-52	John Minto, "Early Days of Oregon" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series A No. 50. XEROX 150 [3]
2-53	L. Grover "Notable Things in a Public Life in Oregon" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series A, No. 39 (excerpt) XEROX 151 [3]
2-54	M. Crawford, "The Missionaries and their Work" University of California, Bancroft Collection, Series A, No. 19 (excerpt) XEROX 152.[2]
2-55	Archbishop F.N. Blanchet, "The Catholic Missionaries of Oregon" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series A, No 6. XEROX 153. [6]
2-56	F.W. Howay, "John Kendrick and His Sons" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society, XXIII (Dec. 1922) pp. 277-295. XEROX 154. [10]
2-57	Canada, Sessional Papers (No. 28) A. 1888, "Annual Report of Superintendent Steele" (pp. 52-66) XEROX 155. [11]
2-58	Dr. John McLoughlin, "Letters" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society, XXXIII (Dec. 1922), pp. 365-371. XEROX 156. [4]

2-59	Canada, Sessional Papers (No. 15), A. 1899 "Instructions to, and Diary of Inspector J.D. Moodie in charge of Patrol from Edmonton to the Yukon, 1897" XEROX 157 [44]
2-60	Fray Juan Crespi, "Diary" Documents from the Sutro Collection, Publications of the Historical Society of Southern California, Los Angeles, 1891. pp. 185- 204. (excerpt) XEROX 158. [15]
2-61	Fray Junipero Serra, "Diary" Publications of the Historical Society of Southern California Vol. II (1891) pp. 120-133 (excerpt) XEROX 159. [9]
2-62	Bolton, H.E., Fray Juan Crespi: Missionary Explorer on the Pacific Coast 1769- 1774. University of California Press, Berkeley, 1927 pp. 318-388. XEROX 160. [23]
2-63	Carl Robinson, trans. Politico-Scientific Voyage Round the World by the corvettes "Descubierta" and "Alrevida" under the command of the Naval Captains Don Alexandro Malaspina and Don Jose de Bustamente y Guerra, Madrid, 1885 (typescript trans. 1934) UBC Special Collections. XEROX 161. [7]
2-64	John Bartlett, "Narrative" in The Sea, the Ship, and the Sailor, Salem, Mass., Marine Research Society, 1925, pp. 294-309 and 338-341 (excerpts) XEROX 162. [14]
2-65	Judge William C. Brown, "Old Fort Okanagan and Okanagan Trail" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XV (March 1914) pp. 18-38 (excerpt) XEROX 164. [11]
2-66	C.O. Ermatinger, "A Tragedy on the Stickeen in '42" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XV June 1914 pp. 126-32. XEROX 164. [4]
2-67	Minto, John, "The Influence of Canadian French on the Earliest Development of Oregon" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XV (Dec. 1914) pp. 277- 282. XEROX 165. [4]
2-68	Hudson's Bay Company "A Hudson's Bay Company Contract" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XVII (March 1916) pp. 52-54. XEROX 166. [2]

2-69	Dr. John McLoughlin, Letter to Sir George Simpson, 20 March 1844, Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XVII (Sept 1916) pp. 215-239. XEROX 167. [25]
2-70	Jason Lee "Diary" (excerpt) Journal of the Historical Society of Oregon XVII (Sept 1916) p. 262. XEROX 168. [1]
2-71	Peter H. Burnett, "Recollections of an Old Pioneer" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society V (1904) pp. 168-175. XEROX 169. [4]
2-72	H. Parizeau, List of pioneers (with biographical notes) for use in naming geographical features, Canadian Hydrographic Service (Victoria office). XEROX 170. [55]
2-73	H. Parizeau, Miscellaneous papers in the Victoria Office of the Canadian Hydrographic Service, mostly relating to biographies of B.C. pioneers. XEROX 171. [56]
2-74	Seymour Arm Fruit Lands Ltd. Seymour Arm Fruitlands of Shuswap Lake B.C., 1910. 28 pp. & plans. XEROX 172. [31]
2-75	Judge F.W. Howay, "The Raison d'Etre of Forts Yale and Hope" Transactions of the Royal Society of Canada, Section II, 1922, pp.49-64. XEROX 173. [9]
2-76	Ethel Wilson, "Young Vancouver Seen Through the Eyes of Youth" Habitat, CMH Corp. Vol.X, No. 3-6, 1967. pp. 138-9. XEROX 174. [2]
2-77	Sir James Douglas, Letter of 5 June 1854. Public Record Office. W.O. 1/551 XEROX 175. [1]
2-78	Missing. XEROX 176.
BOX 3	
3-1	Jason O. Allard, "White Miners Saved Lives of B.C.'s First Chinese - Some Stories of Yale in the Gold Rush" U.B.C. Special Collections, Howay Papers 21-4. XEROX 177. [20]

3-2 Jason O. Allard, "Gold Found by James Houston Lived at Langley", UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 21-4. XEROX 178. [3]

- Jason O. Allard "Officers in Charge of Fort Langley" UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 21-4. XEROX 179.[2]
- Jason O. Allard, "Adventures of Jason Allard as Commanding Officer in Trading Post Just Sixty Years Ago" The Sunday Province, 19 Sept. 1926 (clipping in Howay Papers 21-4, with original in Allard's hand). XEROX 180.
   [2]
- 3-5 Eugene Duflot de Mofras, "Exploration of the Oregon Territory etc." trans.
   Pipes, Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society, XXVI (June 1925) pp. 151-175 (extract). XEROX 181. [13]
- Judge F.W. Howay, "Some Additional Notes Upon Captain Colnett and the "Princess Royal", Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XXV, No. 1 (March 1925) pp. 12-15. XEROX 182. [2]
- 3-7 W.N. Sage, "James Douglas on the Columbia 1830-1849", Oregon Historical Quarterly XXVII (Dec. 1926) pp. 365-380. XEROX 183. [9]
- 3-8 Marion O'Neil, "An Error Concerning Finlay's Journal" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XXVI (1925) pp. 273-4. XEROX 184. [2]
- G.V. Blue, "A Hudson's Bay Company Contract for Hawaiian Labor"
   Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XXV (March 1924), pp. 72-75.
   XEROX 185. [2]
- 3-10 T.C. Elliott, "Peter Skene Ogden" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XXIV (Dec. 1923) pp. 379-82. XEROX 186. [4]
- 3-11 F.V. Holman, "Peter Skene Ogden" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XXIV (Dec. 1923) pp. 365-368. (excerpt) XEROX 187. [4]
- James Douglas, Letter of 31 Dec. 1847 to Gov. Abernethy, Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XXIV (June 1923) 193-4. (See also Xerox 206).
   XEROX 188. [2]
- 3-13 Wiggs O'Neill, Recollections from The Northern Sentinel (Kitimat), Terrace "Omineca" Herald, Prince Rupert Daily News. XEROX 189. [47]

3-14	Keremeos Land Co., The Similkameen Valley, The Canadian California; Keremeos, the Home-Seeker's Ideal, Keremeos, (1906?)-XEROX 190. [10]
3-15	Nanaimo, Excerpts from Nanaimo Court House Records 1867, 1879, 1887, 1888. XEROX 191. [17]
3-16	Duncan McDougall, David Stuart, Robert Stuart, David Thompson, et al. Correspondence 1811-1813 re: J.J. Astor and Astoria, Yale University Library Gazette, Vol. 24 (July 1949) pp. 50-59. XEROX 192. [5]
3-17	R.C. Clark ed., "Aberdeen and Peel on Oregon, 1844", Oregon Historical Quarterly, XXXIV (1933) 236-240 XEROX 193. [3]
3-18	Henry R. Wagner, "Apocryphal Voyages to the Northwest Coast of America" Proceedings of the American Antiquarian Society Vo. 41 (April 1931) pp. 179- 191 (excerpt). XEROX 194. [7]
3-19	Frederick Merk, "The Oregon Pioneers and the Boundary" American Historical Review Vol. 29 (July 1924) pp. 681-699. XEROX 195. [10]
3-20	Excerpt from unidentified article & homestead map. Sumas. XEROX 196. [2]
3-21	Provincial Archives of B.C., "Royal Engineer Townsite Plans" XEROX 197. [1]
3-22	Lelah Jackson Edson, The Fourth Corner: Highlights from the Early Northwest, Bellingham, The Museum pp. 28-91 & map. XEROX 198. [4]
3-23	R. Milliken. Letter 23 Nov. 1972 re: Brigade Trail (Anderson Trail). XEROX 199. [1]
3-24	B.C. Dept. of Public Works, Notes on Trails in Vicinity of Coquihalla River, Report, 38 Vic (1874) pp. 327-336. XEROX 200. [10]
3-25	Capt. A.R. Lempriere, Report on Trails in and near Fraser Canyon (MS., map & transcription) PABC. Colonial Correspondence 985a. XEROX 201. [12]
3-26	P.L. Trout, Prospectors "ManualGranite CreekandThe Similkameen Country, 1886 (excerpts) XEROX 202. [17]

3-27	Great Britain, Treaty between Her Majesty and The United States of America for the Settlement of the Claims of the Hudson's Bay and Puget's Sound Agricultural Companies, London, 1864. XEROX 203.[4]
3-28	Pelly, Sir John, Letter of 9 Dec. 1825 to the Rt. Hon. Geo Canning to which are appended Addinton queries and Simpson's replies. Scottish Record Office, GD 45 3/319. XEROX 204. [21]
3-29	Nicholas Garry, Letter of 7 May 1828 to R.W. Hay, Public Archives of Canada (Oregon Hist. Soc.copy, MSS 1502) XEROX 205. [4]
3-30	James Douglas, Letter of 31 Dec. 1847, to Gov. Abernethy (see also Xerox 188) XEROX 206. [1]
3-31	Letters of Simpson, Barclay, Pelly, Colvile, Smith, dated between 1848 and 1854, addressed to James Douglas (Oregon Historical Soc. MSS ?) XEROX 207. [52]
3-32	Maps and Charts of British Columbia in Maps and Charts in the Colonial Office 1910. from copy in the Public Record Office. XEROX 208. [4]
3-33	"The Records of the Royal Navy's Pacific Station" Journal of Pacific History IV (1969), 146-53. XEROX 209. [4]
3-34	Account of a journey across B.C. by CPR in 1886. McCord Museum (Montreal). XEROX 210. [19]
3-35	List of Fraser River sketches in the library of the California Historical Society. XEROX 211. [1]
3-36	Otto Klotz, letter of 1 December 1913 to Judge Howay - concerning B.C.'s southern boundary. Howay Papers (UBC) XEROX 212. [6]
3-37	B.F. Jacobsen (1884 settler at Bella Coola). Letter of 6 April 1926 to Judge Howay. Howay Papers (UBC), 4-2. XEROX 213. [3]
3-38	Clifford Wilson, Letter of 14 January 1943 to Judge Howay: Howay Papers (U.B.C.), 3-27. XEROX 214. [1]

ot.
ers
3C)
vay
BC)
2) 3-
ЭХ
ny
/ay.
DX ny 7ay

3-52	T.C. Elliott, Part of a letter (to Judge Howay?)- Howay Papers (UBC) 2-15. XEROX 228. [1]
3-53	E.A. Cruikshank, Letter of 20 August 1932 to Judge Howay, Howay Papers 2- 3. XEROX 229. [1]
3-54	Francis Edwards Ltd. Letter of 30 October 1940 to Robie Reid, Howay Papers (UBC) 2-12. XEROX 230. [1]
3-55	Collingwood Institute and "Bursill" Public Library, Letter (undated) of secretary, to Judge Howay, Howay Papers (UBC) 2-1. XEROX 231. [1]
3-56	List of Vancouver streets, downtown, Kitsilano, and Shaughnessy, named after CPR officers. Howay Papers (UBC) 1-26. XEROX 232. [3]
3-57	Anglican Missionary Accounts of British Columbia (Rev. J. Gamage, Rev. R. Dawson, Rev. A.D. Pringle, Rev. A.C. Garrett et al.) taken from The Mission Field, 1859-1900. XEROX 233. [95]
3-58	J.B. Good, A Vocabulary and Outline of Grammar of the Nitlakapamuk or Thompson Tongue, Together with a Phonetic Chinook Dictionary, Victoria, 1880. XEROX 234. [31]
3-59	Bishop of Caledonia, Letter Book (extract) 25 Feb. 1888. XEROX 235. [2]
3-60	Society for the Propagation of the Gospel, Missionary Roll, (British Columbia 1859-92) pp. 882-3. XEROX 236. [1]
3-61	Ranald Macdonald & John G. Barnston, Letter of 24 July 1861, from Bonaparte River (reporting on trip from Alexandrea to North Bentinck Arm) Howay Papers (UBC) 21-18. (together with Barnston's application to practice law in B.C.) XEROX 237. [4]
3-62	Ralph Borthwick, Letter of 9 June 1914, to Judge Howay, giving gold rush recollections. Howay Papers (UBC) 1-13. XEROX 238. [2]
3-63	George D. Brown Jr., Letter of 22 August 1934, re: Kamloops area history, to Judge Howay. Howay Papers (UBC) 1-15. with extracts from The British Columbian about camels. XEROX 239. [2]

3-64	D.A. Cameron, Letter of 4 March 1940, to Judge Howay, re: his uncle (Cariboo Cameron) & burial of latter's wife. Howay Papers (UBC) 1-20. XEROX 240. [1]
3-65	W. Black, "Captain Black's Report on Taking of Astoria" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XVII (June 1916) pp.147-8. (a slightly different text from that in Xerox 29). XEROX 241. [2]
3-66	Judge F.W. Howay, "Early Navigation of the Straits of (Juan de) Fuca", Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XII (March, 1911) pp. 1-32. XEROX 242. [17]
3-67	Anon. "A Tribute to Dr. Leon J. Koerner on the occasion of his Eightieth Birthday" (reprint of McKenzie Porter piece) XEROX 243. [2]
3-68	Fred Lockley, "Reminiscences of Capt. W.P. Gray", Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XIV (Dec. 1913) 324-26 (extract). XEROX 244. [2]
3-69	Slacum's Report on Oregon 1836-37" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XIII (1912), 188-89. (excerpt) XEROX 245. [1]
3-70	T.C. Elliott, "David Thompson and the Columbia River" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XII (Sept. 1911), pp. 202-205. (excerpt) XEROX 246. [2]
3-71	F.V. Holman, "Some Important Results from the Expeditions of John Jacob Astor to, and from the Oregon Country" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XII (Sept. 1911), pp. 206-219. XEROX 247. [7]
3-72	Charles Wilkes, "Report on the Territory of Oregon", Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XII (Sept. 1911), pp. 269-299. XEROX 248. [6]
3-73	Neil M. Howison, "Report on Oregon, 1846" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XIV (March 1913) pp. 1-60. XEROX 249. [31]
3-74	"Plan of the settlement of Fort George, Columbia River" taken by Lieut. T. Saumarez, H.B.M.S. Blossom, Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XIX (Dec. 1918) front. XEROX 250. [3]
3-75	"Puget's Sound Agricultural Company Prospectus" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XIX (Dec. 1918) pp. 345-349. XEROX 251. [3]

3-76	Sir George Simpson "Letters1841-43" American Historical Review XIV, pp. 70-94. XEROX 252. [13]
3-77	T.C. Elliott, "The Northern Boundary of Oregon" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XX (1919) pp. 25-34. XEROX 253. [6]
3-78	Katharine B. Judson, "The British Side of the Restoration of Fort Astoria" Quarterly of the Oregon Historical Society XX (1919) pp. 243-344. XEROX 254. [31]
3-79	F.W. Howay, "Discovery of the North West Coast" Canadian Historical Association, Annual Report 1926, pp. 88-94. XEROX 255. [4]
3-80	F.W. Howay, "The Spanish Discovery of British Columbia in 1774" Canadian Historical Association Annual Report 1923, pp. 49-55. XEROX 256. [4]
3-81	C.P. Stacey, "The Hudson's Bay Company and the Anglo-American Military Rivalries during the Oregon Dispute" The Canadian Historical Review XVIII (Sept 1937) pp. 281-300. XEROX 257. [11]
3-82	F.W. Howay, "An Outline Sketch of the Maritime Fur Trade" Canadian Historical Association Annual Report 1932, pp.5-14. XEROX 258. [6]
3-83	(G. DeT. Glazebrook) "A Document Concerning the Union of the Hudson's Bay Company and the North West Company" Canadian Historical Review XIV (June 1933) pp. 183-188. XEROX 259. [4]
3-84	Sir Francis Drake, The World Encompassed, (excerpt) XEROX 260. [4] 3-85 Michael Lok, "A NoteTouching the Strait of Sea commonly called Fretum Anian" Purchas His Pilgrimes XIV:415 ff. XEROX 261. [8]
3-86	E.I. McCormac, James K. Polk, A Political Biography, Berkeley, 1922, pp. 570- 575. XEROX 262. [3]
3-87	F.W. Howay, "The Journal of Captain James Colnett 1789" Transactions of the Royal Society of Canada, (Section II, 1939) Series 3, No. 33, pp. 91-102. XEROX 263. [7]

3-88	(D.B. Nunis, ed.) The Golden Frontier: The Recollections of Herman Francis Reinhart 1851-1869., University of Texas Press (1962) pp.124-145. XEROX 264. [12]
3-89	British Columbia, Chief Commissioner (Joseph Trutch) of Lands and Works, Report and Journal of the Proceedings in Connection with the Visit of his Excellency the Late Governor Seymour to the Northwest Coast in Her Majesty's Ship Sparrowhawk, Victoria 1869. XEROX 265. [26]
3-90	Great Britain, House of Commons, Command Paper 788, 1853 Copies or Extracts of Correspondence relative to the Discovery of Gold at Queen Charlotte's Island XEROX 266. [30]
3-91	Malloy ed., Treaties, Conventions, International Acts, Protocols and Agreements between the United States and Other Powers 1776-1909. (Washington 1910) pp.631-33, 642-45, 656-9. XEROX 267. [6]
3-92	(James Douglas) "Douglas' Expeditions 1840-41" The Oregon Historical Quarterly XXXII 1931, pp. 1-23, 145-163, 262-278, 350-372. XEROX 268. [44]
3-93	T.C. Elliott, "British Values in Oregon, 1847" Oregon Historical Quarterly XXXII (March 1931) 27-45. XEROX 269. [10]
3-94	J.N. Barry, "Oregon Boundaries" Oregon Historical Quarterly XXXIII (Sept 1932) 259-267. XEROX 270. [5]
3-95	H. A. Leader, "McLoughlin's Answer to Warre Report" Oregon Historical Quarterly XXXIII (Sept 1932) pp. 214-229. XEROX 271. [8]
3-96	Nellie B. Pipes "Indian Conditions in 1836-38" (deals with reports of Rev. Herbert Bower) Oregon Historical Society XXXII (Dec 1931) 332-342. XEROX 272. [6]
3-97	John Ledyard's Journal of Captain Cook's Last Voyage Oregon State University Press, (1963) excerpt only. pp. 68-79. XEROX 273. [8]
3-98	George Gilbert A Journal of the Third and Last Voyage of Capt. James Cook. Typescript from B.M. MS. 38,530. XEROX 274. [11]

3-99	W. Ellis, An Authentic Narrative of a Voyage Performed by Captain Cook and Captain Clerkein Search of a North-West Passage London, 1782. I:186- 235. XEROX 275. [27]
3-100	F.W. Howay "A List of Trading Vessels in the Maritime Fur Trade, 1785-1794" Transactions of the Royal Society of Canada, Sec. II, 1930, 111-134. XEROX 276.[13]
3-101	F.W. Howay "A List of Trading Vessels in the Maritime Fur Trade, 1795-1804" Transactions of the Royal Society of Canada Sec. II, 1931, 117-149. XEROX 277.[17]
3-102	F.W. Howay, "A List of Trading Vessels in the Maritime Fur Trade, 1805- 1814" Transactions of the Royal Society of Canada Sec II, 1931, 43-86. XEROX 278. [23]
3-103	D. Jenness, "The Sekanni Indians of British Columbia" Transactions of the Royal Society of Canada, Sec. II (1931) pp. 21-35. XEROX 279. [8]
3-104	R.L. Reid, "Alfred Waddington", Transactions of the Royal Society of Canada, Sec. II (1932) pp. 13-27. XEROX 280.[8]
3-105	F. Merk, "British Government Propaganda and the Oregon Treaty" American Historical Review XL (Oct 1934) pp. 38-62. XEROX 281. [13]
3-106	Leslie M. Scott, "Report of Lieutenant Peel on Oregon in 1845-46" Oregon Historical Quarterly XXIX (March 1928) pp. 51-76. XEROX 282. [14]
3-107	Chas. H. Carey, "Maps and Myths" Oregon Historical Quarterly XXX (March 1929) pp. 18-19 (excerpt) XEROX 283. [1]
3-108	F.W. Howay "Some Remarks upon the New Vancouver Journal" Washington Historical Quarterly, vol. VI (April 1915) pp. 83-89. XEROX 284. [4]
3-109	Barry M. Gough "HMS America on the North Pacific Coast" Oregon Historical Quarterly LXX (Dec. 1969) pp. 293-311. XEROX 285. [10]
3-110	I.F. Lange, "John Jeffrey and the Oregon Botanical Expedition" Oregon Historical Quarterly, LXVIII (June 1967), 111-124. XEROX 286. [8]

3-111	(Priscilla Knuth) "H.M.S. Modeste on the Pacific Coast 1843-47" Oregon Historical Quarterly, LXI (Dec. 1960) 408-463. XEROX 287. [150]
3-112	John S. Galbraith, "The Early History of the Puget's Sound Agricultural Company 1838-43" Oregon Historical Quarterly IV (Sept. 1954) 234-59. XEROX 288. [13]
3-113	S.S. Spaid, "The Later Life and Activities of General Joel Palmer" Oregon Historical Quarterly, LV (Dec. 1954) pp. 311-315. XEROX 289. [3]
BOX 4	
4-1	W.R. Kime, "Alfred Seton's Journal: A Source for Irving's Tonquin Disaster Account" Okanagan Historical Quarterly LXXI (Dec. 1920), pp. 309 & 314-315. (excerpts) XEROX 290. [2]
4-2	Anon. "His Honour Judge Clement Francis Cornwall" The Advocate Vol 31, Part 1 (Dec-Jan 1973) pp. 11-14. XEROX 290. [2]
4-3	Nellie B. Pipes, "The Protestant Ladder" Oregon Historical Quarterly XXXVII (Sept. 1936) 236-240. XEROX 292. [5]
4-4	J. Burney, Journal of the Proceedings of his Majys Sloop, the Discovery, Chas. Clerke, Commender, in company with the Resolution, Captain Jas. Cook, typescript, Howay-Reid collection, Special Collections, U.B.C., (excerpt) unpaginated. XEROX 293. [8]
4-5	T.E. Jessett, "Origins of the Episocopal Church in the Pacific Northwest" Oregon Historical Quarterly XLVIII (Sept. 1947) pp. 225-244. XEROX 294. [11]
4-6	W. Kaye Lamb ed., "The James Douglas Report on the "Beaver Affair", Oregon Historical Quarterly XLVII (March 1946) pp. 16-28. XEROX 295. [7]
4-7	J.N. Barry, "Early Oregon Country Forts a Chronological List", Oregon Historical Quarterly XLVI (June 1945), pp. 101-111. XEROX 296. [6]
4-8	B.B. Barker, "McLoughlin Proprietary Account with Hudson's Bay Company" Oregon Historical Quarterly XLV (March 1944) pp. 1-7. XEROX 297. [4]

4-9	F.W. Howay & T.C. Elliott, "Vancouver's Brig Chatham in the Columbia" Oregon Historical Quarterly XLIII (Dec. 1942) pp. 318-327. XEROX 298. [5]
4-10	R.C. Clark ed., Letter of Aberdeen to Pakenham, March 4, 1844, Concerning the Oregon Question" Oregon Historical Journal XXXIX (March 1938) pp. 74- 76. XEROX 299. [2]
4-11	Herbert Beaver, "Experiences of a Chaplain at Fort Vancouver, 1836-1838" Oregon Historical Quarterly XXXIX (March 1938) pp. 22-38. XEROX 300. [9]
4-12	Jane L. Chapin ed., "McLoughlin Letters, 1827-49" Oregon Historical Quarterly XXXVII (March 1936) pp. 70-75. excerpt. XEROX 301. [3]
4-13	C.H. Carey introduc. "British Side of Oregon Question, 1846" Oregon \ Historical Quarterly XXXVI (Sept. 1935) pp. 263-294. XEROX 302. [17]
4-14	Anon. "Whitsfield Chase-Early Days" PABC. MS. E/B/C39A. XEROX 303. []
4-15	W.H.D. "Miners' Song on Frazer River" Hutchings' California Magazine, IV (Sept 1859) p. 108. XEROX 304. [2]
4-16	P.A.B.C.(?). A Biographical Note on Rev. Robert Christopher Lundin Brown. XEROX 305. [3]
4-17	Robt. Duffin, Letter of 21 Sept. 1792 to Capt. G. Vancouver, Public Record Office, ADM 1/2628. XEROX 307. [4]
4-18	Letters of Governor Seymour, Admiral Kingcome and W.G.C. Cox relating to the Chilcotin Uprising, 1864. Public Record Office, ADM 1/5878. XEROX 307. [50]
4-19	Letters of Governor Kennedy & Admiral Denman relating to "Murder of the crew of the Kingfisher" Public Record Office, ADM 1/5878. XEROX 308. [31]
4-20	Letters of Admiral Baynes and Governor Douglas regarding trouble with the Haidas in the Victoria area, 1860. Public Record Office, ADM 1/5736 Pt.II. XEROX 309.[16]

- James Douglas, Report of 6 Sept. 1856 to Rt. Hon.H.Labouchere on success of the "Cowegin" (Cowichan) Expedition. Public Record Office, ADM 1/5678. XEROX 310. [11]
- 4-22 Admiral Geo.F.Hastings, Report of 30 October 1868 on Fenian Threat to Vancouver Island. Public Record Office, ADM 1/6056. XEROX 311. [8]
- 4-23 Admiralty File relating to cruise of H.M.S. Amethyst with Earl & Countess of Dufferin to northern B.C. 1876. ADM 1/6396. XEROX 312. [36]
- 4-24 Wm. Duncan, Letter of 9 June 1868 to Governor Seymour reporting attack on Christian Indians & asking protection. With forwarding letter of Seymour to Duke of Buckingham and Chandos. Public Record Office, ADM 1/6071.
   XEROX 313. [13]
- 4-25 James Douglas, Report (12 Oct.1858) to Sir E.B. Lytton on his recent visit to Fraser's River. Public Record Office, ADM 1/5721. XEROX 314. [44]
- 4-26 Col. R.C. Moody, report of 17 Jan. 1859 to Gov. Douglas on quelling "late disturbances at Fort Yale" with covering letter to Douglas to Sir E.B. Lytton, 11 April 1859. Public Record Office ADM 1/5721. XEROX 315. [13]
- 4-27 Royal Navy, File on its Behring Sea Seal Patrol 1899, Public Record Office, ADM 1/7411. XEROX 316. [68]
- 4-28 John McLaughlin (sic), letter of 30 Aug. 1845 to Pelly and Allen, reporting that he and local British and American population have set up a provisional government together with Admiral Seymour's report of 3 October 1845 on the state of affairs in Oregon. Public Record Office, ADM 1/5561. XEROX 317. [13]
- (a) James Douglas, Letter of 15 Sept.1845 to Capt. Gordon of H.M.S. America.
  (b) Wm. Peel, Letter of 27 Sept. 1845 to the same. (c) Captain Gordon to Admiral Seymour, 22 Oct. 1845. (d) Captain Gordon to Secretary of the Admiralty 19 Oct. 1845. Public Record Office ADM 1/5564. XEROX 318. [13]
- 4-30 Lieut. R.C. Mayne, Report to Captain H.R. Richards on his journey into the Interior, 7 July 1859. ADM 1/5744. Printed text from Papers Relating to British Columbia. Public Record Office, ADM 1/5744. Also Dr. Campbell's barometric readings on trip. XEROX 319. [10]

4-31	Royal Navy. File entitled "Proceedings against the Lamalcha Indians, and capture of some of the murderers-4 enclosures" Public Record Office, ADM 1/5826. XEROX 320. [29]
4-32	Commander M. Connolly, Report of 6 Sept. 1856 on the Cowichan Expedition. Public Record Office, ADM 1/5672. XEROX 321. [5]
4-33	Royal Navy, File on the Behring Sea sealing crisis of 1888. Public Record Office, ADM 1/6914. XEROX 322. [16]
4-34	Governor Seymour, Letter of 1 June 1864 to Sir Frederic Rogers concerning Chilcotin Uprising, Public Record Office, ADM 1/5900. XEROX 323. [12]
4-35	Admiral Bayne to Secretary of the Admiralty, Letter of 10 May 1858 re Richard's hiring of six V.I. Indians to fill out complement of H.M.S. Plumper. Also, another letter from Adm. Baynes to the same about difficulty of find in more R.N. ships requested by Douglas in consequence of Fraser Gold Rush. 25 June 1858. Public Record Office, ADM 1/5694. XEROX 324. [4]
4-36	Admiral Denman, Letter of 3 June 1865 to Secretary to the Admiralty concerning defence of B.C. to V.I. in any war with U.S., Public Record Office, ADM 1/5924. XEROX 325. [9]
4-37	Peter Skene Ogden, Gov. Abernethy et al., Letters 1847-48 relating to position of British in Oregon and the Cayouse War. Public Record Office, ADM 1/5589 XEROX 326. [28]
4-38	Royal Navy, File relating to the transport of Royal Engineers aboard Thames City. Sept. 1858. Public Record Office. ADM 1/5705. XEROX 327-8. [18]
4-39	"Beginning of the San Juan Dispute" (letter of James Douglas to Gov. Stevens (26 April 1855) and the latter's reply). Washington Historical Quarterly II (July 1908) pp. 352-7. XEROX 329. [3]
4-40	"Documents" Washington Historical Quarterly II (1908) 254-61. Contains (a) Archibald McDonald, letter of 25 Jan. 1837 to ? (b) John Work, letter of 15 Feb, 1837 to Edward Ermatinger (c) Peter Skein (sic) Ogden, letter of 25 Feb. 1837 to John McLeod. (d) John Work, letter of 10 Sept. 1838 to Edw. (Ermatinger),incomplete. XEROX 330 [4]

4-41	"Documents" Washington Historical Quarterly II (Jan 1908) pp. 161-6. Letters of Archibald McDonald (20 Feb 1833), John Work (24 Feb 1834), John McLoughlin (1 March 1834 & 1 Feb. 1836), Duncan Finlayson (1 March 1833). XEROX 331. [5]
4-42	"Documents-Secret Mission of Warre and Vavasour" Washington Historical Quarterly III (1912) pp. 131-153. XEROX 332. [12]
4-43	W.J. Trimble, "American and British Treatment of the Indians in the Pacific Northwest" Washington Historical Quarterly V (Jan 1914), 32,50-54. excerpt. XEROX 333. [4]
4-44	Thomas Wright & R.H. Evans, Account of the Caricatures of James Gillray (New York, 1968) pp. 81-84. (re. Camelfoed's (sp?) attack on Capt. Vancouver). XEROX 334. [6]
4-45	Agreement of 13 May 1818 between Edward Ermatinger and Hudson's Bay Company. Public Archives of Canada MG 19 A2 Series 2 Vol. 3. XEROX 335. [2]
4-46	Edward Ermatinger, Journal March 1827-May 1827. Public Archives of Canada, MG 19 A2, Series 2, Vol. 4. XEROX 336 [10]
4-47	James Douglas, Letter of 30 Oct. 1848 to John Tod. Permanent Committee on Geographical Names, Ottawa. File 0377. XEROX 337. [1]
4-48	"List of Passengers from England per Barque "Harpooner" 1849". Permanent Committee on Geographical Names File 0177. XEROX 338. [1]
4-49	P.N. Compton, "Forts and Fort Life in New Caledonia under the Hudson's Bay Company Regime" University of California, Bancroft Collection, Series C, No.5, typescript. XEROX 339. [8]
4-50	"Michael Muir" University of California Bancroft Collection, Series C, No. 4, typescript. XEROX 340. [5]
4-51	"William John MacDonald", University of California, Bancroft Collection, Series C, No. 4, typescript. XEROX 341. [7]

4-52	E. Cridge, "Characteristics of James Douglas", University of California, Bancroft Collection Series C, No. 8. XEROX 342. [4]
4-53	Julian Ralph, "Canada's El Dorado" Harpers' New Monthly Magazine XXXIX (1899?) pp. 171-188. XEROX 343. [10]
4-54	John Cass, "The Saga of the Steamer "Thistle" Vancouver Theological College MS. XEROX 344. [6]
4-55	John Cass, "Laurence Manson, Pioneer General Merchant 1880-1956" Vancouver Theological Library MS. XEROX 345. [6]
4-56	James Cooper, "Maritime Matters on the Northwest Coast and Affairs of the Hudson Bay Company in Early Times" University of California, Bancroft Collection, Pacific Coast MSS, Series C, No. 6. XEROX 346. [19]
4-57	James Deans, "Settlement of Vancouver Island" University of California Bancroft Collection, Pacific Coast MSS Series C, No. 9. XEROX 347. [18]
4-58	"Services of Engineers and Others on the Canadian Pacific Railway in British Columbia" Canadian Permanent Committe on Geographical Names. XEROX 348. [4]
4-59	Documents (c. 1845) Relating to the H.B.C.'s Columbia Department, Public Archives of Canada (Strathcona Papers) MG 19 A 33, Vol.3. XEROX 349. [5]
4-60	W.P. Blake, "Journal of an Exploration of the Stickeen River-1863" Canadian Permanent Committee on Place Names, File 0541. XEROX 350. [15]
4-61	Deed Poll by the Governor and Company of Hudson's Bay for Conducting their Trade in North America London, Causton, 1871. Copy in James Bissett Papers, McGill Library. XEROX 351. [10]
4-62	Hudson's Bay Company, Standing Rules and Regulations (1834) printed. Copy in James Bissett Papers, McGill University. XEROX 352. [9]
4-63	(John Tod) "Dinner given on the occasion of the Amalgamation of the H.B.Co & the Norwest Co." Public Archives of Canada MS. MG 19 A, Vol.38. XEROX 353. [10]

4-64	James Bissett. letter of 16 Oct. 1857 to HBC Board of Management, reporting on trip from Kamloops up North Thompson to Clearwater R. and over to Quesnel Lake. McGill University, Bissett Papers XEROX 354. [10]
4-65	James Bissett, letter of 13 Aug. 1867 to HBC Board of Management, reporting on journey from Seymour and up "Spilumacheen" (Shuswap) R. McGill University, Bissett Papers. XEROX 355. [3]
4-66	James Bissett, letter of 19 July 1867 to HBC Board of Management, reporting on crossing from Shuswap L. to Columbia, via Three Valley L., McGill University, Bissett Papers XEROX 356. [9]
4-67	J. Turnbull, letter of 31 July 1866 to Walter Moberly reporting on his exploration of Eagle Pass & estimating cost of a trail at \$10,950. McGill University, Bissett Papers. XEROX 357. [10]
4-68	Deed Poll by the Governor and Company of Hudson's Bay with Respect to their Chief Factors and Chief Traders for conducting their Trade in Rupert's Land and North America London, Causton, 1834. Copy in Bissett Papers, McGill University. XEROX 358. [10]
4-69	G.M. Dawson "Journal for B.C. trip, 2 Sept25 Sept. 1897" McGill University Archives. XEROX 359. [16]
4-70	G.M. Dawson, Sketch of a Fort Rupert native "copper" with note on same, McGill Archives, Accession 909A. XEROX 360. [2]
4-71	W.F. Tolmie, Letter of 28 Dec. 1878 to G.M. Dawson re. Indian vocabularies. McGill Archives, Accession 909A, Bundle 11, Letter #6. XEROX 361. [4]
4-72	W.H. Collinson, Letter of 26 March 1879 to G.M. Dawson, re. Haida names etc. McGill Archives, Accession 909A, Bundle 26, letter 2. XEROX 362. [2]
4-73	Anon. "The Ballad of the Bold Northwestman" When Strangers Meet. XEROX 363. [2]
4-74	David Thompson, Account of the establishment of the sources of the Columbia River (Letter to Mr. Dundcan McGillivray). Canadian Permanent Committee on Geographical Names, File 0896. XEROX 364. [28]

4-75	G.M. Dawson, "The Haidas" McGill University Rare Book Dept., Dawson Collection Folder #69. XEROX 365. [27]
4-76	G.M. Dawson, "British Columbia" McGill University Rare Book Dept,. Dawson Collection, Folder #61. excerpt (apparently a lecture script, undated) XEROX 366. [16]
4-77	H.J. Warre, Columbia Journal 1845, (Portion dealing with American settlement of Oregon) Public Archives of Canada, MG 24, F 71, Vol. 2, pp. 1149-1182. XEROX 367. [34]
4-78	H.J. Warre, Columbia Journal 1845, (Portion relating to H.M.S. America) Public Archives of Canada, MG 24, F 71, Vol. 2, pp. 1233-1250. XEROX 368. [18]
4-79	James Douglas, Journal 1840-41. University of California, Bancroft Collection, Series C, No.11. XEROX 369. [41]
4-80	Vancouver Island, Passport signed by Governor Kennedy, for James Bissett, McGill University, Rare Books Dept. XEROX 370. [2]
4-81	W.J. McCulloch, Letter of 25 Aug. 1866 to James Bissett, describing his crossing from 2nd canyon of the North Thompson to the valley of the Columbia R., McGill University, Rare Books Dept. XEROX 371. [3]
4-82	Gavin Hamilton, "Reminiscences as a Settler in Victoria" Public Archives of Canada, MG 291, B9. XEROX 372. [7]
4-83	Anon, "The Canadian Northern Railway in British Columbia" Public Archives of Canada (Laurier Papers) MG 26, G1(a), Vol. 698. XEROX 373. [20]
4-84	J.W. Dease, "Diary" (1829). Public Archives of Canada, MG 19, A 22, Vol. 1. (Dease Papers). XEROX 374. [9]
4-85	Missing. XEROX 375.
4-86	James Douglas, Report to Duke of Newcastle on the overland route via Yellowhead Pass 15 Apr. 1862. Canadian Permanent Committee on Geographic Names, File 0657. XEROX 376. [4]

4-87	James Douglas, "Private Papers" First Series, University of California Bancroft Collection, Series C, Vol. 12. excerpts (copy from P.A.C.) XEROX 377. [64]
4-88	William Downie, Letter of 10 Oct 1859 from Fort St. James to James Douglas, B.C. Papers (Command) III:72-74. (duplicate of Xerox 69) XEROX 378. [7]
4-89	Alexander C. Anderson, Handbook to the Gold Re (?), text from Parliamentary Accounts and Papers, Colonies, 1859. Vol. XVII. Papers Relating to British Columbia, appendix No. 2. XEROX 379. [10]
4-90	Duplicate of Xerox 319. XEROX 380.
BOX 5	
5-1	Horne, "The Vancouver Id Waltz" PABC A/M/H 78. XEROX 381. [7]
5-2	(Lord) Napier, Letter of 29 July 1858 to Governor Douglas, introducing Nugent, Special Agent of the U.S. PABC D/A/Un3N. XEROX 382. [2]
5-3	John Nugent. Letter of 12 Nov. 1858 to Gov. Douglas, PABC D/A/Un3N. XEROX 383. [3]
5-4	John Nugent, Letter of 6 Oct. 1858 to Gov. Douglas PABC D/A/Un3N. XEROX 384. [1]
5-5	E.L. Moss, "Poems & Sketches 1874-76" PABC S/B/M85. XEROX 385. [8]
5-6	McKinlay, Archibald, "Narrative of a Chief Trader", University of California, Bancroft Collection, Series C, Vol. 25, PABC copy. excerpt. XEROX 386. [7]
5-7	E.E. Langford, Letter of 4 July 1860 to Governor Douglas. PABC C/AA/10/L26, XEROX 387. [2]
5-8	David Douglas, Maps of (a) Junction of Okanagan and Columbia Rivers (b) Quesnel and Fraser Rivers, PABC? XEROX 388. [2]
5-9	R.E. Gosnell, "Bygone Days of British Columbia" Victoria, Daily Times, 21 Nov. 1908. PABC, J/B/D51 G. XEROX 389. [9]

- 5-10 Notes on Gov. Seymour and Gov. Kennedy, PABC A/E/Sp 8.8, typescript pp. 30-53. XEROX 389. [9]
- 5-11 Letter of C. Fortescue, 11 March 1862, to Governor Douglas, recommending Felix O'Byrne, PABC, E/B/OB 9.9. XEROX 391. [2]
- 5-12 H.R. MacMillan, Names and History of B.C. Packers Plants, PABC I/BA/M22. XEROX 392. [17]
- 5-13 R.C. Mayne, Journal kept on H.M.S. Plumper 1858-59. PABC E/B/M 45 A. excerpts. XEROX 393. [41]
- 5-14 Edgar Fawcett, "The Bute Inlet Massacre, the Adventures of a Surveyor's Rodman" PABC E/E/F 28 G. XEROX 394. [6]
- 5-15 G.M. Sproat, Letter of 25 July, 1910 to Mr. Scholefield. PABC A/E/Sp 8.4. XEROX 395. [1]
- 5-16 G.M. Sproat, Memorandum on trail construction, in Kootenay, 20 Feb. 1889. PABC A/E/Sp 8.4. XEROX 396. [6]
- 5-17 (Edgar Dewdney) Reminiscences of B.C. in 1859. PABC, E/E/D 57. XEROX 397. [15]
- 5-18 Clement F. Cornwall, Diary (portion relating to coyote hunting at Ashcroft Manor. PABC, E/C/ C 81.2 A1. XEROX 398. [24]
- 5-19 F.W. Laing, Letter of 11 May 1942 to Judge Howay UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-8. XEROX 399. [2]
- 5-20 F.W. Laing, Letter of 7 Sept.1940 to Judge Howay, UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-8. (reports on Major Matthews' unscrupulous behavior) XEROX 400. [2]
- 5-21 F.W. Laing, Letter of 2 June 1939 to Judge Howay. UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-8. XEROX 401. [1]
- 5-22 W. Kaye Lamb, Letter of 4 Oct. 1935 to Judge Howay. UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-9. XEROX 402. [3]

5-23	W. Kaye Lamb, Letter of 5 March 1937 to Judge Howay. UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-10. excerpt. XEROX 403. [3]
5-24	W. Kaye Lamb, Letter of 16 Feb, 1938 to Judge Howay. UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-11, excerpt. XEROX 404. [1]
5-25	W. Kaye Lamb, Letter of 13 Nov., 1941 to Judge Howay, UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-12. XEROX 405. [1]
5-26	W. Kaye Lamb, Letter of 1 May 1941 to Judge Howay, with enclosure re. Salvation Army, New Westminster, 1888. UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers, 4-12. XEROX 406. [3]
5-27	W. Kaye Lamb, Letter of 16 March 1942 to Judge Howay, UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers, 4-13. XEROX 407. [1]
5-28	W. Kaye Kamb, Letter of 15 January 1942 to Judge Howay, UBC, Special Collections, Howay Papers, 4-13. XEROX 408. [1]
5-29	Notes correcting errors in J.W. Arctander's The Apostle of Alaska, UBC, Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-16. XEROX 409. [10]
5-30	Archer Martin, Letter of 30 March 1908 to Judge Howay, UBC Special Collections Howay Papers 4-23. XEROX 410. []
5-31	Norman McLean, Letter of 17 Oct. 1918 to Judge Howay, giving a stanza of "The Road to Cariboo" UBC Special Collections Howay Papers 4-20. XEROX 411. [1]
5-32	File on Indian cedar bark sails. UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-16. XEROX 412. [3]
5-33	I.H. Lyon, Letter of 2 April 1896 to Judge Howay, concerning Hazelton pioneers. UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-17. XEROX 413. [1]
5-34	Archer Martin, Letter of 2 April 1908 to Judge Howay. UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-23. XEROX 414. [2]
5-35	S.E. Morison, "New Albion & New England" Oregon Historical Quarterly XXVIII (1927) p. 13 excerpt. XEROX 415. [1]

5-36	T.C. Elliott, "In the Land of the Kootenai" Oregon Historical Quarterly XXVII (1926) pp. 282-7 (excerpt) XEROX 416. [3]
5-37	C.L. Andrews, "Biographical Sketch of Captain William Moore" Washington Historical Quarterly XXI, pp. 195-203, 271-280, XXII pp. 32-41. XEROX 417. [16]
5-38	Christina MacDonald McKenzie Williams, "The Daughter of Angus McDonald" Washington Historical Quarterly, XIII:107-117. XEROX 418. [6]
5-39	F.W. Howay, "The Loss of the Tonquin" Washington Historical Quarterly XIII (1922) 83-92. XEROX 419. [6]
5-40	B(?), Joseph H. "Reminiscences" Washington Historical Quarterly XV (1924) excerpt headed "The Fraser River Gold Exitement" XEROX 420. [2]
5-41	Mary A. Gray, "Settlement of the Claims in Washington of the Hudson's Bay Company and the Puget's Sound Agricultural Company" Washington Historical Quarterly XXI: 95-102. XEROX 421. [5]
5-42	F.W. Howay, "An Early Account of the Loss of the Boston in 1803" Washington Historical Quarterly XVII No.4 (Oct.1926) pp. 280-287. XEROX 422. [5]
5-43	R.L. Reid, "The Whatcom Trails to the Fraser River Mines in 1858" Washington Historical Quarterly XVIII (1927) 199-206, 271-276. XEROX 423. [9]
5-44	F.W. Howay, "The Ballad of the Bold Northwestman" Washington Historical Quarterly XX:114-123. XEROX 424. [5]
5-45	"Original Vancouver Letters" Washington Historical Quarterly XVIII (1927) pp. 55-57. XEROX 425. [2]
5-46	F.W. Howay, "The Trading Voyages of the Atahualpa" Washington Historical Quarterly XIX (1928) pp. 3-12. XEROX 426. [6]
5-47	"Hudson Bay Company Letters" (1829-1832), Washington Historical Quarterly I (1907) pp. 256-266. XEROX 427. [6]

5-48	F.W. Howay, "The Spanish Settlements at Nootka" Washington Historical Quarterly VIII (1917) pp. 163-171. XEROX 428. [5]
5-49	C.B. Bagley, "Attitude of the Hudson's Bay Company During the Indian War of 1855-1856" Washington Historical Quarterly VIII (Oct. 1917) 291-307. XEROX 429. [9]
5-50	Angus McDonald, "A Few Items of the West" Washington Historical Quarterly VIII (1917) 188-229. XEROX 430. [21]
5-51	F.C. Swannell, "Mackenzie's Expedition to the Pacific Ocean" 1793, in Corporation of B.C. Land Surveyors, Report of Proceedings of the 23rd Annual General Meeting (1928) pp. 42-47. XEROX 431. [3]
5-52	Anon., "Richard Preston Bishop B.C.L.S, F.R.G.S. 1884-1954" Corp. of B.C. Land Surveyors, Report of Proceedings of the 50th Annual General Meeting (1955) pp. 47-48. XEROX 432. [2]
5-53	G.S. Andrews, "The Land Surveying Profession in British Columbia" Corp. of B.C. Land Surveyors, Report of Proceedings of the 50th Annual General Meeting (1955) pp. 58-73. XEROX 433. [8]
5-54	F.W. Howay, "The Royal Engineers in British Columbia" Corp of B.C. Land Surveyors, Report of Proceedings of the 19th Annual General Meeting (1924) pp. 18-24. XEROX 434. [4]
5-55	W.N. Draper, "Early Surveys and Surveyors in the Fraser Valley" Corp. of B.C. Land Surveyors, Report of Proceedings of the 35th Annual General Meeting (1940), pp. 41-44. XEROX 435. [3]
5-56	Corp. of B.C. Land Surveyors, "Report of Historical and Biographical Committee" Report of Proceedings of the 33rd Annual General Meeting (1938) pp. 26-30. XEROX 436. [3]
5-57	F.W. Howay, "Authorship of the Anonymous Account of Captain Cook's Last Voyage" Washington Historical Quarterly XII (1921), pp. 51-58. XEROX 437. [5]

5-58	"B.C. Native Dogs Are Located On Coast Island" Province, 17 Oct 1926. (with portion of Howay article on Indian dogs) Washington Historical Quarterly IX: 83-92. XEROX 438. [1]
5-59	F.W. Howay, "The Voyage of the Hope" Washington Historical Quarterly XI (1920) pp. 3-28. XEROX 439. [14]
5-60	W.S. Lewis, "Francis Heron, Fur Trader" Washington Historical Quarterly (?) excerpt. XEROX 440. [1]
5-61	"The Round Hand of George B. Roberts: The Cowlitz Farm Journal, 1847-51" Oregon Historical Quarterly LXIII (1962) pp. 101,110-111. excerpt. XEROX 441. [2]
5-62	Robt. Frost, "Fraser River Gold Rush Adventures" Washington Historical Quarterly XXII (1931) pp. 203-209. XEROX 442. [4]
5-63	Isabel M.L. Bescoby, "Society in Cariboo during the Gold Rush" Washington Historical Quarterly XXIV (1933) pp. 195-207. XEROX 443. [7]
5-64	L.A. Wrinch, "Puget's Sound Agricultural Company" Washington Historical Quarterly XXIV (1933), 3-8. XEROX 444. [3]
5-65	Walter Noble Sage, "A Note on the Origins of the Strife between Sir George Simpson and Dr. John McLoughlin" Washington Historical Quarterly XXIV (1933), 258-263. XEROX 445. [3]
5-66	F.W. Howay "Important Hudson's Bay Company Document (Union of H.B.C. & N.W.C. 1821)", Washington Historical Quarterly XXIII (1932) pp. 35-36. XEROX 446. [2]
5-67	Edith Dobie, "Party History in British Columbia 1903-1933" Pacific Northwest Quarterly XXVII (1936): 153-166. XEROX 447. [8]
5-68	Mrs.W.G. Foster, "British Columbia Indian Lands" Pacific Northwest Quarterly, XXVIII (1937):151-162. XEROX 448.[7]
5-69	R.C. Clark, "The Chief Factors of the Columbia Department" Pacific Northwest Quarterly XXVIII (1937):405-409. XEROX 449. [3]

5-70	W. Kaye Lamb, "British Columbia Official Records: The Crown Colony Period" Pacific Northwest Quarterly, XXIX (1938):17-25. XEROX 450. [5]
5-71	"The Vancouver Expedition: Peter Puget's Journal" Pacific Northwest Quarterly XXX (1939): 177-205. incomplete. XEROX 451. [21]
5-72	J(?).B. Treat, Letter of 14 July 1789 from Nootka Sound, Pacific Northwest Quarterly XXXI (1940):285-6. XEROX 452 [2]
5-73	"Defending Puget Sound Against the Northern Indians (1857)" Pacific Northwest Quarterly, XXXVI (1945) pp. 69-78. XEROX 453. [6]
5-74	W.N. Sage, "The Place of Fort Vancouver in the History of the Northwest" Pacific Northwest Quarterly, XXXIX, pp. 83-102. XEROX 454. [11]
5-75	John S. Galbraith, "The British and Americans at Fort Nisqually, 1846-1859" Pacific Northwest Quarterly XLI (1950) pp. 109 XEROX 455. [7]
5-76	Joseph Whidbey, Letter of 2 January 1793" Pacific Northwest Quarterly, XLI (1950) pp.352-5. XEROX 456. [2]
5-77	Donald Sage, "Gold Rush Days on the Fraser River" Pacific Northwest Quarterly Vol.44 (1953)pp 161-165 XEROX 457 [5]
5-78	Michael R. Booth, "Gold Rush Theatre: The Theatre Royal, Barkerville, B.C." Pacific Northwest Quarterly, LI (1960) pp. 97-102. XEROX 458. [6]
5-79	Ann Handley, "Andrew Onderdonk" Pacific Northwest Quarterly XLIX (1958) pp. 146-149. XEROX 459 [4]
5-80	J.C.M. Ogelsby, "British Columbia and the Near East Crisis, 1922" Pacific Northwest Quarterly L (1959),pp. 108-114. XEROX 460. [7]
5-81	Donald C. Cutter, "Early Spanish Artists on the Northwest Coast" Pacific Northwest Quarterly, Vol. LIV (1963) pp. 150-157. XEROX 461. [8]
5-82	Edward M'Gowan, "Reminiscences" Argonaut, 5-18-1878, 5-25-1878, & 6-1- 1878, &6-8-1878. (PABC E/B/MN). XEROX 462. [4]
5-83	"The Biography of Bernard Lequime" PABC E/E/L55. XEROX 463. [15]

5-84	A. Carmichael, "My Friend Melvin Swartout" Chapter 19 of The Emigrant Boy. PABC W/C21. XEROX 464. [8]
5-85	A. Carmichael, "Mexican Tom", Chapter 37 of The Emigrant Boy. PABC W/C21. XEROX 465. [29]
5-86	A. Carmichael, "John Cameron the m(?)" Chapter 7 of The Emigrant Boy. PABC W/C21. XEROX 466. [7]
5-87	N. Coccola, Letter of 4 May 1909 to R.E. Gosnell, containing autobiographical notes. PABC, E/C/G 64.3. XEROX 467. [4]
5-88	"Return of Treaties made by Hudson's Bay Co. with Indian Tribes showing Lands conveyed and Sums paid" (The Fort Victoria treaties of 1850-52). PABC F 53/H 86. XEROX 468. [4]
5-89	Sabbens, John C. Journal July-Sept. 1860 while in B.C. waters aboard H.M.S. Termagant. PABC E/B/Sa1. XEROX 469. [14]
5-90	James Douglas "Diary 1 March 1843-18 March 1843" PABC A/B/40/ D 75.4 A. XEROX 470. [4]
5-91	Hudson's Bay Company, "Instructions from the London Office of H.B.C. to officer in charge of N.W. Coast." copy. PABC B 20, 1858. Together with other Douglas papers, including: 1. Decision of Council in the Case of Chief Trader Tod. 2. Note on Food Supply of Indian Tribes. 3. Diary of Gold Discovery on Fraser's River in 1858" 4. Diary of the Year 1860. 5. Memoranda from Douglas's Journal 1840-41. etc. etc. XEROX 471. [26]
5-92	"E.E. Longford", Letter to the Electors of Victoria" (a squib directed at Capt. E.E. Langford) PABC E/B/L26. XEROX 472. [2]
5-93	"The Doings of H.M.S. Cormorant" PABC O/A/C 811. XEROX 473. [10]
5-94	Robert Brown, "The Land of the HydahsVoyage of the "Goldstream". PABC A/E/B 81.7A. XEROX 474. [4]
5-95	R. Hartley, "Burr Edgar Elmer" PABC E/C/B 94.3 (Notes on conversations with Edgar Elmer Burr). Early reminiscences of Rossland & Copper Mtn. XEROX 475. [3]

5-96	A.J. Brabant, Letter of 31 Oct. 1896 to Capt. Walbran concerning meaning of Nootka. Together with newspaper clippings relating to loss of Tonquin & John Bright plus, J. Walbran, Letter of 10 March 1906 to Father Brabant. PABC E/D/B 72.4. XEROX 476. [8]
5-97	Father A.J. Brabant, "Wreck of the "John Bright". PABC E/D/B 724. XEROX 477. [4]
5-98	"Report of the Deputy Adjutant General-Military District No.11 - With reference to the recent calling out of the Militia to prevent or suppress an anticipated riot among the coal miners on strike at the Wellington Mine-near Nanaimo, Vancouver Island" PABC D/B/481 (4 May 1877). XEROX 478. [14]
5-99	"Agreement between the Hudson's Bay Company and the Russian American Company, 6 Feb 1839" PABC A/B/15/2. XEROX 479. [3]
5-100	"Theatre program" Annual Amateur Theatricals. Vancouver Island, Wednesday Jany 14th 1857. The Rivals by Richard Brinsley Sheridan. PABC A/C/AM 1. XEROX 480. [5]
5-101	J. Jessop, Journal entry for 2 July 1872. (Nanaimo school inspection) PABC 30.12 M/2/14. XEROX 481. [2]
5-102	Wm. Holmes, Documents of 1860-61 relating to land claims & purchases. PABC E/B/H 72.1. XEROX 482. [3]
5-103	Contract dated 17 June 1859 for cutting a road between Harrison Lake and Fraser River. PABC E/B/H 73.1. XEROX 483. [2]
5-104	Hudson's Bay Company, "Statement of the annual dividends per 1/85 share1821 to Reorganization 1871" together with, "Statement showing the value of each 1/100 share of profits1871-1881. PABC A/B/15/1. XEROX 484. [4]
5-105	Hudson's Bay Company's Grant, giving it Vancouver Island. (13 Jan 1849) PABC A/B/15/4. XEROX 485. [5]
5-106	Biographical note on Ignace Giasson. H.B. Record Soc., Vol.II:213-14. excerpt. XEROX 486. [2]

5-107	A.S. Morton, "The North West Company's Columbian Enterprise and David Thompson" Canadian Historical Review XVII: 266-288. XEROX 487. [12]
5-108	J.McMurpyy, "Journal of Sergeant John McMurphy, Royal Engineers" (Provenance? PABC?) XEROX 488. [27]
5-109	James Douglas, Letter of 5 Feb. 1843 and John Tod, Letter of 15 March 1843, both to James Hargrave. The Hargrave Correspondence pp. 420-423. incomplete. XEROX 489. [2]
5-110	"The Honourable Hudson Bay Company" Harper's New Monthly Magazine LIX (1879)18-32. XEROX 490. [8]
5-111	John McLean, "Notes of a Twenty-five Year's Service in the Hudson's Bay Territory" Champlain Soc., 1932, Vol XiX pp. 140-185. XEROX 491. [25]
5-112	Wm. Chimmo, Euryalus; Tales of the Sea, A Few Leaves From the Diary of A Midshipman, London, 1860. pp. 168-179. (visit to B.C.) XEROX 492. [6]
5-113	E.A. Miles, "Fifty-four Forty or Fight"-An American Political Legend", Mississippi Valley Historical Review, XLIV (1957): 291-309. XEROX 493. [10]
5-114	"Columbia River and Puget Sound" Harper's New Monthly Magazine, XLVIII (1874):346-8. excerpt. XEROX 494. [2]
5-115	D. Bogart, Letter of 27 July 1862 from Victoria to "Dear Lissy & Folks at home." (telling of his trip to Cariboo) Ontario Archives MS. plus typescript. XEROX 495. [22]
5-116	Christian Guardian: card index for 1858-1867 in United Church Archives, Toronto. XEROX 496. [8]
5-117	D. Jennings, Letter of 25 Aug. 1882 from Port Simpson, text from The Missionary Outlook, II (1882):189-191. XEROX 497. [3]
5-118	C.M. Tate, "A Brief Autosketch of my Life, and Missionary Activities during the past fifty-eight years" United Church Archives, Toronto, G6i/Box 22/#13. XEROX 498 [39]

- 5-119 "British Columbia Missions" 34th Annual Report of the Missionary Society of the Wesleyan Methodist Church, Toronto, 1858-59. pp. xxv-xxvii, also 1860, 1861, 1862, 1863 & 1964. XEROX 499. [14]
- 5-120 R.N. Beattie, Chapter Two "The Fraser River Period" of his B.A. essay Banking in Colonial British Columbia, also, Chapter Five "The Chartered Banks" XEROX 500 [31]
- BOX 6
- 6-1 Dr. Comrie (Report on the death of Gov. Seymour) PRO, Medical Officer's Journals, No.152, HMS Sparrowhawk, 1869. XEROX 501. [2]
- 6-2 Robert Brown, Letter of 17 Nov. 1894 to Dr. Newcomb(e). PABC M 686. (A/E/B81/B81.6) XEROX 502. [3]
- 6-3 Rev. Ebenezer Robson, "How Methodism Came to British Columbia" (1904)
   printed booklet. Archives of the United Church, Toronto, PAM/MM 628/R
   576 h. XEROX 503. [16]
- B.C. items in The Christian Guardian 18 Nov. 1858-31 May 1871, xeroxedfrom the Guardian files in United Church Archives, Toronto. XEROX 504. [97]
- 6-5 Metropolitan Toronto Central Library, list of pictures, with descriptions, relating to British Columbia, etc. XEROX 505. [7]
- 6-6 H.L. Langevin, British Columbia: Report of the Hon. H.L. Langevin (Ottawa, 1872) excerpts from appendices. XEROX 506. [3]
- 6-7 The Beaver, Outfit 265, #2 (Sept 1934) excerpts from an article relating to Fort Victoria. XEROX 507. [2]
- 6-8 F.W. Howay, "British Columbia Brigade Trails" The Beaver, Outfit 269, #1 (June 1938) pp. 48-51. XEROX 508. [4]
- 6-9 A. Menzies, Journal. XEROX 509. [7]
- 6-10 J.McLean, Notes of Twenty-five Years, excerpt on union of HBC & NWC. pp. xii-xiii. XEROX 510. [1]

- 6-11 J.B. Tyrrell, "David Thompson, A Great Geographer" The Geographical Journal Vol.XXXVII (Jan 1911) pp. 49-58. XEROX 511. [6]
- 6-12 Eric Duncan, Letters of 18 Feb 1880, 2 April 1879, 8 July 1879 from Comox, with sketches & verses, along with letter of Sinclair T. Duncan, of 11 Dec.
  1911. United Church Archives, Vancouver School of Theology XEROX 513.
  [1]
- 6-13 Account of tour of Nanaimo and Cumberland area coal mines arranged by Premier James Dunsmuir, August 1900 United Church Archives, Vancouver School of Theology. XEROX 513. [1]
- 6-14 L.P. Harvey, "The Discoverer of the Juan de Fuca Strait between Vancouver Island and the State of Washington" Actes du XIe Congres International Des Sciences Onomastiques, Sofia, 1974. XEROX 514. [6]
- 6-15 Excerpts from The Latter-Day Saints' Millenia Star Vol.8, 20 Nov. 1846 &
   Vol.9, 1847. relating to proposed migration of British Mormons to Vancouver Island. XEROX 515. [7]
- 6-16 Transfer of Indian lands to Hudson's Bay Co. with Indian & white signatures,
  23 Dec. 1854. Xeroxed from manuscript original in posession of Mr.
  Barraclough, Nanaimo. (with reconveyance, 1868, to Vancouver Coal Mining and Land Company). XEROX 516. [7]
- 6-17 James Douglas, Letter of 24 August 1852 instructing Joseph McKay to take possession of coal beds, for HBC, in Nanaimo area. (original of xerox shown to us by Wm. Barraclough, Nanaimo, 1975). XEROX 517. [2]
- 6-18 Hudson's Bay Company, Indenture made with John Thompson of County of Stafford to serve as a Working Collier on Vancouver Island, 10 May 1854.
   Original in possession of Wm. Barraclough, Nanaimo. XEROX 518. [3]
- 6-19 Indenture of 30 Sept. 1868 between Hudson's Bay Company and Vancouver Coal Mining and Land Company. (xerox of Barraclough copy) XEROX 519.[3]
- 6-20 Capt. J.C. Prevost, Letter of 7 Jan 1858, reporting on "Naval Hospital Buildings at Esquimalt" Public Record Office, ADM 1/5696. XEROX 518. [3]

6-21	James Douglas, Letter of 12 May 1858 to Rear-Admiral Bruce asking for larger R.N. presence in view of flood of American immigrants. P.R.O. ADM 1/5696. XEROX 521. [4]
6-22	James Douglas, Proclamation of 8 May 1858 that all ships entering Fraser R. with Trade goods must have licence from H.B.C. PRO, ADM 1/5696. XEROX 522. [5]
6-23	Capt. J.C. Prevost, Letter of 18 May 1858 to Governor Douglas, P.R.O. ADM 1/5696. XEROX 523. [3]
6-24	James Douglas, Letter of 21 May 1858 requesting naval force to enforce collection of customs at entrance to Fraser R. ADM 1/5696. XEROX 524. [2]
6-25	Capt. J.C. Prevost, Letter of 22 May 1858 agreeing to assist in collection of customs at Fraser mouth. ADM 1/5696. XEROX 525. [3]
6-26	Capt. G.H. Richards. Letter of 22 May 1858 to Admiral Baynes, reporting grounding. Public Record Office, ADM 1/5696. XEROX 526. [2]
6-27	Captain J.C. Prevost, Report of 7 June 1858 on the gold Districts in Fraser's River. PRO, AMD 1/5696. XEROX 527. [16]
6-28	Captain J.C. Prevost, Report of 31 Aug. 1858 on marine escort provided for Gov. Douglas on trip to Fraser mining area. PRO, ADM 1/5696. XEROX 528. [9]
6-29	File of correspondence about marines and R.E.'s to support Douglas in "Fraser Canyon War". PRO, ADM 1/5696. Xerox 529. [6]
6-30	James Douglas, Letter of 24 Aug. 1858 to Capt. Prevost an officer and marine to aid him in "Fraser Canyon War". PRO, ADM 1/5696. Xerox 530. [2]
6-31	Capt. J.C. Prevost. Reply to Xerox 530, providing officer and 20 marines. PRO, ADM 1/5696. Xerox 531. [4]
6-32	Capt. J.C. Prevest. Report of 11th Oct. 1858 on affairs of Vancouver Island and the mainland. PRO, ADM 1/5696. (one page missing) Xerox 532. [11]

6-33	Col. Holloway, commanding First Brigade, Royal Marines, Canton to Major-General Wesley, R.M. giving details about officers, N.C.O.'s and 140 privates he is sending to Vancouver's Island. PRO, ADM 1/5703.Xerox 533. [3]
6-34	S.W. Jackman, "The Victoria Pioneer Rifle Corps, British Columbia, 1860- 1866", Journal of the Society for Army Historical Research, Vol. XXXIX (March, 1961), 41-43. Xerox 534. [2]
6-35	A.H. Mitchell, "B.C.'s First Soldiers were Black", British Columbia Digest, Vol III (March 1948) pp.53- 55. [2]
6-36	Lillian Cope, Colonel Moody and the Royal Engineers. (MA Thesis UBC 1940) pp.55-64. Xerox 536. [10]
6-37	British Columbia, Report and Journal of the Visit of His Excellency the Late Governor Seymour to the Northwest Coast, Victoria, 1869.
6-38	"Letter from New Fort Langley. Installation of the Government of British Columbia", The Victoria Gazette. Nov. 25, 1858, p.1.
6-39	J.W. Pilton, Negro Settlement in British Columbia. 1858-1871. UBC, MA Thesis 1949, pp. 111-126.
6-40	John Keast Lord, various articles from: (a) The Field, The Country Gentleman's Newspaper "The Sturgeon" Aug. 15, 1863 p. 166 "On Fish, Fishingin Oregon, B.C. and V.I." July [?] 1863 p. 104 July [?] 1863 p. 104 July [?] 1863 p. 119 Aug. 29? 1863 p. 202 Sep. 12, 1863 p. 202 Sep. 26, 1863 p. 314 Oct.12, 1863 p. 369-370 Oct. 24, 1863 p. 403 Nov. 21, 1863 p. 510 "Fishing and Shooting in B.C."Dec. 5, 1863 p. 549 "Game Birds of the Rocky Mountains" [Jan] 1864 p. 51 "Notes on Some CuriousJan. 23, 1864 p. 213

John Keast Lord, various articles from: (b) Land and Water "Practical Hints for Wanderers" Jun. 16, 1866 p. 496 June 23, 1866 p. 520 June 30, 1866 p. 544 July 7, 1866 p. 567-568 July 14, 1866 p. 591 July 21, 1866 p. 615-616 Sept. 22, 1866 p. 207-208 "Columbia River Spring Salmon" Dec. 22, 1866 p. 516 "My Rocky Mountain Neighbours" Jan. 28, 1871 p. 76-77 Feb. 11, 1871 p. 110

- 6-41 "Late Captain G.H. Inskin R.N." Obituary Notice.Xerox 541. [1]
- 6-42 A.G. Dallas, letter of 10 Oct. 1860 to Angus Macdonald. re. founding a depot at Vermilion Fork. Xerox 542. [1]
- H. Ball, letter of 12 May 1860 to Colonial Secretary of B.C. enclosing list of bars from Boston Bar to Lytton, with no. of miners and yield. Xerox 543. [5] PABC F95/11.
- 6-44 W. Moberly, Letter of 24 May 1866 from Columbia River reporting on Big Bend trails. Xerox 544. PABC. F/1145C. [4]
- 6-45 File of newspaper items 1858-1865 relating to the Bridge River country. (Gift of R.C. Harris). Xerox 545. [12]
- 6-46 John McDougall, Letter of 25 January 1932 to Judge Howay, giving account of how his map directed Robert Henderson to first discovery of gold "in the Dawson camp", also account of first gold found in Atlin area. Xerox 546. UBC Special Collections, Howay Papers 4-20. [3]
- 6-47 Colonel R.C. Moody, Letters of 4 May 1861 and 7 May 1861. PABC. C/AB/30.7j, Book 2. Xerox 547. [3]
- 6-48 "Report of the operations of the Lands and Works Department of British Columbia in the Year 1865"Xerox 548. PABC, F947 1865. [6]

6-49	John E. Logan, "Shakespeer at Dead-Hos' Crick", Songs of the Great Dominion. Xerox 549. [4]
6-50	Major J.S. Matthews, "Lieut. Col. William Hart- McHarg". Vancouver, 1929. Xerox 550. [3]
6-51	File on Lieut. Col. William Hart-McHarg and on the Georgia Viaduct (originally "McHarg Viaduct") Xerox 551. [4]
6-52	"Captain James Herrick McGregor", Corporation of B.C. Land Surveyors, "Roll of Honour", 1919. Xerox 552. [1]
6-53	"Frank Cyril Swannel, D.L.S., B.C.L.S.", Corporation of BC Land Surveyors, Annual Report, p.162-165. Xerox 553. [2]
6-54	[GSA] "Frank Cyril Swannell, B.C.D.L.S., 1880-1969", [obituary]. Corporation of BC Land Surveyors, Annual Report, 1970. p. 117-119. Xerox 554. [2]
6-55	"William George Pinder", Corporation of BC Land Surveyors, Annual Report 1937. p.62-63. Xerox 555. [1]
6-56	John N.P. Bennet, file on search for him when lost hiking from Peace River to Prince George, 1930.Xerox 556. [4]
6-57	"Charles E. Borden, 1905-1978" [obituary] American Antiquity. Vol. 45, No.3, 1980. Xerox 557.
6-58	Charles E. Borden, "Wilson Duff (1925-1976): His Contributions to the Growth of Archaeology in British Columbia", B.C. Studies, Spring 1977, pp. 3-7 (incomplete). Xerox 558. [3]
6-59	"Walter Alfred Don Munday" [obituary], Canadian Alpine Journal, Vol. XXXIV, pp. 146-152. Xerox 559. [5]
6-60	"Late Captain Inskip, R.N., Sailor, Justice, and Philanthropist" and "Captain G.H. Inskip, R.N., Plymouth". (two obituary notices) Xerox 560 [1]
6-61	"Frank Swannell: British Columbia Land Surveyor", brochure published by Provincial Archives of B.C.Xerox 561. [4]

6-62	"Who's who? Frank Swannell. Surveyor: 1880- 1969", The Smithers Interior News, 20 June 1979.Xerox 562. [1]
6-63	Vivienne Chadwick, "Frank C. Swannell: Soldier, Writer, World Traveller", The Daily Colonist, 22 Dec, 1963. Xerox 563. [1]
6-64	Millicent Lindo, "Frank Swannell: Dean of B.C. Land Surveyors", The Daily Colonist. 7 Oct., 1973. Xerox 564. [1]
6-65	Edward Bell, Journal of Voyage on H.M.S. Chatham 1791-94. Alex. Turnbull Library, Wellington, New Zealand. Xerox 565. [66].
6-66	J.S. Helmcken, Recollections of Fort Rupert and Victoria (1850-52) also of First Legislature (1856) From Daily Colonist of 1 Jan 1889 and 1 Jan 1890.Xerox 566. [76].
6-67	"Fraser River Gold Rush Reports" San Fransisco Bulletin 3 May - 9 Dec. 1858. Xerox (actually typescript) 567.
6-68	J.S. Helmcken, Reminiscences, 1892. PABC, Victoria, A/E/H37/H37/1A. Xerox 568. [106]. Complete except for portion before Helmchken came to West Coast.
BOX 7	
	N.B. Many of the letters listed below have merely been excerpted. Certain of these items are duplicated in the Xeroxes, Boxes 1-6.
7-1	<ul> <li>Research Papers</li> <li>1. James Douglas, letter of 21 Nov. 1859 to Duke of Newcastle.</li> <li>2. Joseph Banks, Instructions to Archibald Menzies.</li> <li>3. Geo. Simpson, Memorandum to Governor Pelly 29 March 1845.</li> <li>4. S. Bacstrom, letter of 18 Nov. 1796 to Sir Joseph Banks.</li> <li>5. J. Whidbey, letter of 17 June [year] to Sir Joseph Banks.</li> <li>6. B. of Caledonia, letter of 16 July 1880 to Rev. Mr. Tomlinson.</li> <li>B. of Caledonia, letter of 16 July 1880 to Mr. Collison.</li> <li>B. of Caledonia, letter of 16 August 1880 to Mr. Wright.</li> <li>B. of Caledonia, letter of 20 Sept. 1880 to Mr. Wright.</li> <li>B. of Caledonia, letter of 2 Nov 1880 to Mr. Hutchinson.</li> <li>7. W.H. Collison to Church Missionary Soc. 28 Aug 1874.</li> </ul>

- 8. Admiral Seymour, letter to Admiralty 14 May 1845.
- 9. Capt. J. King, letter of 2 Nov 1780, recommending George Vancouver.
- 10. Captain Vancouver, letter of 26 Sep 1795 to Capt. Barrie.

### 7-2 Research Papers

- 11. Alexander Menzies, letter of 14 July 1789 to Sir Joseph Banks.
- 12. Capt. James Strange, letter of 3 Dec. 1785 to Sir Joseph Banks.
- 13. Commander Edwin Belcher, letter of 10 June[?] 1837 to Capt. Beaumont.
- 14. Notes on C.F. Pascoe's Two Hundred Years of the S.P.G., Chapter XXII.

15. Working Bibliography of Magazine Articles, Library of the Royal Geog. Soc.

16. Letters of 18 Feb 1860 to 3 Dec 1860 from Liet. Col. Hawkins, R.E. to Ld. Lyons.

17. Report of Fort Alexandria, Outfit 1827, Joseph McGillivary C.T.

Report of Fort Kamloops, 1823 & 1827, John McLeod.

Report of Fort Kilmaurs, 1823, Wm Brown.

Report of Fort McLoughlin, 1834, A.C. Anderson.

Report of Fort St. James 1823-1824 (Summary Report).

Report of New Caledonia 1822-1823 (Summary Report).

18. Archibald McDonald, letter of 29 Sep 1844 to James Douglas.

19. Stapled to Map 4 (small)

20. Simon McGillivray, letter of 15 July 1833 to George Simpson.

## 7-3 Research Papers

- 21. Dr. John Rae, correspondence re Telegraph Survey 1864.
- 22. David Douglas, passages from letters 1828-1829.
- 23. Donald Manson, journal of a voyage [1832] up the Nass R.
- 24. Donald Manson, journal of a voyage to "Skina" River, 1832.
- 25. Francis Annance, journal of a voyage from Ft. George to Fraser River.
- 26. George Borston, journal of a voyage to found Ft. Langley, 1827-28.
- 27. Summary of Numbering System of Hudson's Bay Co. Archives.
- 28. List of References to B.C. in P.R.O. (London) Admiralty 1 file.

29. D.R. De Simone, xerox and transcript of his "Attraversoalla colombia inglese".

30. F.W. Richards (H.M.S. Ganges), letter of 4 Dec 1858 to his father.

## 7-4 Research Papers

- 31. F.W. Richards (H.M.S. Ganges), excerpt from a letter.
- 32. Sir Charles Dundas/ H.M.S. Zealous), An Admiral's Yarns. pp. 231-2.
- 33. Plan of Fort Rupert, Hudson's Bay Co. Archives A11/76 f.669.

34. "Early Dairying in British Columbia" excerpts from student essay.

35. Map of Hudson's Bay Brigade Trail 1848.

36. K.S. Sandhu, notes on his lecture "Indians [East] in B.C."

37. The Catholic Ladder, 1839.

38. Tom Murphy, "Song of the Tulameen", verse.

39. Father P. Hanley, notes on his 1972 lecture on early R.C. missionaries.

40. Good, John B., excerpts from his "British Columbia" (Bancroft Collection, University of California, Series C, No. 19).

### 7-5 Research Papers

41. Report of Fort Alexandria, Outfit 1827. Joseph McGillivray, C.F.

42. Home of John Work, Ft. Simpson, from letter of Anne Huggins, granddaughter.

43. Henry Trevan, Virago Journal, partial transcript.

44. Warre, H.J., Revised account of his visit to Victoria via HMS America.

45. Notes re. S.S. Beaver, ship's log 1847-49.

46. Index to information in older files of Taponymy Branch (C.P.C.G.N.) Ottawa.

47. James Bisset, Journal of a Trip to French Creek via Eagle Pass, 1867.

48. James Bisset, Journal of North Thompson Trip 1867.

49. Gen. Joel Palmer, Account of Upper Fraser and Quesnel Rivers, Oregon Statesman, 14 Feb. 1860.

50. Notes on A.L. Lovejoy, Founding of Portland; Whitman Expedition. (Bancroft Collections, University of California, Series A. No. 45)

## 7-6 Research Papers

51. P.N. Compton, "Forts and Fort Life in New Caledonia".

52. George McDougall, letter of 8 March 1828 to John McLeod.

53. Tally of B.C. Companies Registered in Great Britain 1860-1930.

53A. bis: John Tod, letter of 1 June 1864 to Edward Ermatinger.

54. Economic Development: British Investment.

55. Mr & Mrs. Bancroft. Notes on conversation with A.C. Elliot.

56. Mr & Mrs. Bancroft. Notes on conversation with A.C. Elliot.

57. Joel Palmer, "Wagon Trains" Bancroft MSS P-A. 58 excerpts.

58. W.F. Tolmie, "History of Puget Sound and N.W. Coast"Bancroft MSS, excerpt.

59. Robert Birnie, "Life and Adventures" Bancroft MSSC-E 65-33.

60. P.N. Compton, "Aboriginal British Columbia"Bancroft MSS. P.C. 39.

### 7-7 Research Papers

- 61. J.T. Rothrock, Letter of 11 January 1913 to E.O.S. Scholefield.
- 62. George Davidson, Notebook #1, Carton 10, Bancroft MSS, excerpts.
- 63. C. Mulkey, "Eighty-one Years of Frontier Life", Oregon Historical Society.
- 64. G.C. Gardner, "Reports" (member U.S. Boundary Commission) 1857-58.
- 65. Plan of Seymour [Shuswap Lake]. c.1865.
- 66. Xeroxed photographs of Cataline, pioneer packer.
- 67. Pioneers Picnic 1924: Places Parizeau named after participants.
- 68. World War II: Places named after participants.
- 69. George Barnston, Journal, Voyage to found Fort Langley, 1827-28.
- 70. Wm. McBean, Chilcotin Journal 1838.

## 7-8 Research Papers

- 71. Robert Stevenson, Okanagon pioneer-biographical note.
- 72. Alexander Menzies, letter of 21 Oct 1796 to Sir Joseph Banks.
- 73. W.F. Tolmie, letter of 31 Dec 1833 to W.J. Hooker.
- 74. W.F. Tolmie, letter of 28 Oct 1834 to W.J. Hooker.
- 75. W.F. Tolmie, letter of 3 Sept. 1835 to W.J. Hooker.
- 76. W.F. Tolmie, letter of 15 Nov. 1836 to W.J. Hooker.

77. Agreement between J. Burke, naturalist going to N.W. America and Royal Botanical Garden.

- 78. James Douglas, letter of 16 May 1854 to Duke of Newcastle with associated memoranda and letter re. defence against Russia.
- 79. Robert Duffin, letter of 21 Sep 1792 to Captain Vancouver.
- 80. Captain's Remark Book, H.M.S. Fisgard, 1846.

## 7-9 Research Papers

81. Captain's Remark Book, H.M.S. Trincomalee 1853 excerpt.

- 82. Peter Puget, "Journal", 30 March-24 May 1793.
- 83. James Douglas, letter of 28 May 1849 to Capt. J. Shepherd R.N.

84. Commander C.R. Johnson to Rear-Admiral Hornby, letter of 21 June 1850 with letter of Gov. Blanshard 15 March 1850.

- 85. Map used to illustrate talk on B.C. lake and river steamers.
- 86. Public Record Office (London): Index to ADM I. Working copy.
- 87. Archivist, Hudson's Bay Co. letter of 2 June 1971 to H.B. Akrigg.

88. Items not listed in Subject Catalogue of Royal Commonwealth Society Library.

89. Admiral Brock, Memorandum on H.M. ships on N.W. Coast.

90. T.S. Bragg, Librarian at Chatsworth, letter of 27 April 1971 to H.B. Akrigg.

### 7-10 Research Papers

- 91. Memorandum on de la P, rouse.
- 92. C.F. Newcombe, letter of 10 Feb. 1904 to Hydrographer of R.N.
- 93. Public Record Office, Medical Officers Journals (R.N.) notes on.
- 94. Dr. J.S. Helmcken, "An Old-Timers' Musings", Daily Colonist 22 Dec. 1907.
- 95. Dr. J.S. Helmcken, "Hudson Bay Days", Daily Colonist 22 Dec 1907.
- 96. Medical Officer's Journals, No. 152, H.M.S. Sparrowhawk 1869.
- 97. Medical Officer's Journal, No. 155, H.M. Hired Survey Ship Beaver 1863.
- 98. PABC, AA30 B24 A, Frances Barkley, "Reminiscences", notes on.
- 99. Lieut. G.S. Blake R.E. to Col. Moody, Letter of 25 April, 1859.
- 100. Francis N. Annance, letter of 20 March 1832 to Lt. Aylmer, Governor General.

## 7-11 Research Papers

- 101. List of Items to Examine in Provincial Archives, Victoria.
- 102. Mary Balf, Letter of 24 July 1964 to Helen B. Akrigg.
- 103. Notes for a tour of historic houses in Victoria.
- 104. B.C. govt. payments up to 30 June 1907 to subsidize three railroads.
- 105. Judge J.T. Harvey, "The Law Admidst the Cassiar".
- 106. "The Chinese in British Columbia, Chamber's Journal, 1 July 1911.
- 107. Royal Marine Historian, letter of 21 May 1971 to Mrs. H.B. Akrigg.
- 108. Canada, Dept. of Mines, Geological Reports and Maps of B.C., 1956.
- 109. Notes on Captain Cook's account of Nootka.
- 110. Notes on P.R.O. items relating to Capt. Vancouver.

## 7-12 Research Papers

111. Robt. Duffin, Letter of 26 Sept. 1792 to Capt. Vancouver.

112. David Scott and James Strange, letter of directions of 1 Sept. 1785 for expedition to N.W. Coast.

- 113. Gov. Blanshard, letter of Oct. 1850 to Vancouver's Island.
- 114. Lt. Thos. Davies, HMS America, Journal 1844-47, pp. 84-90.

115. Capt. J. Shepherd, HMS Inconstant, Journal of Occurrences 11 May-4 June 1848.

- 116. Account of Dr. J.S. Helmcken's wedding, Daily Colonist.
- 117. Rear Admiral G.F. Seymour, letter of 10 Dec. 1847 re. HMS Modeste.
- 118. Duke of Newcastle, letter of 29 Sept. 1859, to Gov. Douglas.
- 119. Petition to the Queen for representative govt. for B.C.
- 120. Duke of Newcastle, letter of 31 Dec. 1860 to Gov. Douglas.

- 7-13 Research Papers
  - 121. Duke of Newcastle, letter of 16 Dec. 1865 to Gov. Douglas.
  - 122. Earl Fitzwilliam, letter of 29 June 1853 to Duke of Newcastle.
  - 123. Duke of Newcastle, letter of 16 March 1863 to Gov. Douglas.

124. E. Huggins, "How 80,000 worth of gold dust was conveyed to Ft. Victoria".

125. Roderick Finlayson, Answers to Questionnaire of Capt. Courtenay, 1848.126. James Yates, letter of complaint 22 Feb. 1853 given to Hon. C.W.Fitzwelliam.

127. A.G. Dallas, letter of 14 Sep. 1959 to Rt. Hon. E. Ellice.

128. James Cooper, letter of 21 Feb. 1853 to Hon. C.W. Fitzwilliam.

129. Lieut. H.S. Palmer R.E., letter of 16 July 1862 to Col. Moody.

130. W.C. Grant, three letters 1848-1851 to Brodie of Brodie.

### 7-14 Research Papers

131. Jason Allard, "White Miners Saved Lives of B.C.'s First Chinese.132. Maps in Roads and Trails Drawer, Legal Survey Vault, Dept. of Lands, Victoria.

133. T.W. Paterson, "Henri Dalpe Parizeau".

134. A.H. Lang, "Historical Sidelights on Brenda Mine and Region".

135. Jason Allard, "Gold Found by James Houston Lived at Langley".

136. Rear Admiral G.F. Hastings, letter of 30 Oct. 1868 to Admiralty (re Fenians).

137. Officers in charge of Fort Langley 1827-1874.

138. Hudson Bay Company Letters and Minutes of Council 1825.

139. P.N. Compton, "Account of early trip to Fort Victoria and life in colony".

140. Father Brabant, letter of 15 May 1896 to Capt. Devereux.

## 7-15 Research Papers

- 141. Abstract of B.C. places visited by G.M. Dawson 1878 to 1894.
- 142. G.M. Dawson, "Diary" 1877.
- 143. Hugh Nelson, letter of 25 June 1887 to [Sir] John Christian Schultz.
- 144. [G.M. Dawson]: Nature and Effects of the So Called Potlatch System.
- 145. J.E. Brazeau, Letter of 1 Jan 1866 to Dr. W.B. Cheadle.
- 146. Malcolm McLeod, letter to the editor of the Montreal Gazette 1874.
- 147. B.C. biographical notes, Ottawa, Toponymy file 0954 (C.P.C.G.N.).
- 148. File (P.R.O.) on Proceedings against the Lamalcha Indians 1863.

149. Rear Admiral J.N. Denman, letter of 3 June 1865 to Secretary of Admiralty.

150. Rear Admiral P. Hornby et.al. File on Oregon Crisis 1848.

7-16 Research Papers

151. W.F. Tolmie, letter of 28 Dec. 1878 to G.M. Dawson (Type-up of Xerox 362).

152. W.H. Collison, letter of 26 March 1879 to G.M. Dawson (Type up of Xerox 361).

153. John Tod, Recollections of H.B.C.-N.W.C. Banquet (Type up of Xerox 353).

154. G.M. Dawson, "Journal" 1897. (Type up of Xerox 359).

155. H.J. Warre, "Columbia Journal" 1845 (Type up of Xerox 353).

156. Moss, E.L., "The Mother's Lament" or "Siwash Pig" (verse). (Type up of Xerox 385).

157. E.E. Langford, letter of 4 July 1860 to Gov. Douglas. (Type up of Xerox 387).

158. G.M. Sproat, Memo of 20 July 1889 to Col. Baker (Type up of Xerox 396). 159. Father Coccola, letter of 4 May 1909 to R.E. Gosnell (Type up of Xerox 397).

160. [Sabbens] "Journal on H.M.S. Termagent 1860. (Type up of Xerox 469).

## 7-17 Research Papers

161. J. Walbran, letter of 10 March 1906 to Father Brabant (Type up of Xerox 476).

162. Father Brabant, "Wreck of the John Bright" (Type up of Xerox 477).

- 163. Report on coal miners' strike, Wellington, 1877. (Type up of Xerox 478).
- 164. John Jessop, Report on Nanaimo School (Type up of Xerox 481).

165. "E.E. Longford", "To the Electors of Victoria" (spoof). (Type up to Xerox 472).

166. Father Brabant, letter of 7 April 1904 to D.W. Higgens.

167. H.B. Akrigg, Miscellaneous Jottings made at H.B.C. Archives. Notebook A.

168. "H.B. Akrigg, Misc... " Notebook B.

169. David Barrett, 3 letters 1973-75 to the Akriggs.

170. Geo. Richardson, Governor H.B.C., letter of 28 August 1973 to G.P.V. Akrigg.

## 7-18 Research Papers

171. Margaret North, letter of 24 July 1973 to Jack Gregson, re. Angus Horne.172. UBC News, Charles Comfort's restoration of his painting of Capt.Vancouver.

173. Service of Prayer 11 March 1973, St. John's Church, Old Masset.

174. J. Gresko, Notes on her lecture on Mary Susanna Moody.

- 175. W.H. Mathews, "Notes for a Field Trip in the Fraser Lowland".
- 176. Donovan Clemson, "British Columbia's wooden walls".

177. Graham R. Lea, Minister of Highways, letter of 28 Sept. 1973 to Mrs. H.B. Akrigg.

- 178. [?] "Frederick Whitworth Aylmer" biographical note.
- 179. Margaret North, letter of 25 Oct. 1973 to G.P.V. Akrigg re. Angus.
- 180. Sam Roddan, Notes taken at his lecture on father, Rev. Andrew Roddan.
- 7-19 Research Papers

181. R.A. Lort, "Plan of Fort Victoria".
182. J.W. Piric, Librarian, Lewis and Clark College, letter of 27 Nov 1973 to G.P.V. Akrigg.
183. Francis Dickie, "Cariboo Cameron's Journey with the Dead".
184. File on Race Rocks Lighthouse.
185. Renee Chipman (Lillooet) Information on Coal Harbour, Finlay R & Horsefly.

186. H.M.S. Egeria, photo on Canadian Hydrographic Service X-Mas card.

7-19 Research Papers (Cont.d)

187. Ernest Hall (Provincial Secretary) letter of 6 February 1974 to G.P.V. Akrigg. Lorne Nicholson (Ministry of Housing) letters of 25 March 1974 and 14 February 1974 to H.B. Akrigg.

188. Eliz. Collard, "The Father of British Columbia" [Sir James Douglas].189. Comments on Typescripts of Bancroft MSS in Public Archives of Canada.190. Wm. McBean, Chilcotin Journal [1838] excerpts.

#### 7-20 Research Papers

191. James McMillan to John McLeod, Thompson's River Journal 1822 and 1823 (excerpts).

192. Margaret North, letter of 7 May 1974 with Angus Horne material, to Akriggs.

193. "E.S. Curtis" Gravures", Gallery of Photography.

194. Paul Kane, List of Paintings in the Royal Ontario Museum.

195. Graham Lea, Minister of Highways, letter of 5 Sept. 1974 to G.P.V. Akrigg.

196. Arthur Phillips, Mayor of Vancouver, letter of 20 August 1974 to Helen B. Akrigg.

197. Wiggs O'Neill, News story on him and family, Smithers Interior News 21 Aug. 1974.

198. A.B. Sanderson, "Native Bridges of British Columbia".

199. Gerry Prevost, Report on 1936 gathering of Shakers (Indians) at Koksilah. 200. Norman Levi, Minister of Human Resources, letter of 24 Feb 1975 to H.B. Akrigg.

### 7-21 Research Papers

201. Dave Brock, letters of 1 Sept. 1975 and 22 Sept. 1972, to G.P.V. Akrigg. 202. New Westminster weather 1860-62 and 1960-62.

203. Harry McPhee, "Rediscovery of Adventure Cove and Fort Defiance.

204. Provincial Museum and Archives of Alberta, "Fort Edmonton".

205. George T. Richardson, Governor, H.B.C., letter to the Akriggs, 26 June 1975.

206. Phyllis Young, Minister of Consumer Services, letter of 10 May 1975 to H.B.A.

207. Part of Article on B.C. from The Outline of the World Today c.1920's.

208. Dr. John Roberts, Williams Lake, letter of 20 Oct. 1975 re. B.C. Chronicle.

209. Wm. Barraclough, "Selected Items on the Life of Adam G. Home".

210. R.B. Bishop, Memo. (1935) concerning Mackenzie's Rock.

## 7-22 Research Papers

211. W. Barraclough, "A Brief History of Adam Grant Horne".

212. Adam Grant Horne, letter of 26 Aug. 1886 to T.Cairns, Comox.

213. James McMillan and John Mcleod, Thompson's River Journal 1822-23, additional excerpts to #191 supra.

214. Pamela Field, letter of 18 April 1975 to G.P.V. Akrigg, re R. Sidley and place names.

215. Missing

216. W.R. Bennett, Premier, letter of 9 August 1976 to Helen Akrigg.

217. W.R. Bennett, Premier, six letters, 1976-1980 to the Akriggs.

218. Anna and John Roberts, letter 4 Aug 1976, re location of Fort Chilcotin.

219. "Hydrographic Surveys, B.C. Coast 1778-1968.

220. N.W. Emmott, "Captain Vancouver and the Lunar Distance. "Journal of Navigation".

## 7-23 Research Papers

221. Col. T. Holloway, R.M., letter of 13 November. 1858 re Royal Marines sent to B.C. from China.

222. David Williams, letter of 22 April 1976 to G.P.V. Akrigg, re Judge Begbie.

223. Memorandum re B.C. exploration and mapping during Crown Colony.

- 224. Missing
- 225. Missing

226. G.S. Andrews "The Boundary Surveys, (British Columbia), lecture at UBC and UVic.

227. G.S. Andrews "The Boundary Surveys, (British Columbia) Appendix to preceding item.

228. Plaques marking Boston Bar Trail: Chasm See. and Whatcom Trail.

229. Jack Carmichael, "Lost Treasures of the Fraser" (Westworld).

230. A. Watts, "The Hon. Sir Joseph Needham " The Advocate Nov-Dec. 1966.

## 7-24 Research Papers

231. "Gun-an-noot" portrait and biographical notice.

232. Bertrand W. Sinclair" portrait and biographical notice.

233. W. Vander Zalm, letter of 21 April 1977 to H.B. Akrigg.

234. E.S. Pretious, "The Pioneer Engineers of British Columbia".

235. James J. Hewitt, Minister of Agriculture, letter of 2 May 1977 to H.B. Akrigg.

236. Eric Sismey: "The George Meldrum Saga".

237. Grace McCarthy, Provincial Secretary, Letter of 21 Oct 1976 to H.B. Akrigg.

238. J.V. Clyne, Letter of 29 Sept 1977 to G.P.V. Akrigg.

239. Linguistic Map, B.C. Indians.

240. G. Gardom, Attorney-General, letter of 22 Nov. 1976 to H.B.Akrigg.

## 7-25 Research Papers

241. "Captain [Lionel] Watson" biographical notice.

242. James A. Nielson, Minister of Environment, letter of 16 June 1978 to G.P.V. Akrigg.

243. British Columbia, Ministry of Highways, "Road Signs go Metric".

244. "Highway facts for Professor Akrigg, memo from Dept of Highways 1978.

245. A Century of Road Development and Administration in British Columbia.

246. Map of Electric Transmission System, B.C. Hydro 1977.

247. "Revelstoke Dam", B.C. Hydro Fact Sheet".

248. "Mica: Key to the Columbia", B.C. Hydro Fact Sheet.

249. W.A.C. Bennett Dam.

250. G.P.V. Akrigg, "An Introduction to British Columbia History" corrected draft for hand-out for conference of Commonwealth Universities Tour of B.C.

7-26 Research Papers

251. H.R. Macmillan: file of material towards a possible biography (project abandoned when family decided against cooperation).

252. Westcoast Transmission Co., letter of 29 June 1978 to GPVA.

- 253. L.W. Meyers, "Major J.S. Mathews, Vancouver's Controversial Archivist".
- 254. J.H. Parliament, "The Similkameen Project" (mine near Princeton).
- 255. Harrison Hot Spring and Environs File.
- 256. "Time and Sandford Fleming" Royal Bank Monthly Letter, August 1978.
- 257. Joan Lewis, "500 new place names in province this year".
- 258. John D. Spittle, Memo on "Shuswap Lake and Eagle Pass".
- 259. Nina Napier," Bibliography of Centennial Publications".
- 260. Chas. B. Wood, letter of 14 June 1859 to Capt. G.H. Richards R.N. N.B. #
- 251 contains tape of HRM interview.
- 7-27 Research Papers
  - 261. G.S. Andrews, "The Boundary Surveys (British Columbia).
  - 262. A.L. Farley, "Vancouver Island Mapping".
  - 263. Leon Koerner items.
  - 264. Canon R.E. Grice Hutchinson items.
  - 265. "Sandford Fleming, An Extraordinary Man" B.C. Professional Engineers.
  - 266. Dean Walter Gage", Obituary
  - 267. C.S. Ney, "Sumas Mountain Geology".
  - 268. Murdoch McLeod (itinerant optometrist) doggerel verse.
  - 269. Gordon Gibson, M.L.A., letter of 22 Sept. 1978 to Dr. G.B. Elliott.
  - 270. P. Sherman, editor The Province, letter of 2 Dec. 1970 to G.B. Elliott.

## 7-28 Research Papers

- 271. E.J. Benson, federal minister of finance, letter of 12 August 1978 to Dr. G.B. Elliott.
- 272. Mitchell Sharp, federal minister of finance, letter of 21 Jan. 1975 to Dr.
- G.B. Elliott.
- 273. W. Moberly, letter of 24 May 1866 to J.W. Trutch.
- 274. John McDougall, letter of 25 January 1932 to Judge F.W. Howay.
- 275. Cornelius Bryant, "Diary".
- 276. Princess Royal Centenary [Nanaimo 27 Nov. 1954] Souvenir program.
- 277. High Country Wilderness Skiing: A Guide, a Helicopter, and You.
- 278. J.D. Hart, Bancroft Library, [Sir Francis Drakes] Plate of Brass [forgery].
- 279. John Stevenson, "I Taught in a Ghost Town".
- 280. Allan Williams, attorney-general, letter of 8 Jan 1981 to G.P.V. Akrigg.

### 7-29 Research Papers

- 281. James Chabot, Minister of Lands, letter of 24 Dec 1980 to G.P.V. Akrigg.
- 282. "John Houston's Walking Stick, The Islander Dec. 6-7, 1981.
- 282a. (bis) "Western Canada Federation". (separatist)
- 283. Alan Bayburn, letter of 25 March 1976 re. Canadian place names.
- 284. Sergt. James Fisher R.E. bibliography.
- 285. John Stevenson, "The Big Mistake" (article on W.A. Baillie-Grohman).
- 286. Caroline Jackson "The Dunsmuirs of Hatley Park".
- 287. Alan Morley, letter of Feb. [1982] re. William Duncan.
- 288. R. Harris, Notes on "Route from Alexandria to North Bentinck Arm".
- 289. Mike Becking "By George, he got it-[Capt.] Vancouver letter auctioned.
- 290. Pat Turki, "Old Aiyansh: A curious tale".

## 7-30 Research Papers

- 291. "Chronometer used by Capt. George Vancouver"
- 292. P. Townsend. Letter of [1973] to G.P.V. Akrigg [placenames].
- 293. G. Copley [associate of Swannell] letter of 28 Oct. 1971 to G.P.V. Akrigg.
- 294. Capt. N. Evans-Atkinson, 30 June 1969 to H.B. Akrigg.
- 295. Early Trails of Burrard Peninsula.
- 296. A.J. Drinkell, Address before Cariboo Historical Society.
- 297. Rev. A.g. Morice, Northern Interior of B.C., pp. 25-33.
- 298. P.C. Rump: Effects of Placer Gold Mining on the Landscape of the Cariboo.
- 299. "Henry J. Cambie-Explorer, Surveyor, Engineer"
- 300. Historic Summary of Cominco.

## 7-31 Research Papers

- 301. Captain John Walbran, Daily Colonist obituary
- 302. J.R. Armstrong, "Big log house on hillside link with Kamloops past".
- 303. Leonard Myers, "George Turner, Vancouver's Forgotten Surveyor".
- 304. John Stevenson, "Mattie [Gunterman] and the Lardeau".
- 305. "History of Springhouse"
- 306. "R.C.N. Marks Grave of Capt. Vancouver's Crewman"
- 307. "Lightstations of Northern B.C." (map)
- 308. "Tipella City actually built on wishful thinking, not rich claims".
- 309. Frances Gundry, letter of 30 Oct. 1985 to G.P.V. Akrigg and H. Akrigg [with enclosures re A.G. Harvey].

### BOX 8

# [Abbreviations: XW – Xeroxed Work]

8-1	XW 1:Memoirs of Ernest C.W. Lamarque, 1958. Xerox of the copy in the Public Archives of Canada. [239]
8-2	XW 2:Miscellaneous Papers Relating to British Columbia 1859-1869. Xerox of copy in UBC Special Collections HR / F 5821 / G76. [89]
8-3	XW 3:Roderick Finlayson, History of Vancouver Island and the Northwest Coast (N.B. For a different transcript from the Public Archives of Canada, see Xerox 128*). [69]
8-4	XW 4:Papers read at conference on "Captain James Cook and His Times", Simon Fraser University, April 1978. [212]
8-5	XW 5:"Writings of A.C. Anderson and Other Historical Material". [78]
8-6	XW 6:Alexander Caulfield Anderson, History of the Northwest Coast (includes some letters to "Journal of an Expedition to Fort Langley via Thompson's Rivers", Summer, 1847).[146]
8-7	XW 7:Susan Allison, "Some Recollections of a Pioneer of the Sixties" [51pp], "Some Recollections of a Pioneer of the Seventies" [37pp], "Memories of the Eighties by a Pioneer" [25pp] [113]
8-8	XW 8A:Archibald McDonald, "Fort Langley Journal 1827-1830 (103 pp). XW 8B:Frank Ermatinger "Notes connected with the Clallum Expedition fitted outon the 17th of June 1828 (25pp). XW 8C:Miscellaneous notes and clippings re Langley (6 pp).[134]
8-9	XW 9:Don Juan Francisco de la Bodega, Quadra, Voyage to the Northwest Coast of North America, trans. V.D. Webb.[162]
8-10	XW 10a:Violet E. Sillitoe, "Pioneer Days in British Columbia". XW 10b:Violet E. Sillitoe, "Early Days in British Columbia". [20]
8-11	XW 11:Henry R. Wagner, Spanish Explorations in the Strait of Juan de Fuca, Santa Ana, 1933.[326]

8-12 XW 12:Frederick Dally: a file of papers relating to this pioneer photographer whoarrived in B.C. c. 1863 (his photographs are filed under "B.C. Historical Photographs").[204]

PRESS CLIPPINGS: H.B. Abbott Albas Anti-Oriental Riots Barkley, Capt. Wm. Burdett-Coutts, Baroness Burnaby Robt. Campbell Murder 1869 Chilliwack, St. Thomas Church Church of England: Sunday School Caravans **Guy Collings** Demers, Modeste Dot, B.C. Duncan Wm. East Indians English in B.C.: pre World War I Evans, Rev. Ephraim Evans-Atkinson, Capt. False Creek Wm. Fernie Fort St. James Fortune, A.L. Fulton, F.J. Greene Rev. Alan Gunterman, Mattie Hance, Tom Herridge, H.W. Hills, B. Geo HBC:Canadian **HBC** Archives Indian self-rule Indians, romanticized **Indians:** Carriers Kilby, Acton Kitsilano Lillooet: old church

8-13

McMicking, Robt. Moberly, Mrs. Annie Moberly, Walter Musgrave, Anthony Nanaimo Bastion Newcombe, Dr. C.F. O'Neill, Wiggs Pandosy, Father Parliament Buildings B.C. Pioneers Potlatch Powell, Dr. J.W. Rithet R.P. Robson, Rev. Eben. Robson, John **Rossland Miner** Sandon Scott, Cape Train, G.F. Vancouver Capt, Portrait Vancouver: Badminton Hotel Waddington, Alfred White Rock Yale, James M.

### BOX 9

9-1	Articles from the London Times relating to British Columbia, 2 April 1852-12 October 1858.[51]
9-2	Donald Fraser, Articles on B.C. printed in the London Times 14 June 1858-10 April 1859. [90]
9-3	Donald Fraser, Articles on B.C. printed in the London Times 10 May 1859 - 25 January 1860.[89]
9-4	Donald Fraser, Articles on B.C. printed in the London Times 29 March 1860-1 July 1862. [84]

- 9-5 Great Britain, Papers Relative to the Affairs of British Columbia Parts I-IV (1859-1862)[391] and Copies or Extracts of Correspondence Relative to The Discovery of Gold in the Fraser's River District in British North Amera. London 1858.[19]
- 9-6 Ermatinger Papers, Letters from John Tod, John McLoughlin, David
   McLoughlin, George Barnston, Peter C. Pambrun, W.Sinclair, George
   Gladman, Thomas Dears, and Robert Miles to Edward Ermatinger, during the
   years 1826 to 1874. Extracted from the Dominion Archives.[394]
- 9-7 "The Islander", supplement to The Daily Colonist, Clippings of Articles relating toB.C., 1972-73. **Royal Roads** Sewell P. Moody Cloverdale, Tolmie home Sooke: 17 mile massacre Cawston Capt. Lionel Watson Victoria: Pioneer Square Cemetery C.P.R.'s Empress boats Port Essington F.G. Tibbs Sir James Douglas, Victoria home Fernie Fire **Dunsmuir Disputed** Douglas and Cariboo Road Victoria: First Street Cavs Ld. Dufferin to Victoria Mob Father A.J. Brabant R.M.S. Aorangi
- 9-8 The Vancouver Sun, clippings of articles relating to B.C. History c. 1973.
  1.Sandon
  2.Vancouver Museum
  3.H.H. Stevens
  4.Kitimat at 20
  5.A. Mansvett, "Solving the Captain Vancouver mystery".
  6.The Original Vancouver in Holland.
  7.Raincoast Chronicles
  8.Potlatches

9.Riondel

- 10. Victoria City Archives
- 11. B.C. Regiment
- 12. Chief Justice J.O. Wilson
- 13. Brigadier H.P. Bell-Irving.
- 14. Preserving Brigade Trail.
- 15. Cannibal Dance
- 16. Orpheum Theatre Restoration.
- 17. Leper Colony
- 18. Harry Roberts-author
- 19. Rentalsman
- 20. Negro pioneers on Saltspring
- 21. Fred McFettridge and Bullion Pit
- 22. Capt. Vancouver, A Case of Mistaken Identity.
- 22. bis. Chinese Immigrants
- 23. B.C. mobilizes, WWI.
- 23. bis. Edward Odlum
- 24. Leon Ladner
- 24. bis. Anti-Chinese Discrimination.
- 25. Fort St. James restoration.
- 26. Wigwam Inn
- 27. Shelling of "Fort Rae" steamer
- 28. Dr. Herman McLean
- 29. H.R. MacMillan at 90
- 30. Rocky Mountain Fort discovery
- 31. Simon Fraser: signed rock?
- 32. B.C. Railway
- 33. W.I. Van Dusen
- 34. Ralph Edwards of Lonesome Lake.
- 35. Alaska Boundary
- 9-9 The Boundary Creek Times (Greenwood B.C.) issue of 8 October 1898.
- 9-10 The Creston Valley Advance, Centennial Pictorial Souvenir Issue, X-Mas.
- 9-11 The B.C. Professional Engineer, Special issue "Early Engineering in B.C., February 1976.

BOX 10

10-1 A. View of Nanaimo. HBC Establishment 1858 (Mitchell Library).
B. H.M.S. Virago on Rocks, Porlier Pass, retained by Akriggs, 1853 (Mitchell Lib.)

C. H.M.S. Virago beached for repairs, Port Simpson, retained by Akriggs (Mitchell Lib).

D. H.M. Survey Ship Hecate 1861-62 (Mitchell Lib).

E. Fort Colvile c. 1860 (Royal Engineers)

F. Fort Shepherd No.1 Royal Engineers c.1860

G. Fort Shepherd No.2 Royal Engineers c. 1860

H. Christina MacDonald, c. 1860 (Royal Engineers) retained by Akriggs.

I. Boundary Survey Camp between Osoyoos and Rock Creek, c. 1860 (Royal Engineers).

J. Boundary cotting 49th Parallel, Moyie R. c. 1860 (Royal Engineers).

10-2 A. Town at Rock Creek, c. 1860 (Royal Engineers).

B. Miner's claim with flume, Rock Creek, c. 1860 (Royal Engineers).

C. Kalispelm or Pend Oreille Indians, c.1860 (Royal Engineers).

D. Officers Quarters, Pilgrims Rest Barracks, Esquimalt, c.1860 (Royal Engineers).

E. Esquimalt Town and Portion of Harbour, c.1860 (Royal Engineers).F. British Boundary Commission, Winter quarters, Colvile c.1860 (Royal Engineers).

G. Colvile: Lord, Bauerman, Muleteer and mule with port barrels c. 1860 (Royal Engineers).

H. Linyakwateen Depot Camp, Pend d'Oreille River c. 1860 (Royal Engineers).

I. Capt. Carrah with Zenith Telescope, Observatory Tent, Yah'k R. c. 1860 (Royal Engineers).

J. Boundary Cairn and cut, Kootenay R., c. 1860 (Royal Engineers).

- 10-3 A. Roman Catholic Church, Kootenay R., south of Boundary c. 1860 (Royal Engineers).
  - B. Indian lodges, Kootenay P., c.1860 (Royal Engineers).

C. Old site of Tete Jane Cache (Public Archives of Canada).

D. Ore carts on wooden tramway (PAC).

- E. Trappers cabin, Lake Kathlyn (PAC).
- F. Skeena River and Grand Trunk Pacific Railway (PAC).
- G. Indian Grave near Chapmans Bar (PAC).

H. Potlatch, Alert Bay, 1907 (PAC).I. MissingJ. Rifle pit dug by packers ambushed in Chilcotin Uprising (Dean R.) (Swannell PAC).

10-4 A. Pack horses breaking trail, Morice Mountain, (Swannell, PAC). B. Early cars and freighting wagon, Cariboo Highway, 1910, (Swannell, PAC). C. Ingenika River Survey 1913, boat and log jams (Swannell, PAC). D. Group at Fort Graham 1913-14 (Swannell, PAC). E. Grand Canyon of Fraser, near Quesnel, rafting May 1911 (Swannell, PAC). F. Portaging Cascade Canyon? Reef Canyon? (Swannell PAC). G. Indian bridge, built of telegraph wire, Hagwilget, 1911 (Swannell, PAC). H. Running Reef Canyon 1914 (Swannell PAC). I. Indian Trail, Dean River, 1927 (Swannell PAC). J. Chilcotin War Rifle Pit photographed in 1927 (Swannell PAC). 10-5 A. How the Swannell party ran Reef Canyon, Finlay River (Swannell, PAC). B. Officers of H.M.S. Sparrowhawk c.1870 (PAC). C. Lytton, B.C., c.1868 (PAC) D. Lytton, B.C., (PABC) Duplicate of 10-4 C. E. Colonial officials, including Begbie and Seymour, at Grouse Creek, Cariboo (PABC). F. Croquet party at Fairfield House, home of Joseph Trutch (PAC).

G. Fort Yale (Yale Ratepayers Association).

H. Yale, B.C., 1859-1860 (PABC).

I. Countess of Dufferin, 1876 (PABC).

J. Lord Dufferin (PABC)

- 10-6 A. "Fort Misery" (Fort McLeod), G.M. Dawson and other (PABC).
  B. Lord Milton, Dr. Cheadle and party (PABC).
  C. Seal on proclamatin signed by Sir James Douglas (PABC).
  D. Hope, B.C., 1872 (PABC)
  E. Victoria, sketch of Yates St. c.1862 (PABC).
  - F. Victoria c.1872 (PABC)
  - G. Victoria, bird's eye view 1878 (PABC)
  - H. Victoria, 1858 (PABC)
  - I. Colonel Richard Clement Moody (PABC)
  - J. Sir James Douglas.
- 10-7 A. Dr. J.S. Helmcken (PABC)

B. Governor R. Blanshard (PABC) C. Edward Bulwer Lytton (PABC) D. Hon. Edgar Dewdney (PABC) E. Joseph W. Trutch (PABC) F. Victoria, old "birdcage" Parliament Buildings (PABC) G. Victoria, old "birdcage" Parliament Buildings, Colonial Office(PABC). H. Clinton Hotel, Clinton B.C. I. Indians near Cache Creek J. Indians near Cache Creek-Duplicate of 10-7 i. 10-8 A. Great Bluff on Thompson R., c.1868 (PABC). B. Sawmill, Burrard Inlet c.1870 (PAC). C. Spence's Bridge, built 1864 (PABC). D. Original Alexandra Bridge (PABC). E. Cariboo Road: 17 Mile Bluff (PABC). F. Cariboo Road Boothroyd's Hostelry (PABC). G. Yale: Barnard's Express Office (PABC). H. Soda Creek: showing Dunlevy's Store and Colonial Hotel (PABC) and boat. I. Soda Creek: with steamboat tied up (PAC) Duplicate of 10-8 h. J. Cariboo Road: 17 Mile Bluff (PAC) Duplicate 10-8 e. 10-9 A. Yale B.C., with steamboat "R.P. Rithet" (PABC). B. Quesnel (Quesnellemouth) B.C., 1865 (PABC). C. Barkerville, Hotel de France, 1867 or 1868 (PABC). D. Cariboo Road, China Bar Bluff (PABC). E. Barkerville, General view before fire of 1868 (PABC). F. Cariboo, Stout's Gulch (PABC). G. Cariboo, Williams Creek, Bil Phinney with rocker (PABC). H. Cariboo, miners at Mucho Oro claim (PABC). I. Barkerville, main street before fire of 1868 (PABC). J. View of the Thompson River (PABC). 10-10 A. John A. Cameron ("Cariboo Cameron"). PABC B. Mrs. John Cameron (nee Miss Barry) PABC. C. H.M.S. Constance II in Esquimalt Harbour, August 1848 (PABC). D. H.M.S. Egeria firing salute for Queen Victoria's funeral (PABC). E. H.M.S. Sparrowhawk, 1865-1872 (PABC). F. H.M.S. Sutlej-quarterdeck (PABC). G. H.M.S. Sutlej-maindeck (PABC)

H. H.M.S. Sutlej-(PAC) duplicate of 10-10 g. I. Officers of H.M.S. Plumper, Esquimalt c.1860 (PABC). J. H.M.S. Thetis (PABC).

- 10-11 A. Fort Astoria 1813 (PABC 10958) Missing
  B. Fort Simpson (PABC).
  C. Fort Victoria-interior view (PABC).
  D. Fort Victoria-model of (PABC 1129). Missing.
  E. S.S. Beaver , 1850 (PABC 127) Missing.
  F. John Work (PABC).
  G. Mrs. John Work, nee Josette Legace (PABC).
  H. Mrs. John Tod (Sophia Lolo?) PABC
  I. John Tod (PABC).
  J. Captain William Henry McNeill (PABC).
- 10-12 A. James Sinclair (PABC)
  B. Alexander Caulfield Anderson (PABC).
  C. Peter Skene Ogden (PABC).
  D. Sir George Simpson (PABC).
  E. Dr. John McLoughlin (PABC).
  F. S.S. Beaver.
  G. Fort Rupert (PABC 2147). Missing.
  H. Fort Victoria (PABC).
  I. Captain George Vancouver (PABC).
  J. Simon Fraser (PABC).
- 10-13 A. Sir Alexander Mackenzie, portrait by Lawrence (National Gallery of Canada).
  - B. Chief Dudonard's residence, Port Simpson (PABC).
  - C. St. Eugene Indians, Cranbrook, 1902 (PABC).
  - D. Indian salmon weir, Cowichan River (PABC).
  - E. Thompson River Indian (PABC).
  - F. "St. Paul (J.Baptiste Lolo) and family, Kamloops (PABC).
  - G. Indian salmon caches on Fraser River (PABC).
  - H. Indians at devotional service, Fraser River (PABC).
  - I. Indians at Cape Caution (S. of Blundeu Bay, Q.C. Sound (PABC).
  - J. Indians chiefs, New Westminster (PABC).
- 10-14 A. Indian chiefs, New Westminster (PAC). Duplicate of 10-13 J.B. H.M.S. Satellite & U.S.S. Active, Semiahmoo Bay (PABC).

C. H.M.S. Plumper, H.M.S. Termagent & H.M.S. Alert. (PABC)
D. HMS Cormorant entering Esquimalt drydock, July 1887 (PABC).
E. "On the Pavilion Mountain" Whymper sketch 1863 (PAC).
F. Duplicate of 10-14 E.
G. A way-side house. Arrival of Miners and at midnight. (PAC).
H. Duplicate of 10-14 G.
I. Inside of a house in Nootka Sound (Webber engraving) PAC.
J. Duplicate of 10-14 I.

10-15 A. Vista de lo interior de la Cala ...de Notka (PAC).
B. Launch of the North West America. Nootka Sound (PAC).
C. Defile at Head of Bute Inlet (PAC).
D. Duplicate of 10-15 C.
E. Burrard's Inlet, 1861, sketch by Willis (PAC).
F. Duplicate of 10-15 E.
G. Discovery on the Rocks in Queen Charlotte's Sound.
H. Pressing Furs, Fort Rae (PAC).
I. Duplicate of 10-15 H.

J. Triplicate of 10-15 H.

10-16 A. Cache Creek Boarding School (1872-1890's) PAC.

B. Duplicate 10-16 A.

C. Triplicate of 10-16 A.

D. Lord Dufferin's reception, Victoria: Fort St. Auch (PAC).

E. Duplicate 10-16 D.

F. A man of Nootka Sound (Webber, engraving) PAC.

G. A woman of Nootka Sound (Webber, engraving) PAC.

H. Duplicate of 10-16 G.

I. Government offices, New Westminster (PAC).

J. Duplicate 10-16 I.

- 10-17 A. Government offices, New Westminster (PAC).B. Cameron claim, William's Creek, Cariboo. (PAC).
  - C. Duplicate 10-17 B.
  - D. "Coming for the bride"-Indian party in canoe (PAC).
  - E. Duplicate 10-17 D.
  - F. Tranquille Mills. Kamloops Lake 1871 (PAC).
  - G. Duplicate 10-17 F.
  - H. Triplicate of 10-17 F.
  - I. Fiesta celebrada en Nutka 1792 (PAC).

J. Duplicate of 10-17 I.

- 10-18 A. Callicum and Maquilla (PAC). B. Warre's partner at Grand Ball, Fort Victoria, 1845 (PAC). C. Duplicate of 10-18 B. D. Sir Matthew Baillie Begbie, 1880 (PAC). E. Duplicate 10-18 D. F. May Day celebrations, New Westminster 1871 (PAC). G. Duplicate 10-18 F. H. Triplicate 10-18 F. I. Lord & Lady Dufferin with officers of HMS Amethyst (PAC). 10-19 A. George Mercer Dawson 1885 (PAC). B. Duplicate of 10-19 A. C. Triplicate of 10-19 A. D. Skidegate Indian Villege, QCI, 1878 (PAC). E. Duplicate of 10-19 D. F. Triplicate of 10-19 D. G. Indian fish-drying racks (PAC). H. Duplicate 10-19 G. I. Return of a War Party, Paul Kane (Royal Ontario Museum). J. Boat Encampment, Columbia River (Royal Ontario Museum). 10-20 A. Indian Camp, Colvile (Royal Ontario Museum). B. S.S. Beaver (Metropolitan Toronto Library Board). C. Mule train by Quesnel River 1867-68. D. Alturas Gold Mine, Stout's Gulch (PAC). E. Sooke: Muir Lumber Mill, c.1870 (PAC). F. Barker claim, windlass, Williams Creek 1867-68 (PAC). G. Victoria, panoramic view c. 1870 (PAC). Part I. H. 11 Part 2. " " I. Part 3. " " I. Part 4. 10-21 A. Boat race on Fraser River c.1870 (PAC). B. Cowichan River, c.1870. C. McKenzie's Farm [Craigflower?] PAC. D. Victoria c.1870 (PAC).
  - E. Colonial ceremonial occasion (PAC).
  - F. Warre's meeting with Father de Smet (PAC).

G. Vancouver Island passport issued to James Bissett (McGill University Lib). H. "

(Endorsed on back).

I. Warre's sepia "Rocky Mountains on the Columbia River, 1846 (PAC). J. Duplicate of 10-21 I.

10-22 A. Site of Denman St., Vancover before 1886 (PABC).

- B. Victoria, Government Street near Fort Street.
- C. Victoria, Fort Street near Government Street (PABC).
- D. Government House (Cary Castle) Victoria, c.1915 (PABC).
- E. New Westminster, Columbia Street before 1873 (PABC).
- F. New Westminster, General View 1871 (PABC).
- G. Government House, New Westminster (between 1864 & 1868) PABC.
- H. Old Parliament Buildings, Victoria ("The Birdcages") PABC.
- I. Yale, B.C., general view (PABC).
- J. Miner's cabin, William's Creek. (PABC).
- 10-23 A. S.S. Onward at Emory Creek landing, Fraser River (PABC).
  - B. Oxxenheimer's mule team at Barkerville, 1867 or 1868 (PABC).
  - C. Quesnel and mouth of Quesnel River (PABC).
  - D. Jackass Mountain, Cariboo Road (PABC).
  - E. Jackass Mountain, team with freighter wagons on Cariboo Rd. (PABC).
  - F. Grave of Honorable Horace Douglas Lascelles (PABC).
  - G. Hon. J.F. McCreight (PABC).
  - H. Chartres Brew (PABC).
  - I. Indians camped on Fraser River (PABC).
  - J. Richfield B.C., government buildings (PABC).
- 10-24 A. Bishop Demers (PABC).
  - B. Stephen Tingley c.1866 (PABC)
  - C. Hon. Francis Jones Barnard of B.X. Express (PABC).
  - D. Bishop George Hills (PABC).
  - E. Joseph Despard Pemberton (PABC).
  - F. Grave of Hon. Horace Douglas Lascelles (PABC).
  - G. Hon. J.F. McCreight (PABC).
  - H. Chartres Brew (PABC).
  - I. Indians camped on Fraser River (PABC).
  - J. Richfield B.C. government buildings (PABC).
- 10-25 A. 100 Mile House Cariboo (PABC).

- B. Royal Navy's "Flying Squadron" at Esquimalt (PABC).
  C. The Anchorage at Nootka Sound [Resolution Cove]-Webber (NMM).
  D. Fort Rupert, Royal Navy officers and Indians (Met. Toronto Lib. Board).
  E. Ahousett Indian Village (MTLB).
  F. HMS Scout (MTLB).
  G. A view on Victoria Arm (MTLB).
  H. Ahousett Indian Village (MTLB) Duplicate of 10-25 E.
  I. Indian village, Quatsino Sound (MTLB).
  J. Fisgard lighthouse and ships (MTLB).
- 10-26 A. Esquimalt, Royal Naval Hospital (MTLB).
  - B. Nanaimo, General View (MTLB).
  - C. Nanaimo, another general view (MTLB).
  - D. Nanaimo, general view (MTLB).
  - E. Black Jack Flume, William's Creek (MTLB).
  - F. Victoria Harbour (MTLB).
  - G. HMS Sparrowhawk (MTLB).
  - H. Fort Rupert (MTLB).
  - I. Fort Rupert Indian Village (MTLB).
  - J. Victoria, view across the harbour (MTLB).
- 10-27 A. Governor and Mrs. Seymour (MTLB).
  - B. Bishop Hills with horse (MTLB).
  - C. Sydney Dickens, R.N. (MTLB).
  - D. Lord Charles Beresford and Liet. Maxwell (MTLB).
  - E. Esquimalt Harbour: S.S. Beaver and warships (MTLB).
  - F. Chinaman (MTLB).
  - G. Quamichan Indian (MTLB).
  - H. Indians (MTLB).
  - I. Sanghees Indian house (MTLB).
  - J. Comiaken Indian (MTLB)

- 11-1 A. Indian group, "Songeeth" (Metropolitan Toronto Library)
  - B. Indians at entrance to long house (MTLB).
  - C. Indians with cradle, outside house (MTLB).
  - D. Fort Rupert Indians (MTLB).
  - E. Mrs. Hills (wife of Bishop Hills) (MTLB).
  - F. Governor A.E. Kenney and Lady Guildford (MTLB).

G. Bishop and Mrs. Hills (MTLB).H. Lady Kennedy and Lady Guildford (MTLB).I. Bishop Hills and horse (MTLB).J. Rear Admiral Denman and dog (MTLB).

- 11-2 A. Georgina Kennedy (MTLB).
  - B. Mr and Mrs Wilson Brown and servant (MTLB).
  - C. Richfield, Cariboo (MTLB).
  - D. Tenas Lake, B.C. (MTLB).
  - E. Lilloet B.C. (MTLB).
  - F. missing
  - G. Flathead Woman, Cowlitz River (Start Museum of Art, Orange, Texas).
  - H. New Westminster in the 1860's (New Westminster Public Library).
  - I. New Westminster Hyack Volunteer Fire Brigade (NWPL).
  - J. New Westminster, Columbia Street, early 1860's (NWPL).
- 11-3 A. New Westminster, Royal Engineers Camp (NWPL).
  - B. Ships at Moodyville Mill c.1871.
  - C. Battle between Clal-lums and Macaws (Paul Kane) Royal Ontario Museum.
  - D. Victoria Pioneer Rifle Corps (PABC).
  - E. Governor Arthur Edward Kennedy (PABC).
  - F. Governor Frederick Seymour (PABC).
  - G. Governor Frederick Seymour, another portrait (PABC).
  - H. Fort Langley, interior (Mallandaine drawing) (PABC).
  - I. Fort Simpson (National Museums of Canada Neg. 86130).
  - J. Fort Langley , view (Mallandaine drawing) PABC.
- 11-4 A. Governor Anthony Musgrave (PABC).
  - B. A Native of King George's Sound (Akrigg photo from Ellis).
  - C. Chief Maquinna (Akrigg photo from Cardero ) missing.
  - D. Tetacu, Chief of entrance to Straits of Juan de Fuca (Akrigg photo from Jose).
  - E. Maria, wife of Tetacu (Akrigg photo from Jose Cardero).
  - F. The "Columbia" attacked by Indians (Akrigg, photo from Howay, Voyages of the Columbia p. 404).
  - G. Dr. W.F. Tolmie (Akrigg photograph of plate in William Fraser Tolmie, Physician etc.)
  - H. Woman with Labret (Akrigg photo from plate in Dixon, Voyage Round the World.

- I. The Russian Establishment at Sitka (HBC Archives).
- J. Driving the Last Spike at Craigellachie (CPR).
- 11-5 A. The "Dominion" Express near Field B.C. (CPR). B. The "Dominion" Express in Albert Canyon (CPR). C. Staged photo of passenger train crossing itself in Lower Spiral Tunnel (CPR). D. Passenger Train no. 12 (the "Kettle Valley") on Coquihalla line (CPR). E. CPR Express near Banff. F. 1st Legislative Assemby of Vancouver Island, 1856 (PABC). G. A Babine Chief (by Paul Kane) Royal Ontario Museum. H. Saw-se-a, Cowichan Chief (by Paul Kane) Royal Ontario Museum. I. New Westminster, Royal Engineers plan (PABC). J. Hope B.C., Royal Engineers plan (PABC). 11-6 A. H.M.S. Plumper in Johnson's Strait (PABC). B. Sir James Douglas (PABC). C. Advertisement for Barnard's Express, British Columbian 7 May 1864 (PABC).
  - D. Duplicate of 11-6-C.
  - E. Swannell, Survey Party (PAC).
  - F. Arrival of Sir George Simpson (greeted by Douglas) at Fort St. James.
  - G. Fort Langley, Inauguration of Colony of British Columbia.
  - H. Warre's party crossing the Rocky Mountains.
  - I. Capt. James Cook, colour negative of portrait in National Maritime Museum.
- 11-7 A. Meares' map of 1790 (PABC).
  - B. Portion of chart showing tracks of Vancouver's Discovery and Chatham (PABC).
  - C. Portion of Dixon chart of 1787 (PABC).
  - D. Portion of map showing Mackenzie's track of 1793 (PABC).
  - E. Portion of James Thompson's map of N.W. Territory of Province of Canada (PABC).
  - F. Portion of Trutch map of 1871 (PABC).
  - G. Portion of Cordero's of Carta Esperica de America (PABC).
  - H. Duplicate of 11-7-G (Akrigg photo).
  - I. Royal Engineers' plan for New Westminster (Akrigg)
  - J. Royal Engineers' plan for Hope (Akrigg).

William Shakespeare, the Earl of Southampton, James I & the Jacobean Period

# BOX 12

Photocopies of the originals of letters printed in Letters of King James VI & I, editor G.P.V. Akrigg, Berkeley, The University of California Press [1984].

	Letter #	Page #
12-1	1	41
12-2	2	41-42
12-3	3	42-43
12-4	4	44-45
12-5	5	45-47
12-6	6	48-49
12-7	7	49-51
12-8	8	52-53
12-9	9	53-54
12-10	10	55-57
12-11	11	57-58
12-12	12	58-60
12-13	13	60-62
12-14	14	62-64
12-15	15	64-65
12-16	16	65-66
12-17	17	66-68
12-18	18	68-70
12-19	19	71-72
12-20	20	73
12-21	21	74-75
12-22	22	75-77
12-23	23	77-78
12-24	24	79-80
12-25	25	80-81
12-26	26	81-84
12-27	27	84-85
12-28	28	85-86
12-29	29	86-87
12-30	30	87-89
12-31	31	89-91

	Letter #	Page #
12-32	32	92-93
12-33	33	93-94
12-34	34	94-95
12-35	35	95-97
12-36	36	97-101
12-37	37	101-102
12-38	38	102-103
12-39	39	103-105
12-40	40	106-107
12-41	41	107-108
12-42	42	108-110
12-43	43	110-112
12-44	44	112-115
12-45	45	115-117
12-46	46	117-118
12-47	47	119-121
12-48	48	121-122
12-49	49	123-126
12-50	50	126-127
12-51	51	127-130
12-52	52	130-131
12-53	53	131-134
12-54	54	134-136
12-55	55	137
12-56	56	138-139
12-57	57	139-141
12-58	58	141-142
12-59	59	142-143
12-60	60	144-145
12-61	61	146-147
12-62	62	147-148
12-63	63	149-150
12-64	64	150-151
12-65	65	152-153
12-66	66	154-155
12-67	67	155-156
12-68	68	157-158
12-69	69	158-159

	Letter #	Page #
12-70	70	159-163
12-71	71	163-165
12-72	72	165-166
12-73	73	166-167
12-74	74	168-169
12-75	75	169-170
12-76	76	170-171
12-77	77	171-172
12-78	78	173-178
12-79	79	178-180
12-80	80	180-183
12-81	81	184-185
12-82	82	185-188
12-83	83	188-190
12-84	84	190-192
12-85	85	192-194
12-86	86	194-195
12-87	87	196-198
12-88	88	198-200
12-89	89	200-202
12-90	90	202-203
12-91	91	204-206
12-92	92	206-207
12-93	93	207-209
12-94	94	209-210
12-95	95	211-212
12-96	96	212-213
12-97	97	213-215
12-98	98	215-217
12-99	99	217-219
12-100	100	219-220
12-101	101	220-222
12-102	102	222-224
12-103	103	224-225
12-104	104	225-227
12-105	105	227-228
12-106	106	228-230
12-107	107	230-232

	Letter #	Page #
12-108	108	232-233
12-109	109	233-235
12-110	110	235-238
12-111	111	238-239
12-112	112	239-242
12-113	113	242-245
12-114	114	245-249
12-115	115	250-251
12-116	116	251-253
12-117	117	253-255
12-118	118	255-256
12-119	119	257-258
12-120	120	258-260
12-121	121	260-263
12-122	122	263-264
12-123	123	264-267
12-124	124	267-269
12-125	125	269-271
12-126	126	271-272
12-127	127	272-273
12-128	128	273-275
12-129	129	275-277
12-130	130	278-279
12-131	131	279-280
12-132	132	281-283
12-133	133	283-285
12-134	134	285-287
12-135	135	287-290
12-136	136	291-293
12-137	137	293-295
12-138	138	295-298
12-139	139	298-299
12-140	140	299-300
12-141	141	301-304
12-142	142	304-306
12-143	143	306-308
12-144	144	309-310
12-145	145	310-312

	Letter #	Page #
12-146	146	312-313
12-147	147	313-314
12-148	148	314-315
12-149	149	316-317
12-150	150	318-319

Photocopies of the originals of letters printed in Letters of King James VI & I, editor G.P.V. Akrigg, Berkeley, The University of California Press [1984].

	Letter #	Page #
13-1	151	320-321
13-2	152	322-323
13-3	153	323-325
13-4	154	326-327
13-5	155	327-328
13-6	156	328-330
13-7	157	330-331
13-8	158	332-335
13-9	159	335-341
13-10	160	341-342
13-11	161	342-345
13-12	162	345-347
13-13	163	347-348
13-14	164	349
13-15	165	349-351
13-16	166	351-352
13-17	167	352-353
13-18	168	353-354
13-19	169	354-356
13-20	170	356-357
13-21	171	358-360
13-22	172	360-361
13-23	173	362
13-24	174	363-364

	Letter #	Page #
13-25	175	364-365
13-26	176	365-369
13-27	177	369-371
13-28	178	371-372
13-29	179	372-373
13-30	180	374
13-31	181	374-375
13-32	182	376
13-33	183	377-378
13-34	184	379-381
13-35	185	381-382
13-36	186	382-383
13-37	187	383-385
13-38	188	385-387
13-39	189	388
13-40	190	388-391
13-41	191	391-392
13-42	192	392-393
13-43	193	393-394
13-44	194	394-397
13-45	195	397-399
13-46	196	400-402
13-47	197	402-404
13-48	198	404-406
13-49	199	406-407
13-50	200	408-409
13-51	201	409-410
13-52	202	410-411
13-53	203	411-412
13-54	204	412-413
13-55	205	413-415
13-56	206	415-416
13-57	207	416-418
13-58	208	418-419
13-60	210	420-422
13-61	211	422-423
13-62	212	423-424
13-63	213	424-425

	Letter #	Page #
13-64	214	425
13-65	215	425-426
13-66	216	426-428
13-67	217	428-431
13-68	218	431-432
13-69	219	432-434
13-70	220	434-435
13-71	221	436-437
13-72	222	437-438
13-73	223	438-439
13-74	224	439-440
13-75	225	440-441
13-76	226	441-442
13-77	227	443

- 13-78 A first-line index (on 3" x 5" cards) to the letters printed in Letters of King James VI & I, G.P.V. Akrigg ed., University of California Press, 1984.
- 13-79 Original document (regulations governing the admission to the Privy Chambers) bearing the signature of King James VI and I, with provenance 2dossier.

13-80 to 13-96

Photoduplicates of dated letters signed by the King, but excluded from Akrigg ed., Letters of King James VI and I.

13-80	1567-1583
13-81	1583-1585
13-82	1586-1588
13-83	1588-1590
13-84	1591-1594
13-85	1594-1596
13-86	1597-1599
13-87	1600-1603
13-88	1603
13-89	1603
13-90	1604-1605

13-91	1605-1606
13-92	1607-1612
13-93	1613-1615
13-94	1616-1617
13-95	1619-1622
13-96	1622-1625

Photoduplicates of undated letters signed by the King but excluded from Akrigg ed. Letters of King James VI and I. These are arranged alphabetically according to the first sentence following the salutation.

- 14-1 a. according to my last
  - b. according to my promise
  - c. as by your careful
  - d. as I told you
  - e. as the strict bond
  - f. as we have by an instrument
  - g. gratias quales velim
  - h. having heard by this bearer
  - i. having heard of your coming
  - j. having lately entered more deeply
- 14-2 a. having received your last
  - b. having the occasion to send
  - c. how true the alarm was
  - d. I am so continually
  - e. I had not so long delayed
  - f. I have received your bracb
  - g. I have thought good
  - h. I may on my soul
  - i. I must by these few lines
  - j. I send you
  - k. I thank you of that ample
- 14-3 a. immediately after the writing
  - b. le porteur dicelle nous
  - c. notwithstanding our more than loving
  - d. our sovereign lord understanding

- e. reserve up yourselff. the heavinessg. the occasions of my so longh. the rest of the silveri. upon the return of the answerj. ut nihil mihi iucundius
- 14-4 a. we cannot but give
  - b. we have long expected
  - c. whereas there hath been
  - d. ...with the bearer your/servant
  - e. you have been informed
  - f. ye remember at your last
  - g. yesterday my lord chamberlain
- 14-5 Printed transcripts of letters excluded from Akrigg ed., Letters of King James VI and I. [34]
- 14-6 MS texts (xeroxes) of speeches of King James VI and I. [34]
- 14-7 Same as 14-6. [45]
- 14-8 Typed transcripts of 43 letters excluded from Akrigg ed. Letters of King James VI and I, alphabetically arranged by first lines.
- 14-9 Same as above, next 31 letters.
- 14-10 Same as above, next 20 letters.
- 14-11 Same as above, next 22 letters
- 14-12 Same as above, final 42 letters.
- 14-13 Miscellaneous Papers relating to times of James VI and I.
  - a. Bruce-Sackville duel, letters of challenge and reply. [1]
  - b. Charges Sir Giles Mompesson.[1]
  - c. Detections and abuses of William Derike, Garter King.
  - d. King's procession through London, 1604. [3]
  - e. Sir A. Weldon, Character of King James. [11]
  - f. Manner of proclaiming James I King of England. [1]

g. Letter of Wm. Seymour concerning Lady Arabella 10 February 1609/10.[2]

- h. Letter of Arabella Seymour (Lady Arabella Stuart) [1]
- i. Letter of Dudley Carleton 7 Jan 16 1604-5. [2]
- j. Proclamation for better keeping of the peace within H.M. House.
- k. Estimate of charges of the King's house 1604-5. [1]
- l. Diet of the offices in H.M. household. [1]
- m. Expenses of the King's household (Sept. 1608). [2]

n. Letter of Sir Thos. Chaloner, 7 Nov. 1607 on economies in P. Henry's house. [2]

o. (Sir Thos. Chaloner) report on expenses of Prince Henry's household. [2]

- p. Expenses of the Prince's house 1607. [2]
- q. Report on expenses of maintaining royal children, possible economies. [17]
- r. Account of Treasurer of the Chamber 1609. [2]
- s. List of Queen Anne's creditors 1605-1606. [2]
- t. Brief of the late Prince (Henry's) finances. [1]
- u. Abuses which have crept into the royal household. [3]
- v. Estimate of royal household expenses 1603-1604. [2]
- w. Royal cofferer's account 1605-1606. [2]
- x. Letter of Lady Eliza Compton to husband on desired life style. [2]
- y. Letter from Duke of Lennox re York House 29 Jan 1621-22. [1]
- z. Inventory of Lady Berkeley's apparel. [2]
- aa. Arraignment of Anne Turner (Overbury murder case). [8]
- bb. Statistical table for musters in England and Wales.[3]
- cc. Verdict passed on Francis Bacon, Viscount St. Alban. [1]

dd. Levy of a forced loan. [1]

- 14-14 Illustrations of Whitehall and other palaces of James VI and I. [47]
- 14-15 Xeroxed portraits of persons prominent at court of James VI and I. [21]
- Part III

# 14-16 Photographs, from the National Portrait Gallery, of portraits of persons prominent at the court of King James VI and I.

- a. James VI & I
- b. Anne of Denmark
- c. Prince Charles
- d. Princess Elizabeth (Queen of Bohemia)
- e. Frederick V (King of Bohemia)
- f. Archbishop Abbot

g. 21st Earl of Arundel
h. Sir Francis Bacon (Viscount St. Alban)
i. Archbishop Bancroft
j. Duke of Buckingham with his family
k. Sir Dudley Carleton (Viscount Dorchester)
l. Sir John Harington
m. Sir Edward Hoby
n. Dr. Mayerne
o. 1st Earl of Nottingham
p. Sir Thomas Overbury

- q. 4th Earl of Pembroke
- r. Countess of Pembroke
- s. Sir Walter Raleigh
- t. 3rd Earl of Southampton
- u. Countess of Southampton
- v. Sir Horace Vere (Lord Vere)
- w. Sir Henry Wotton
- 14-17 Similar portraits from other sources
  - a. Duke of Lennox and Richmond (H.M. the Queen)
  - b. Henry, Prince of Wales
  - c. Princess Elizabeth
  - d. Robert Carr, Earl of Somerset (Elstracke engraving)
  - e. Archbishop Abbot

## 14-20 Photographs of a "Trionfi" series (School of Montegna) in the Kress Collection, National Gallery of Art, Washington, D.C.

- a. Triumph of Divinity
- b. Triumph of Time
- c. Triumph of Chastity
- d. Triumph of Love
- e. Triumph of Fame
- f. Triumph of Death

#### Box 15

15-1 Miscellaneous 16th to 17th Century Research.a. Snapshots taken by G.P.V. Akrigg of places associated with Shakespeare's patron, the 3rd Earl of Southampton, 1964.

In England: Bursledon, Cowdray (chapel gatehouse & kitchen), Hamble (River), Itchen ferry, Titchfield (street, Place House), Whitely Lodge. In Wales: Beaumaris

In Ireland: Askeaton, Athy, Ballyragget, Cahir Castle (3), Enniscorthy. b. Letter from the Rev. N.A.L. Miller, Vicar of Titchfield about supposed Gobbo entry in parish register there (with a tracing).

c. Itinerary of the Court of James I 1603-1625.

d. Plan of Whitehall Palace

Prepared by G.P.V. Akrigg. Redrawn by a professional artist, it appears between pp.398-399 of Jacobean Pageant, Harvard U.P. & Hamish Hamilton, 1962.

e. Specimen of research copying before the invention of Xeroxing.f. Copy of a letter written by Elizabeth Spencer, after her marriage to William, Lord Compton and following the death of "Rich Spencer", her father.

- 15-2 Xeroxes of Folger Library MS 1837.1
- 15-3 A revised draft of Jacobean Pageant (Harvard University Press & Hamish Hamilton) (1962).
- 15-4 The Adventures of Quicksilver or The Tale of a Rogue. Typescript of an uncompleted historical novel by G.P.V. Akrigg, based on Eastward Ho by Jonson, Chapman, and Marston, 1605.

# (Continued)

# PERSONAL MATERIAL

- 15-5 Essays written by G.P.V. Akrigg for the Departments of English and History at UBC when he was an undergraduate, 1934-1935.
- 15-6 Articles published by G.P.V. Akrigg while a member of the UBC English Department.

# BOX 16

16-1 Offprints presented to G.P.V. Akrigg.

16-2	Reviews of G.P.V. Akrigg, Jacobean Pageant or The Court of King James I, Hamish Hamilton and Harvard University Press, 196?.
16-3	Contracts and correspondence relating to G.P.V. Akrigg, Jacobean Pageant or The Court of King James I, Hamish and Hamilton and Harvard University Press.
16-4	Reviews of G.P.V. Akrigg, Shakespeare and the Earl of Southampton, Hamish Hamilton and Harvard University Press, 1968.
16-5	Contracts and Correspondence with publishers relating to G.P.V. Akrigg, Shakespeare and the Earl of Southampton, Hamish Hamilton and Harvard University Press, 1968.
16-6	Other correspondence relating to G.P.V. Akrigg, Shakespeare and the Earl of Southampton, Hamish and Hamilton and Harvard Unversity Press, 1968.
16-7	Typescript of a paper, "New Light to Venus and Adonis" read at the annual meeting of the Philogical Association of the Pacific Coast.
16-8	Reviews of G.P.V. Akrigg ed, Letters of King James V & I, University of California Press, [1984].
16-9	Contracts and correspondence with publisher of G.P.V. Akrigg ed, Letters of King James VI & I, University of California Press, [1984].
16-10	Letters of permission for the printing of the items in G.P.V. Akrigg, Letters of King James VI & I, University of California Press, [1984].
16-11	Miscellaneous letters (mostly from recipients of presentation copies) relating to Letters of King James VI & I.
BOX 17	
17-1	Reviews of G.P.V. and Helen Akrigg, 1001 British Columbia Place Names, Vancouver, Discovery Press, 1969.
17-2	Miscellaneous notices relating to G.P.V. and Helen Akrigg 1001 British Columbia Place Names.

17-3	Reviews of G.P.V. and Helen B. Akrigg, British Columbia Chronicle 1778- 1846: Adventurers by Sea and Land. Vancouver, Discovery Press, 1975.
17-4	Reviews of G.P.V. & Helen Akrigg, British Columbia Chronicle 1847-1871: Gold and Colonists, Vancouver, Discovery Press, 1977.
17-5	Correspondence relating to British Columbia Chronicle 1778-1846 and British Columbia Chronicle 1847-1871.
17-6	Letters of permission for the printing of various items in British Columbia Chronicle 1778-1846 and British Columbia Chronicle 1847-1871.
17-7	Reviews of G.P.V. Akrigg and Helen B. Akrigg, British Columbia Place Names, Victoria, Sono Nis Press, 1986.
17-8	Documents relating to Discovery Press.
17-9	Material relating to G.B. Riddehough's Dance to the Anthill published by Discovery Press in 1972.
17-10	Vancouver Institute 1963-1964 scrapbook.
17-11	Personal Papers "The Name of Akrigg", privately printed monograph. Curriculum Vitae, 1977, updated 1988. Article containing a bit of autobiography, "The Use of Maps in the Study of Place Names". UBC Reports pp. with photograph of G.P.V. Akrigg and student activists. Recommendation for Bob Coutts (Yukon Place Names Project) [Minority Reports by G.P.V. Akrigg on the University of Toronto's REED (Records of the Early English Drama Project]
17-12	Miscellaneous A. Pacificist literature circulating at UBC in the late 1930's (includes autograph letter from the Pt. Hon. George Lansbury M.P.) B. Account of G.P.V. Akrigg's archaeological digs with Dr. C.E. Borden in the later 1940's.

(Continued)

RESEARCH COLLECTIONS (cont.)

William Shakespeare, the Earl of Southampton, James I & the Jacobean Period

BOX 18

Microfilms - Part A.

Books and Manuscripts relating to Court of King James VI & I and to background events.

Microfilm #	Description	Approx. # of Frames
1	Folger Library MS, 1232.2 "Book of Offices"	50
2	Folger Library MS, 1027.2 George Turner, Commonplace Book"	100
3	British Library, Harl. M.S. 1857 A Book of Offices (1610)	45
4	British Library Add. MS, 25348 The True Tragi-Comedy Formerly Acted at Court.	45
	Goodman, Dr. Godfrey, The Court of King James the First, London, 1839, 2 Vols.	425
5	Public Record Office, LC 2/6 Funeral of James I, cloth.	
	Public Record Office, LS 13/279 Diet of court of James I, regulations governing same, etc.	300
	Public Record Office, E 101/433/8 Account of privy purse, robes of Prince Henry.	

6	Public Record Office LC 5/196 38 a. Rooms and places in Whitehall 1691. b. Regulations concerning Royal Court 1685.	38
7	Folger Library, Printed Books. STC 18421, De Dominis his Shiftings in Religion, 1624.	50
	STC 14375, James I, Flores Regni, 1627.	
	STC 14382, James I, A Meditation Upon St. Matthew, 1620. 150	150
	STC 14384, James I, A Meditation Upon The Lord's Prayer, 1619.	
8	British Library, Printed Books	
	Pegge, Samuel, Curalia, London, 1782, pp. 17-27.	
	STC 21085, Entertainment of Christian IV, London, 1606.	
	STC 1022, A.D.B., The Court of James the First, London, 1619.	160
	STC 20304. Price, D., Spiritual Odours to The Memory of Prince Henry, London, 1613.	
	STC 20290. Price, D., The Creation of the Prince, London, 1610.	
9	British Library, Printed Books.	360

	Birch, Thomas. The Life of Henry Prince of Wales, London, 1760. Philip Yorke, 2nd Earl of Hardwicke, State Papers, London, 1778, Vol. 1, pp. 398-572.	
10	Folger Library, Printed Books.	150
	Truth Brought to Light, London, 1651 bound with: Abstract of H.M. Revenue, London, 1651.	
	Commissions for B. Legatt and Thos Withman, (burned at Smithfield), London, 1651.	
Microfilms - Part B.		
	written by King James VI and I, along with rs of his circle.	others written by
Microfilm #	Description	Approx. # of Frames
А	British Library, Selected Folios from various.	320
	Harleian Lansdowne Stowe Cottonian Sloane	
В	British Library, Selected Folios from:	175
	Cottonian Stowe Additional	

Harleian

С	British Library, Harleian MS. 6987 complete positive print, black on white.	275
D	Lambeth Palace Library, selected folios from:	16
	MS 930 MS 936 MS 600 MS 647 MS 663	
Ε	Bedleian Library Asmd. MS. 1729	90
F	British Library	25
	Selected pages from	
	D. Carleton, Lettersduring his Embassy in Holland, London, 1757.	
	A. Collins, Letters and Memorials, London, 1746.	
	Sir R. Cecil, Secret Correspondence, Edinburgh, 1765.	
	Selected folios from: Additional MS 23240 Additional MS 23241	
G	British Library	320
	Harleian MS 6987 (a duplicate of Microfilm	

G, but negative print, white on black).

Letters of King James I to Prince Charles and Duke of Buckingham in Spain with their replies & letters from others in their circle.

Selected folios from: Harl-642 (Prince Henry household accounts) Harl-6986 (Holograph letters of James I and family) Harl-5176 (Charles created Prince of Wales) Harl-CVIII (Essex divorce) Harl-BVII (Overbury murder)

H Titchfield (Hampshire) Parish Register 1589-1625 (See Akrigg Papers 16-6-35) Deposited in UBC Library, call number AW 1 R 4891

British Columbia History (cont.)

### BOX 19

- 19-1 Original draft of H.M.S. "Virago" in the Pacific by G.P.V. Akrigg and Helen B. Akrigg, published in Victoria, by Sono Nis Press, 1992.
- 19-2 Xerox copy of Inskin's Private Remark Book. (The original in the Provincial Archives in Victoria) 2 Vols.
  (a) Vol. I: 1-99
  (b) Vol. I: 100-199
  (c) Vol. I: 200-299
  (d) Vol. I: 300-355 Missing 308-309, 340-345.
  - (e) Vol. II: 1-99
  - (f) Vol. II: 100-199
  - (g) Vol. II: 200-299 & 6pp of Tables 600 pages. 330 xeroxes.

- 19-3 Xerox prints off microfilm of Gordon, William Ebrington. Journal kept on board HMS "Virago" (a) frames 6-140 (b) frames 141-287 [275 pp. & 287 xeroxes]
- 19-4 Akrigg notes and partial transcripts for Gordon Journal (above). The original Gordon journal is in the Mitchell Library in Sydney, Australia.

- 20-1 Xerox of Dr. Henry Trevan's "Virago" journal. The original in the National Library in Ottawa.
  (a) pp. 1-100
  (b) pp. 101-200
  (c) pp. 201-299
  (d) pp. 300-400
  (e) pp. 401-474
  [474 pages and 237 xeroxes]
- 20-2 The Reminiscences of William Petty Ashcroft, VI and VII xeroxed from The Naval Review April 1965 & July 1965. 9 xeroxes.
- 20-3 Microfilm of W.H. Hills "Virago", Journal 12 October 1852 July 1853.
   Mitchell Library MS 1436/1. These are available in the UBC Library's Government Publications Division. Call Number AW 1 R 7720.
- 20-4 Microfilm of W.E. Gordon Journal of HMS "Virago" 1851-4 and HMS Portland February-April 1854.Mitchell Library MS 3091. Available in UBC Library's Government Publications Division. Call Number AW 1 R 7720.
- 20-5 Microfilm of Edward Cullen, The Isthmus of Darien, London, Effingham Wilson, 1852.
- 20-6 Transcripts and Summaries of parts of the "Virago" journals kept by Inskip, Trevan, and Hills.
- 20-7 Transcript of Inskip's account of his first visit to San Fransisco aboard HMS "Virago", August 1853.
- 20-8 Transcript of Inskip's account of his second visit to San Fransisco aboard HMS "Virago", November 1854.

20-9	Transcript of Inskip's account of the capture of the "Eliza Cornish" by HMS "Virago", January 1852.
20-10	Transcript of Inskip's account of his visit to the Sandwich Islands aboard HMS "Virago" March 1853.
20-11	Notes relating to Inskip's account of return voyage to England aboard HMS "Virago" 18 April-9 August 1854.
20-12	Notes and Transcripts of surviving B.C. portion of Hills Journal, (HMS Virago).
20-13	Gordon's Virago", various notes and transcribed passages.
20-14	Transcript of B.C. portion of Trevan's "Virago" journal.
20-15	John Cass's "Virago" research.
20-16	Inskip, obituary notices.
20-17	HMS "Virago" itinerary
20-18	Xeroxes relating Dr. E. Cullen's Panama Canal project. (From archives of Royal Geographical Society)
20-19	Xeroxed copy of (Lionel Gisborne), Darien Ship Navigation-Engineer's Report. London, Trelawney Saunders, 1852. 25 pages.
20-20	Xeroxed copy of "Capture of Magellan Pirates, by HMS Virago", Ilustrated London News, 8 May 1852.
20-21	Account of the "Virago's" second visit to Hawaii, printed in The Polynesian, 29 July 1854.
20-22	G.H. Inskip, "Passage of H.M. Steam Sloop Virago through the Strait of Magellan", The Nautical Magazine for 1853, London, Simpkin Marshall.
20-23	a. Negatives of the Inskip portrait statue carved by Fort Simpson Indians. b. Prints from the above negatives

c. British Museum photograph of portrait bust similar to the one Indians carved of Inskip.

- d. Photographs, HMS Virago and Fort Simpson.
- e. "Virago" chart of Fort Simpson.
- 20-24 Photographs reproduced in HMS "Virago" in the Pacific.
  - a. Colour transparency of Gordon watercolor of HMS "Virago" off coast of Ecuador.
  - b. Early photograph of HMS "Virago".
  - c. W.H. Inskip
  - d. Dr. Henry Trevan
  - e. Cambiaso
  - f. The Punta Arenas mutineers
  - g. Polynesian girls
  - h. C.J. Prevost
  - i. Pitcairn Island
  - j. HMS "Virago" on the rock, Cowichan Gap.
  - k. Nanaimo 1858
  - l. Indian woman wearing labret
  - m. Fort Simpson
  - n. HMS "Virago" beached at Fort Simpson
  - o. Indians dancing at Fort Simpson
  - p. Attack on Petropavlovsk.

William Shakespeare, the Earl of Southampton, James I & the Jacobean Period (cont.)

# BOX 21

Research Material Relating to the 3rd Earl of Southampton, Shakespeare's Patron.

- Arms of the 1st Earl of S.
   Xeroxes of calandar of Wriothesley documents in the Hampshire
  - Records Office, Winchester
  - 3. Will of Jane, Dowager Countess of S.(Somerset House)
  - 4. Portion of Book Register copy of above(Somerset House)
- 21-2 5. Probates of wills of Southampton's mother and father, maternal grandfather and paternal grandmother

	6. Cottrel	Letters written by S. (S. mother (c. 1580) etc., in possession of Mr. T. I-Dormer, Rousham, Steeple Aston, Oxfordshire
	7.	Letter of S.'s mother 21 March 1580
	8.	Will of S.' father (29 June 1581) - Somerset House
	9.	" - Hamphsire Records Office
		1
21-3	10.	Inqusition post mortem into the estate of S.'s father - June 13, 1582
	11.	Petition by T. Dymocke on behalf of S.5 Feb. 1585
	12.	Note about property owned by S 8 May 1585
	13.	Essay about S. sent to Burghley, 22 July 1586
	14.	Cambridge Grace and Supplication for S.'s M.A.(1589)
21-4	15.	Letter of Viscount Montagu to Ld. Burghley about S 1590
	16.	Will of Visc. Montagu, father of S.'s mother,19 July 1592
	17.	List of books shipped from Venice to S.'s friend Sir Chas. Danvers
	1593	
	18.	Letter of Gather Garnet S.J. mentioning S.19 Nov. 1594
	19.	Will of Sir Thomas Heneage, S.'s step-fatherAug. 1595
	20.	S. mentioned in note on money due the Queen1596?
	21.	Letter of S. to Sir Robert Cecil10 July 1597
21-5	22.	Letter of S. to Essex1598?
	23.	Letter of Dudley Carleton about S.'s marriageNov. 1598
	24.	Countess of Southampton to SouthamptonSpring 1599
	25.	" 30 May 1599
	26.	Penelope Rich to S.10 May 1599
	27.	Sir Charles Danvers to S.10 June 1599
	28.	Wife to S.11 June 1599
	29.	Wife to S.21 June 1599
	30.	Wife to S. 8 July 1599?
	31.	Lady Penelope Rich to S.9 July 1599
	32.	Portion of journal of Essex's Irish CampaignMay/JUne 1599
21-6	33.	Payment of Dowager Countess of S.August 1599
	34.	Essex to S.Oct.? 1599
	35.	Ld. GreyJan. 1600
	36.	S. to GreyJan. 1600
	37.	Grey to S.Feb. 1600
	38.	Grey to S.Feb. 1600
	39.	S. to GreyFeb. 1600

	40.	S. to GreyMarch? 1600
	41.	Ld. Buckhurst to Cecil (about S.)March 1600
	42.	Grey to S.July/August? 1600
	43.	S. to GreyAug. 1600
	44.	Privy Council to S.Aug. 1600
	45.	Privy Council to Lord GreyAug. 1600
	46.	Lord Grey to Privy Council1 2 Aug. 1600
	47.	Essex to S.25 Sept.[1600]
	48.	S. to wife after failure of Essex RebellionFeb 8/9? 1601
	49.	Proclamation after Essex RebellionFeb. 1601
	50.	List of prisoners held after Essex RebellionFeb. 1601
21-7	51.	Wm. Reynolds to CecilFeb. 1601
	52.	Examination of Sir John Davies11 Feb. 1601
	53.	Report of Valentine Thomas15 Feb. 1601
	54.	Examination of Sir Chas. Danvers16 Feb. 1601
	55.	Letter of Tho. Arundrell to Cecil18 Feb. 1601
	56.	An account of the trial of Essex and Southampton19 Feb. 1601
	57.	"
	58.	"
21-8	59.	Declaration of Sir Chas. Danvers after Essex rebellion 22 Feb. 1601
	60.	The re-creation of Henry Wriothesley as Third Earl of Southampton
	21 July	v 1603
	61.	S.'s quietus for farm of custom on Wine, 1604-1611
	62.	French ambassodor's account of arrest of S.June 1604
	63.	List of recusants "stayed" for S.1604?
	64.	Persons, including S. granted recusants1604?
	65.	Carleton to Chamberlain (important references to S.)1606
	66.	Will of S.'s mother 22 April 1607
	67.	S. to Lord Carew1607?
	68.	S. to Cecil1607?
21-9	69.	Cecil to servant about S.Oct. 1607?
	70.	Grant of Annuities to S.,30 April 1608
	71.	S. to Cecil,June 15 1608
	72.	S. to Cecil,23 Oct.[1608]
	73.	Adam Newton to Cecil (S. ref.)1 Dec. 1608
	74.	S. to Cecil14 June 1609?
	75.	Minsheu's special dedication page to S.c. 1619

- 76. Interrogation of S.1621
- 77. Grant to S. of land in Virginia19 Nov. 1623
- 78. S. to Sir Thom. Roe24 Dec. 1623
- 79. Officers serving with S. in Low Countries1624
- 80. "
- 81. Finnett's letter on death of S.
- 82. Inquisition post mortem on estate of S.
- 21-10 Miscellaneous photographs
- BOX 22

[Oversize Material]

Letters

From Devereux, Robert (1566-1601), 2nd Earl of Essex, to Robert Bagott, Signed with autograph subscription and a three line postscript (March 1590)

Privy Council letter signed by Thomas Howard, Earl of Suffolk and Sir Julius Caesar, Master of the Rolls(May 19, 1614)

Aikin, Lucy (historian who wrote on James I) to Francis Wrangham (Feb. 4, 1823)

Receipt

For Cordella Annesley [Shakespearean connection](Oct. 26, 1607)

Charter

Indenture - John of Ceppeham(July 1350)

Proclamation

Royal Proclamation dissolving Parliament - James I(Jan. 6, 1622)

Photographs

Two colour photographs and two negatives of painting of James I

Photograph album originally produced for the British Columbia Mill Timber and Trading Company, a construction company specializing in prefabricated buildings chiefly in the Vancouver area. The album includes 213 photographs taken in the first and second decade of the 20th century.

Engraving by Wenceslaus Hollar of Whitehall Palace [given to UBC Library By G.P.V. Akrigg Dec. 1987]. Walter L Spiers, London Telegraph Record VI: 26 assigns this to 1645 and notes that it is probably the earliest view of the palace from the river.

Garnett G. Sedgewick

BOX 23

Garnett Sedgewick Research Material

- 23-1 "Sedgewick: The Man and His Achievement" 11th Garnett Sedgewick Memorial Lecture by G.P.V. Akrigg(March 18, 1980)
- 23-2 Sedgewick -- Research Notes
- 23-3 Sedgewick -- Index Cards
- 23-4 Sedgewick -- Printed Material

### (Continued)

### PERSONAL MATERIAL (CONT.)

#### BOX 24

"Philip Akrigg's Memoirs" - Manuscript (1999)

- 24-1 Part I, pp. 1-93
- 24-2 Part II, pp. 94-194

# (Continued)

# RESEARCH COLLECTIONS (cont.)

# British Columbia History (cont.)

## BOX 25

- 25-1 Manning Park 50th anniversary material. 1991
- 25-2 Articles: forestry practices. 1991, 1993
- 25-3 Forestry Chronicle. 1941
- 25-4 Manning of Manning Park. 1991
- 25-5 ECM Book articles. [n.d.]
- 25-6 ECM miscellaneous lectures. 1990-1991
- 25-7 Shaw, Louise: Manning Park article. 1991
- 25-8 Manning Park memories, recipients etc. 1991
- 25-9 50th celebration. 1991
- 25-10 ECM and park research. 1991
- 25-11 Manning Park memories letters to recipients. 1991
- 25-12 Manning Park Talks about. 1991
- 25-13 Posthumous speech. 1941
- 25-14 ECM clippings. 1938, 1941, 1991
- 25-15 Manning Park book, Vicki Haberl. 1990-1992
- 25-16 Letters to Ches Lyons (from Vicki Haberl). 1991
- 25-17 ECM material for
  - 1) introduction to his papers;
    - 2) Biography for book. 1975, 1990-1991
- 25-18 ECM miscellaneous correspondence. 1981-1985, 1990-1992
- 25-19 Sun Tribute. 1941
- 25-20 BCFS Reports. 1934-1940
- 25-21 Address by Chief Forester (ECM). 1937-1938
- 25-22 Copy of evidence given by Chief Forester. 1936
- 25-23 Haig-Brown. 1941
- 25-24 Essays on Manning Park. [n.d.]
- 25-25 Miscellaneous ECM materials. [1921-1922], 1935, 1939
- 25-26/7 Early Manning Park material. 1930-1931, 1934, 1940
- 25-28 Campbell River fire. 1991
- 25-29 Sessional papers: "Report of the Forest Branch". 1936
- 25-30/4 Canon RE Grice-Hutchinson Correspondence. [1981-1983, 1988]
- 25-35 Honorable mention: HMS Virago in the Pacific 1851-1855: The Queen Charlottes and Beyond. 1993
- 25-36/7 Reverend RE Grice-Hutchinson War Diary. 1916-1919

- 25-38/41 Diary of Rev. RE Grice-Hutchinson. 1913-1916
- 25-42 "Robert Brown and VIEE (Vancouver Island Exploring Expedition)" (photocopy of book). 1989
- 25-43/4 HBC material. [1964-1969]
- 25-45 Illustrations (photocopies) photographs relating to BC. [n.d.]

- 26-1 Miscellaneous photocopies of BC scenes from pictures in Canadian Illustrated News. 1865-1870
- 26-2 Ian G Turner, photocopies of "Kootenay country" and "Crows Nest" excerpts. [1970]
- 26-3 Gastion Carriere, OMI, Essai De Toponymie Oblate Canadienne Ottawa. 1959
- 26-4 San Francisco Bulletin 1858, items relating to BC. 1858
- 26-5 GH Richards Letterbook, copy 3. [n.d.]
- 26-6 Richard's Vancouver Island survey. 1860-1862

#### BOX 27

H.M.S. Virago. Bibliography; miscellaneous; officers; Royal Navy; Virago; and style manual. [n.d.]

#### **BOX 28**

Virago Log 1. September 1851-August 1854 Virago Log 2. September 1854-August 1855 Map Index. Subjects include: maps, photograph illustrate, photograph maps, photograph texts, prologue, and place name. [n.d.]

#### BOX 29

Rev. Canon G-H note cards. [n.d.] Place names of the lower mainland. Subjects include: accepted, rejected, source material and miscellaneous. [n.d.] Indian Place Names: Athapaska-Lilloet. Alphabetical. [n.d.] Indian Place Names: Nootka-Tsimshian. Alphabetical. [n.d.]

Photocopied Maps

- 30-1 Maps of Boundary Country. 1864
- 30-2 Port McNeil Fort Rupert (small maps). [n.d.]
- 30-3 Maps, sketch of Kamloops and Shuswap Lakes, Thomson River. [n.d.]
- 30-4 Plan of Sooke district, Vancouver Island. [n.d.]
- 30-5 Copies of Maps Hudson's Bay Archives, London, maps of Victoria. [1827-1857]
- 30-6 "Map of the Country between Richfield and Tete Jaune's Cache, 1865". [n.d.]
- 30-7 Map of the North Skeena Entrance, BC". 1877
- 30-8 Copies of Maps no.22-30, Vancouver from [1778-1844].
- 30-9 Copies of Maps, Vancouver, West coast North America. [n.d.]
- 30-10 Small maps and correspondence. 1827, 1862-1867, 1971
- 30-11 Small maps. 1847
- 30-12 Small maps, correspondence, and textual. 1858-1867, 1973-1975
- 30-13 Small maps, correspondence, and textual. 1858, 1974-1975
- 30-14 Small maps. 1890
- 30-15 Small map and aerial photograph (Chilcotin uprising). 1975
- 30-16 Small maps. 1833
- 30-17 Small maps. [n.d.]
- 30-18 Small maps. 1853
- 30-19 Small maps. 1854
- 30-20 Small maps. 1975-1977
- 30-21 Print: "Lord Howe's Victory" and correspondence. 1985
- 30-22 Small maps. 1860

# BOX 31

Glass plates sub-series

Glass plates in wooden box: "glass slides made from photographs taken mostly by the Rev. RE Grice Hutchinson, first rector of the parish of Shuswap Lakes, to which most of them refer. He used them in England to illustrate his talk on his days in BC." [n.d.]

# BOX 32

Glass plates generally relating to Shuswap Lake area. 1913-16, 1922-23

Glass plates generally relating to Shuswap Lake area. 1913-16, 1922-23

## BOX 34

Slides sub-series 151 slides

- 34-1 Rockies. 75 slides [n.d.]
- 34-2 BC History. 32 slides [n.d.]
- 34-3 HMS Virago. 16 slides [n.d.]

### BOX 35

Audio Cassettes sub-series

(NOTE: Tapes have been removed from this box and stored with the Archives A/V collection)

UBC AT 3711	Mrs. Monday and Dr. Carter interviews, n.d. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3712	Neal Carter interview, n.d. [2 cassettes]
UBC AT 3713	Bob Boyd interview, n.d. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3714	Captain Park interview, 1972/03/29 [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3715	Mrs. Panizau interview on Side I and Captain Billerd on Side II, n.d. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3716	[Celess] Lyons interview, n.d. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3717	CBC – AM interview with the Akriggs and Bert Nelson, n.d. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3718	Akriggs discuss the B.C. Chronicle. Young and Rutley interviews, n.d. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3719	Regards hydrog and place names. MSS 1970, n.d. [2 cassettes]

UBC AT 3720	Ritchie interview with Akrigg, Side I, part 1. Anderson's trip reflection, Side II, n.d. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3721	Ritchie interview with Brink and Akriggs, part 2, n.d. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3722	Ed Coubeaux interview (age 86) at his home in Sorrento, 1988/05/24. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3723	Meek interview, n.d. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3724	Vicars interview, n.d. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3725	CBC Radio "Skeena: River of Clouds" I. Orchard narrator. Provincial Archives of British Columbia, 1976. [1 cassette]
UBC AT 3726	CBC Radio "Fortunate Island: Impressions of Early Days in the Gulf Islands" " I. Orchard narrator. Provincial Archives of British Columbia, 1977. [1 cassette]

Reel tapes and negatives sub-series

British Columbia history (cont.)

### **BOX 36**

Micro-film sub-series

(Box 1) BC Microfilm #1. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #2. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #3. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #4. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #5. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #6. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #7. [n.d.]

(Box 2) BC Microfilm #9. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #10. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #11. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #12. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #13. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #14. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #15. [n.d.] BC Microfilm #16. [n.d.]

Index cards sub-series

The following are stored in its original metal index drawers and the original labels transcribed as the file title.

#### BOX 37

BC A-C / BC D-G. [n.d.]

#### BOX 38

BC H (HBC and HMS) / BC I-M. [n.d.]

#### BOX 39

BC Mc-R / S-U. [n.d.]

#### BOX 40

BC V-Z / BC Misc. [n.d.]

## BOX 41

BC Annual file I / BC Annual file II 1847-1862.

#### BOX 42

BC Annual file III / Annual file III 1863-1878.

#### (continued)

#### PERSONAL MATERIAL (cont.)

#### BOX 43

- 43-1/3 Box I notes on English courses. 1934-1937
- 43-4/6 Notes on History courses UBC. 1934-1937

- 43-7 Off prints of articles by GPVA; 1/2 articles by GPVA and one PhD exam programme (originally there were 2 identical sets). [1944-1953, 1956-1959, 1975, 1977, 1983]
- 43-8/10 English 200; lecture schedules, notes on poetry, quizzes, typed lecture notes. [1963-1964, 1970-1973]
- 43-11/13 Shakespeare notes I. 1974-1975
- 43-14/16 Shakespeare notes II. [1974-1975]
- 43-17/18 Lectures on BC History (including place names). 1983, 1990-1991, 1993
- 43-19/20 Helen Manning: Draft of her graduating essay (UBC) on Cariboo place names. [n.d.]

HBA: Index cards on Cariboo place names for her BA Graduating essay. [n.d.] Map: routes explored by Captain Palliser. 1865 Framed photograph UBC. [1930s] Inventory list (possibly related to index cards sub-series). [n.d.]

### Photographs sub-series

UBC 120/1	Hadden, Connell, and E. Manning, [n.d.], b&w, 12.5x18 cm,
me	edium print.
UBC 120/2	Ernest Manning in forest, [1918], b&w, 24x16.5cm, medium print.
UBC 120/3	Ernest Manning graduation picture, 1912, b&w, 9.5x14 cm, medium
pri	int.
UBC 120/4	Ernest Manning addressing a rally of the Junior Forest Wardens, 193[?],
	b&w, 11x16 cm, medium print.
UBC 120/5	Ernest Manning, Chief Forester, 193[6-40], b&w, 13x20 cm, medium
pri	int.
UBC 120/6	Helen Manning (nee Brown), [n.d.], b&w, 12.5x8 cm, medium print.
UBC 120/7	Grice-Hutchinson, Conen RE in garden of Boddington Manor, 196[?],
	colour, 8x12 cm, medium print.
UBC 120/8	The Lorna (boat), [n.d.], b&w, 8.5x13 cm, medium print.
UBC 120/9	Grice-Hutchinson, Conen RE and Dorothy Riley, 1971, colour, 13x9 cm,
	medium print.
UBC 120/10	Unknown male colleague of Akrigg [?] standing in the Shuswap area,
	[n.d.], b&w, 10x13 cm, medium print.
UBC 120/11	Unknown female [colleague] [Robin?] of Akrigg [?] on a sleigh, [n.d.],
	b&w, 13x10 cm, medium print.

UBC 120/12	Unknown male [colleague] of Akrigg [?] standing with horse, [n.d.], b&w,
	8x11 cm, small print.
UBC 120/13	Unknown male [colleague] of Akrigg [?] in army uniform, [n.d.], b&w,
	7.5x10 cm, small print.
UBC 120/14	Unknown male [colleague] of Akrigg [?] with dog and boat headlight,
	[n.d.], b&w, 10x12.5 cm, medium print.
UBC 120/15	Unknown male [colleague] of Akrigg [?] next to underground root cellar,
	[n.d.], b&w, 10.5x8 cm, small print.
UBC 120/16	Robin and Babe (horse), [n.d.], b&w, 11.5x9 cm, small print.
UBC 120/17	Photograph album family pictures of the Manning family [1929-
?],	colour, 16 small and medium prints.

(continued)

# RESEARCH COLLECTIONS (cont.)

# British Columbia History

# BOX 45

45-1	Rev. Cannon R.E. Grice-Hutchinson Vicar of Sorrento, Shuswap Lake – Diary
	14 May 1913 – 10 May 1916 [photocopy] [N/D] 1/3
45-2	Rev. Cannon R.E. Grice-Hutchinson Vicar of Sorrento, Shuswap Lake - Diary
	14 May 1913 – 10 May 1916 [photocopy] [N/D] 2/3
45-3	Rev. Cannon R.E. Grice-Hutchinson Vicar of Sorrento, Shuswap Lake – Diary
	14 May 1913 – 10 May 1916 [photocopy] [N/D] 3/3
45-4	Early Days of Celista: Diary of Charles Riley [Draft] Written by Charles Riley
	1975

(continued)

# PERSONAL MATERIAL (cont.)

- 45-5 Phillip Akrigg's Memoir 1995-1996 1/3
- 45-6 Phillip Akrigg's Memoir 1995-1996 2/3
- 45-7 Phillip Akrigg's Memoir 1995-1996 3/3
- 45-8 Diary May 18 June 10 [N/D]
- 45-9 A Complete Set of the Illustrations for Philip Akrigg's Memoir 1996

- 45-10 Correspondence Ethel Wilson 1948
- 45-11 Arthur Philip Norton [Research] [N/D]
- 45-12 Correspondence with G.B. Harrison 1966-1967
- 45-13 "Place Names" [Correspondence Notes] 1977-1995
- 45-14 "Jakobean Pageant [contract, clippings and reviews] 1961-1962
- 45-15 "Letters of King James VI and I [contract, clippings and reviews] 1981-1985
- 45-16 [H.M.S. Virago in the Pacific] Clippings, reviews and notes 199[?]
- 45-17 Reviews of "Shakespeare and the Earl of Southampton" [contracts, notes] 1965-1984

# RESEARCH COLLECTIONS (cont.)

British Columbia History (cont.)

Index cards (supplemental to card catalogue in Boxes 37-42)

# BOX 46

A-BOU / BOW-CON

# BOX 47

COO-E / F-G

# BOX 48

H-J / K-L

# BOX 49

M-NEL / NEP-P

# BOX 50

Q-SIR / SIS-TSA

# BOX 51

TSE-Z / Misc.